HealthServe Pages

April 2008

The UK Christian Healthcare Mission Resource Directory *a "Yellow Pages" for Healthcare & Medical Mission*

> Produced by Christian Medical Fellowship

HealthServe Pages - Contents

Contents

Christian Support Organisations	
ICMDA Member Organisations.	
National Christian Healthcare	
Organisations with a healthcare Interest Organisations without a healthcare Interest	
Fundraising General	34
Grants for Elective Students	
Grants for Mature Students	
Information & Courses	
Academic Courses	38
Bible Colleges	
Medical Books, Journals and Publishers	
Other Healthcare Mission Related Courses	50
Internet Resources	
Ethics & Social Issues	
International Healthcare Organisations	
Opportunities	
Resources	02
Other Useful Addresses	00
Charities with a Medical Interest	
International Medical Bodies Medical Societies and Allied Professions	
Other Secular Organisations	
Royal Colleges and Faculties	
Personal Resources	
Careers Guidance	85
Children's Education	
Encouragement	
Insurance	
Marriage Matters	
Money Matters	90
Pensions	
Personal Healthcare	92
Sending & Receiving Organisations	
Non-UK Based Agencies	
Organisations Offering Short-Term Service Opportunities	
Overseas Hospitals	
UK Based Agencies	122
Supplies	100
Building Projects	
Drugs	
Equipment Freighting	
Travel	155
General Travel	194
Travel Websites	
Vehicle Hire & Sales	
UK Accommodation	100
Elsewhere	137
In or Near London	
Retreat Centres	

Christian Support Organisations ICMDA Member Organisations

The International Christian Medical and Dental Association draws together and encourages the formation of Christian fellowship among doctors and dentists in other countries. Students have a role within ICMDA. The registered office for ICMDA is ICMDA P.O. Box 1540, Kloof, KZN, 3649, Republic of South Africa. Tel: +27 31 764 6858 Fax: +27 31 764 6857 Email: icmda@webstormsa.co.za. Website: www.icmda.net, with Dr Daryl Hackland as General Secretary. Dr Mark Chandra is ICMDA Student Secretary. Email: mjchandra@sympatico.ca. Dr Peter Pattisson is ICMDA Europe Secretary Tel: +44 [0]1892 824872 Email: icmda@ukonline.co.uk.

Argentina

Asociacion Cristiana Argentina de Profesionales de la Salud (ACAPS)

Fellowship for Christian doctors.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Bogota 840, CP1405, Buenos Aires, Argentina. *Email:* echevarriamario@yahoo.com

Australia

Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship of Australia (CMDFA)

Web: http://www.cmdfa.org.au/

CMDFA is an inter-denominational fellowship of Christian doctors, dentists and medical and dental students. Its members are committed to the Lordship of Jesus Christ, whom they seek to serve as they practise medicine and dentistry. Members seek to integrate their faith and professional practice, patterning their lives on that of Jesus, whose care for people combined words and deeds.

Contact Details Address: PO Box 290, Eastwood, NSW 2122, Australia. Phone: 61 2 9804 2290 Fax: 61 2 9804 8644 Email: office@cmdfa.org.au

Austria

Archae-Austria

Web: http://www.archae.at *The association of Christian doctors in Austria.*

Contact Details *Address:* Sonnleitberg 38, A-8616 Gasen, Austria. *Email:* friedrich.ritter@aon.at

Bangladesh Christian Medical Association of Bangladesh (CMAB)

Association of Christian Doctors in Bangladesh.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* CMA Bangladesh, Khanjonpur Minnior Hospital, Joypunhat 5900, Bangladesh. *Email:* bsfb@citechco.net

Belgium

PMF Belgium

Belgian fellowship for Christian medics.

Contact Details *Address:* Rue de Selys 10, 4000 Liege, Belgium.

Bulgaria

Christian Medical Association Bulgaria (BCMA)

Association of Christian Doctors in Bulgaria.

Contact Details Address: P.O.Box 13, Sofia 1330, Bulgaria. Email: gracenedelchev@dir.bg

Canada

Christian Medical and Dental Society of Canada (CMDS)

Web: http://www.cmdscanada.org

Christian Medical and Dental Society (CMDS) is a national organization of Christian physicians, dentists and students, each holding an individual membership, who seek to honour God by integrating faith with professional practice.

Contact

Contact Name: CMDS National Office *Address:* Unit B, 246 Main Street, Steinbach, MB, R5G 1Y8, Canada. *Phone:* 1-888-256-8653 *Email:* office@cmdscanada.org

Costa Rica

Asociacion Medica Cristiana de Costa Rica

Web: http://www.amoca.zor.org Costa Rican Fellowship for Christian Medics.

Contact Details *Address:* Apartado 281, Sabanilla de Montes, San Jose, Costa Rica. *Email:* genesis@medicos.sa.cr

Denmark

Kristelig Laegeforening i Danmark (KLF Denmark)

Web: http://www.klf-dk.org Danish fellowship for Christian doctors.

Contact Details *Address:* Bollundvej 8, Kastrup, DK-2770, Denmark. *Email:* sekretariat@klf-dk.org or klf@klf-dk.org

Ecuador AMCE Ecuador

Fellowship of Christian Doctors

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* AMCE Ecuador, Av. Republica 1331y, Quito, Ecuador. *Email:* fredy_aviles@andinanet.net

Egypt

Christian Medical Fellowship of Egypt (CMFE)

Fellowship for Christian medics.

CMF Egypt *Address:* 15 Mohamed Zaky Mounir Street (Zone 6), Nasr City, Cairo 11371, Egypt. *Email:* philog@link.net or khalilagamal@hotmail.com

El Salvador

Asociacion Medica Cristiana El Salvador

Web: http://www.amoca.zor.org *Fellowship for Christian doctors.*

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* 17 Calle Ponniente, Edificio Professional #18, Centro de Gabierno, El Salvador. *Email:* medicoscristianos@yahoo.com

Estonia

Eesti Kristlike Arstide Ühing (Estonian Christian Physicians' Society)

Fellowship for Christian doctors in Estonia.

Contact Details *Address:* Randoja tee 24, Haabneeme, 74001, Estonia. *Email:* cristiina@neti.ee

Finland

Suomen Kristillinen Laakariseura (Finnish Christian Medical Society)

Web: http://www.fimnet.fi/skls/

Finnish Christian Medical Society's primary goals are to bring together Finnish Christian doctors and medical students, to discuss questions related to our medical profession in the name and Spirit of Christ, support the medical missionary work and keep up relations with similar societies and organisations in other countries. In order to achieve these goals, we: Organize annually at least two meetings, one in the spring, the other in the autumn. - Have student clubs in each of the 5 medical faculties in Finland - Have several working projects in Tanzania through our Medical Christian Group (Terveyslähetyksen tuki in Finnish); of course there are more Finnish doctors working abroad through different Finnish missionary organizations - Publish a news bulletin few times a year and an annual book every 2-3 years - Meet also in other circumstances, like in the annual 'Lääkäripäivät' scientific congress in Helsinki -

Enquiries

Contact Name: Secretary *Address:* SKLS, PL178, 00101 Helsinki, Finland. *Email:* antti_linkola@fimnet.fi

Germany

AGCAE Germany

Fellowship of German Christian doctors

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* AGCA Germany, Grosse Hamburger, Strasse 37, Berlin 10115, Germany. *Email:* r.dittrich@agcae.de

Arbeitsgemeinschaft Christlicher Mediziner (ACM)

Web: http://www.smd.org/direkteinstieg/acm.html *Fellowship for Christian doctors.*

Contact Details *Address:* Walkmuhl str. 13, Wiesbacien D-65195, Germany. *Email:* richter-will@web.de

Ghana

CMDF Ghana

Fellowship for Christian Doctors

Contact Details *Contact Name:* CMDF Ghana *Address:* Komfo Anokye Teaching Hospital, PO Box 1934, Kumasi, Ghana. *Email:* tenimil@hotmail.com

Greece

Greek Christian Medical & Dental Association

National fellowship for Christian doctors and dentists. Contact Details

Address: 15 Miaouli, Panorama 55236, Greece. *Email:* terzakis@hol.gr

Guatemala

Asociacion Medica Dental Cristiana Guatemala (AMDCG)

Web: http://www.amoca.zor.org *National fellowship for Christian doctors and dentists.*

Contact Details

Address: Apartado 213, 01901 Guatemala City, Guatemala. *Email:* amorales@guate.net

Hong Kong

Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship of Hong Kong (CMDF)

Web: http://www.cmdf.hk.st/

Christian Fellowship for doctors and dentists in the Hong Kong province.

Contact Details

Address: 2/F St Andrew Christian Centre, 138 Nathan Road, Tsimshatsui, Kowloon, Hong Kong. *Email:* info@cmdfhk.org

Hungary

Kereszteny Orvosok Magyarorszagi Tarsasaga (Christian Medical Fellowship, Hungary) National fellowship for Christian doctors & dentists.

Contact Details *Address:* H-1111 Budapest, Karinthy Frigyes ut 23, Hungary. *Email:* komt@mail.datanet.hu

India

Christian Medical Association of India (CMAI) *Web:* http://www.cmai.org/

A fellowship of Christian health professionals and health institutions serving churches in the ministry of health, healing and wholeness.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Plot 2, A3 Local Shopping Centre, Janakpuri, New Delhi, 110058, India. *Phone:* 25599991 Fax: 25598150 *Email:* cmai@cmai.org

Member of ICMDA

Evangelical Medical Fellowship of India (EMFI)

Fellowship for Christian doctors in India.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Flat 3B, Rainbow Vikas, 9 Varadarajulu Street, Egmore, Chennai, 600 008, India. *Email:* emfihg@eth.net

Electives Contact Name: Electives Contact Email: emfi@vsnl.net

Member of ICMDA

Indonesia Christian Medical & Dental Fellowship Indonesia (CMDF)

National Christian dental & medical fellowship.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Jalan Pintu Air Raya 7 Block C-5, Jakarta, 10710, Indonesia. *Email:* tgunadi@centrin.net.id

Japan

The Japan Christian Medical Association, (JCMDA)

National Christian medical & dental fellowship.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* 2-3-18-33 Nishi-Waseda, Shinjyuku-ku, Tokyo, 169-0051, Japan. *Email:* jdz00726@nifty.ne.jp

Kenya

The Christian Medical Fellowship of Kenya

Web: http://www.cmfkenya.org *National Christian fellowship for doctors and dentists.*

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* PO Box 20954, 00202 Nairobi, Kenya. *Email:* admin@cmfkenya.org

Lithuania Christian Medical Fellowship Lithuania (CMF Lithuania)

Christian Fellowship of Doctors

Contact Details Contact Name: C/O Dr Jovita Petrulyte Address: Zirmunu 102-9, LT 09121, Vilnius, 2012, Lithuania. Email: jovitap@takas.lt

Mexico

Sociedad Medica Cristiana (CMF Mexico)

National Christian medical fellowship.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Sur 101-B. No 318, Col de Heroes de Churubusco, DF09090, Mexico. *Email:* josvergara15@hotmail.com

Mongolia

Good Acts Society

Christian medical fellowship.

Contact Details Contact Name: Dr Bradley Ihrig Address: P O Box 49/532, Ulaanbaatar, 210349, Mongolia. Email: acts@mobinet.mn

Netherlands

Protestants Christelijke Artsen O Secretariat (CMF Netherlands)

Web: http://www.cmf-nederland.nl/ *National Christian medical fellowship.*

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Faustdreef 183, 356 1 LG Utrecht, Netherlands. *Email:* info@cmf-nederland.nl

New Zealand CMF of New Zealand

National Christian Medical Fellowship.

Contact Details Contact Name: C/O TSCF Address: P.O.Box 9672, Marion Square, Wellington 6030, New Zealand. Email: secretary@tscf.org.nz

Nigeria

Nigerian Christian Medical & Dental Association (NCMDA)

Web: http://www.ncmda.8m.com/ Seeks to unite Christian doctors in Nigeria, promote Christian values, advocate on relevant national issues, support Christian medical students, organise medical missions outreaches & publish and distribute Christian medical materials.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Rhema Foundation Hospital, PO Box 13, Kwali Abuja FCT, Nigeria. *Email:* cmdanig@yahoo.com

Norway

Norges Kristelige Legeforening

Web: http://www.nklf.org

National Christian medical & dental fellowship.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Norges Kristelige Legeforening, Storgt 10B, 0155 Oslo, Norway. *Email:* post@nklf.org

Pakistan

Christian Medical Fellowship of Pakistan

National fellowship for Christian doctors and dentists.

Contact Details *Address:* C/o Afzal General Store, House No 50, Block X, Abid Shaheed Rosd, Madina Town, Faisalabad, Pakistan.

Email: mchds@skt.comsats.net.pk

Panama

Asociación Médica Odontológica Cristiana de Panamá (AMOCPA)

National fellowship for Christian doctors and dentists.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* AMOCPA *Address:* Apdo 1263, Zona 9A, Panama City, Panama. *Email:* jdmendez01@hotmail.com

Poland

Chrzescijanskie Stowarzyszenie Medyczne

National Christian medical fellowship.

Contact Details *Address:* ul. Zacisze 13, Czerwonak 62-004, Poland. *Email:* janstag@mp.pl

Portugal

Associação Cristã Evangélica de Profissionais de Saúde (ACEPS Portugal)

Web: http://aceps.no.sapo.pt *Christian Fellowship of Doctors*

> Contact Details *Contact Name:* C/o Jorge Cruz *Address:* Prt Amorim de Carvalho, 145-8a Esq, 4460-211 Senhora da Hora, Portugal. *Email:* jorge.cruz@sapo.pt

Romania

Asocaitia Medicilor Crestini

Web: http://www.amcr.netfirms.com/ *National Christian medical fellowship.*

Contact Details *Address:* Str Brediceanu nr.27, Ap 1, 1900 Timisoara, Romania. *Email:* amcr@mail.dnttm.ro

Singapore Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship Singapore

National Christian medical and dental fellowship.

Enquiries Contact Name: Secretary Address: 87-A Dunbar Walk, 459396, Singapore. Email: weileong@linkinghands.org

South Africa Christian Medical Fellowship of South Africa (CMF South Africa)

Web: http://www.cmf.org.za *Fellowship for Christian doctors.*

Students liason *Contact Name:* Prof. Sam Ross *Address:* P O Box 556, Hillcrest 3650, Kwa Zulu Natal, South Africa. *Phone:* 031 765 1245 *Email:* electives@cmf.org.za

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* PO Box 5198, Tyger Valley, Belville 7536, South Africa. *Email:* office@cmf.org.za

International Christian Medical & Dental Association (ICMDA)

Web: http://www.icmda.net

ICMDA unites nearly 50 national movements reaching out to Christian doctors, dentists and medical and dental students around the world. Regular conferences at regional and international level are held in selected locations, to enrich and encourage the national bodies and to stimulate the formation of new organisations. NB - ICMDA's office moved to South Africa on 31/12/03

General Secretary *Contact Name:* Daryl Hackland *Address:* P.O. Box 154, Kloof, Kwa Zulu Natal, 3640, South Af

Address: P.O. Box 154, Kloof, Kwa Zulu Natal, 3640, South Africa. *Phone:* +27 31 764 6858 *Fax:* +27 31 764 6857 *Email:* icmda@webstormsa.co.za

South Korea

Christian Medical Association Korea (CMA)

A fellowship for Christian Doctors.

Contact Details *Address:* Rm403 Paeksang B/d, #221-7 Pukahyun-2dong, Seadaemoon-gu, Seoul, 120-19, South Korea. *Email:* kcmea@unitel.co.kr

Christian Medical Fellowship Korea (KCMF)

Web: http://www.kcmf.org/

an evangelical, non-denominational Christian community that is composed of medical, dental, oriental medical doctors and students who confess that Jesus Christ is our Lord, even in the medical sphere, and whose desire is to see the spreading of the gospel and the extension of God's kingdom.

Contact Details

Address: 3/F Luke's House, Mok 1 Dong, 405-33, Yangch'un Gu, Seoul, 158-051, South Korea. *Phone:* +52 82-2-655-0930 *Fax:* +52 82-2-655-0569 *Email:* sangpark90@hanmail.net

Spain

Union Medica Evangelica de Espana

Fellowship for Christian doctors. Contact Details *Address:* Plaza del Maestro 3, 4B, 49014 Zamora, Spain. *Email:* rodolfo.gonzalez@za.jcyl.es

Swaziland

Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship Swaziland (CMDF Swaziland)

Fellowship of Doctors and Dentist in Swaziland

Enquiries *Address:* Manzini Medical Centre, PO Box 384, Manzini M200, Swaziland. *Email:* hyndag@africaonline.co.sz

Sweden

Kristna Läkare och Medicinare (KLM Sweden)

Web: http://www.klm.s.se/ *National Christian medical & dental fellowship.*

Enquiries Contact Name: Secretary Address: KLM Sweden, Bergbackagatan 1, Jonkoping 55312, Sweden. Email: info@klm.s.se

Switzerland Arbeitsgemeinschaft Evangelischer Arzte der Schweiz

Web: http://www.ageas.ch/ *National Christian medical & dental fellowship.*

Contact Details *Address:* Rychenbergstrasse 196, CH-8404, Winterthur, Switzerland. *Email:* beat_schaer@gmx.ch

Taiwan

Taiwan Christian Medical Association

Web: http://www.tcma.org.tw/ *National Christian medical fellowship.*

Contact Details *Address:* 10 F-7, No 74, Sec 2, Sin-Sheng N Road, 104, Taipei, Taiwan. *Email:* tcma9710@gmail.com

Uganda

Uganda Christian Medical Fellowship

National Christian medical fellowship.

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 14020, Kampala, Uganda. *Email:* ugandacmf@yahoo.com

Ukraine

Christian Medical Association of Ukraine

National Christian medical fellowship.

Contact Details *Address:* 8 March str.25-6, Uzhgorod 294015, Ukraine. *Email:* chma_ua@mail.ru

United Kingdom

Christian Dental Fellowship (CDF)

Web: http://www.cdfuk.org

A union of dentists and other personnel substantially involved in dentistry or in relevant activities in relation to oral health. CDF is an inter-denominational organisation of people who are joined together by a common desire to serve Christ in their own lives, in their profession, and through their profession to the world. **The Christian Dental Fellowship is an association of Christians working in Dentistry.**

Contact Details *Address:* 44 Pool Road, Hartley Witney, Hook, Hampshire, RG27 8RD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01252 845991 *Fax:* 01252 844018 *Email:* cdfadmin@btinternet.com

Student / Elective Co-ordinator Contact Name: Emma Tyrell Email: students@cdfuk.org

Christian Medical Fellowship (CMF)

Web: http://www.cmf.org.uk/

Founded in 1949 and has over 4,500 British doctor members in all branches of medicine, and over 1,000 student members. We are linked with around 60 similar inter-denominational bodies worldwide through the International Christian Medical and Dental Association (ICMDA) CMF runs a residential Developing Health Course in early July each year at Oak Hill College in North London. It is aimed at Healthcare professionals who are either working or planning to work abroad in resource pooe countries. The highly qualified speakers are all Christians with experience overseas. It consists of 10 days of intensive medical input with interactive workshops and spiritual input, together with the opportunity to share experiences with those of like mind who are currently working overseas. For full details of course and speakers see the Healthcare Mission Course pages on this site.

General Secretary *Contact Name:* Peter Saunders *Address:* 6 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)207 234 9660 *Fax:* +44 (0)207 234 9661 *Email:* admin@cmf.org.uk

Uruguay

Asociacion Cristiana Uruguaya de Profesionales de la Salud (ACUPS)

Web: http://www.chasque.apc.org/acups *National Christian medical & dental fellowship.*

Contact Details *Address:* Batlle y Ordonez 5003, esq Las Violetas CP. 12900, Montevideo, Uruguay. *Email:* acups@chasque.apc.org

USA

Christian Medical and Dental Associations (CMDA)

Web: http://www.cmdahome.org *The Christian Medical & Dental Associations (CMDA) are made up of the Christian Medical Association (CMA) and the Christian Dental Association (CDA). CMDA serves as a voice and ministry for Christian doctors.*

Contact Details Address: PO Box 7500, Bristol, TN37621-7500, USA. Email: main@cmdahome.org

Venezuela

Sociedad de Medicos Y Odontologos Cristianos Evangelicos de Venezuela

National Fellowship of health professionals.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary

Address: Centro Policlinico Valencia, Departamento de Taumatologia y ortopedia, Urb. La Vina, Valencia 2001, Venezuela.

Zambia Christian Medical Fellowship Zambia

National Fellowship of doctors.

Contact Details

Address: University of Zambia School of Medicine , Medical Department, P.O.Box 50110, Lusaka, Zambia. *Email:* cmfzambia@iafrica.net

Zimbabwe

Christian Medical Fellowship of Zimbabwe

National Fellowship of Medics. Contact Details Address: PO Box BE 73, Belvedere, Harare, Zimbabwe. Email: drcharaz1@yahoo.com

National Christian Healthcare

Australia

Nurses Christian Fellowship Australia (NCFA)

Web: http://ncf-australia.org/ A founding member of NCFI, NCFA is operated by nurses and specialises in applying the Christian Faith to Nursing. NCFA exists to bring together nurses in all States and Territories of Australia who wish to serve Jesus Christ in nursing and contribute Christian values and principles to the nursing profession.

NCFA Secretary *Contact Name:* Roslee Jones *Address:* P.O. Box 1071, Doncaster East, Victoria, 3109, Australia. *Phone:* 03-9687-3882 *Email:* enquiries@ncf-australia.com

Austria

Archae-Austria

Web: http://www.archae.at *The association of Christian doctors in Austria.*

Contact Details *Address:* Sonnleitberg 38, A-8616 Gasen, Austria. *Email:* friedrich.ritter@aon.at

Bangladesh

Christian Medical Association of Bangladesh (CMAB)

Association of Christian Doctors in Bangladesh.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* CMA Bangladesh, Khanjonpur Minnior Hospital, Joypunhat 5900, Bangladesh. *Email:* bsfb@citechco.net

Belgium PMF Belgium

Belgian fellowship for Christian medics.

Contact Details *Address:* Rue de Selys 10, 4000 Liege, Belgium.

Bulgaria Christian Medical Association Bulgaria (BCMA)

Association of Christian Doctors in Bulgaria.

Contact Details Address: P.O.Box 13, Sofia 1330, Bulgaria. Email: gracenedelchev@dir.bg

Canada

Evangelical Medical Aid Society (EMAS)

Web: http://www.emascanada.org *EMAS Evangelical Medical Aid Society is a Christian, interdenominational, charitable, non-governmental organization (NGO) based in Canada and Hong Kong, that operates within the timing and with the resources provided by God.*

Contact *Contact Name:* EMAS National Office *Address:* 3967 Stouffville Road, P.O. Box 820, Stn Main, Stouffville, ON, L4A 7Z9, Canada. *Phone:* 1 866 648 0664 *Email:* info@emascanada.org

Nurses Christian Fellowship Canada (NCF Canada)

Web: http://ivcf.ca/content/view/full/309

A ministry of Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship (IVCF), Canada. NCFC seeks to help nurses and nursing students know Christ and make Him known. NCF has a special mission to nurses - to encourage them in total vocational commitment within God's kingdom, focusing on the five objectives of IVCF: 1. Evangelism - witnessing to the need for personal faith in Jesus Christ 2. Spiritual Development - through Bible study, prayer and fellowship 3. Love - demonstrated in the name of Christ 4. Truth - integrated and applied in both personal and professional life 5. Global mission - obedient involvement in Christ's mission worldwide

National Coordinator *Address:* Canada. *Email:* aworkman@ivcf.ca

Costa Rica

Asociacion Medica Cristiana de Costa Rica

Web: http://www.amoca.zor.org *Costa Rican Fellowship for Christian Medics.*

Contact Details *Address:* Apartado 281, Sabanilla de Montes, San Jose, Costa Rica. *Email:* genesis@medicos.sa.cr

Denmark

Dansk Kristelig Sygeplejeforening (DKS)

Web: http://www.dks-forum.dk/ Nurses Christian Fellowship of Denmark

Contact Details *Address:* Denmark. *Email:* dks-forum@stofanet.dk

Kristelig Laegeforening i Danmark (KLF Denmark)

Web: http://www.klf-dk.org Danish fellowship for Christian doctors.

Contact Details *Address:* Bollundvej 8, Kastrup, DK-2770, Denmark. *Email:* sekretariat@klf-dk.org or klf@klf-dk.org

Egypt

Christian Medical Fellowship of Egypt (CMFE)

Fellowship for Christian medics.

CMF Egypt *Address:* 15 Mohamed Zaky Mounir Street (Zone 6), Nasr City, Cairo 11371, Egypt. *Email:* philog@link.net or khalilagamal@hotmail.com

El Salvador

Asociacion Medica Cristiana El Salvador

Web: http://www.amoca.zor.org *Fellowship for Christian doctors.*

Enquiries

Contact Name: Secretary *Address:* 17 Calle Ponniente, Edificio Professional #18, Centro de Gabierno, El Salvador. *Email:* medicoscristianos@yahoo.com

Estonia

Eesti Kristlike Arstide Ühing (Estonian Christian Physicians' Society)

Fellowship for Christian doctors in Estonia.

Contact Details *Address:* Randoja tee 24, Haabneeme, 74001, Estonia. *Email:* cristiina@neti.ee

Finland

Suomen Kristillinen Laakariseura (Finnish Christian Medical Society)

Web: http://www.fimnet.fi/skls/

Finnish Christian Medical Society's primary goals are to bring together Finnish Christian doctors and medical students, to discuss questions related to our medical profession in the name and Spirit of Christ, support the medical missionary work and keep up relations with similar societies and organisations in other countries. In order to achieve these goals, we: Organize annually at least two meetings, one in the spring, the other in the autumn. - Have student clubs in each of the 5 medical faculties in Finland - Have several working projects in Tanzania through our Medical Christian Group (Terveyslähetyksen tuki in Finnish); of course there are more Finnish doctors working abroad through different Finnish missionary organizations - Publish a news bulletin few times a year and an annual book every 2-3 years - Meet also in other circumstances, like in the annual 'Lääkäripäivät' scientific congress in Helsinki -

Enquiries

Contact Name: Secretary *Address:* SKLS, PL178, 00101 Helsinki, Finland. *Email:* antti_linkola@fimnet.fi

Germany

Arbeitsgemeinschaft Christlicher Mediziner (ACM)

Web: http://www.smd.org/direkteinstieg/acm.html *Fellowship for Christian doctors.*

Contact Details *Address:* Walkmuhl str. 13, Wiesbacien D-65195, Germany. *Email:* richter-will@web.de

Ghana CMDF Ghana

Fellowship for Christian Doctors

Contact Details *Contact Name:* CMDF Ghana *Address:* Komfo Anokye Teaching Hospital, PO Box 1934, Kumasi, Ghana. *Email:* tenimil@hotmail.com

Greece

Greek Christian Medical & Dental Association

National fellowship for Christian doctors and dentists.

Contact Details *Address:* 15 Miaouli, Panorama 55236, Greece. *Email:* terzakis@hol.gr

Guatemala Asociacion Medica Dental Cristiana Guatemala (AMDCG)

Web: http://www.amoca.zor.org *National fellowship for Christian doctors and dentists.*

Contact Details *Address:* Apartado 213, 01901 Guatemala City, Guatemala. *Email:* amorales@guate.net

Hong Kong Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship of Hong Kong (CMDF)

Web: http://www.cmdf.hk.st/
 Christian Fellowship for doctors and dentists in the Hong Kong province.
 Contact Details
 Address: 2/F St Andrew Christian Centre, 138 Nathan Road, Tsimshatsui, Kowloon, Hong Kong.
 Email: info@cmdfhk.org

Hong Kong Nurses Christian Fellowship (HK NCF)

Web: http://www.ncf.org.hk/ Fellowship of Christians in the nursing profession in the Territory of Hong Kong.

Contact Details

 Address: 2/F, St. Andrew's Christian Center, 138 Nathan Rd, Kowloon, Hong Kong.

 Phone: (852)2369-8512
 Fax: (852)2367-4694

 Email: info@ncf.org.hk
 Fax: (852)2367-4694

Hungary

Kereszteny Orvosok Magyarorszagi Tarsasaga (Christian Medical Fellowship, Hungary)

National fellowship for Christian doctors & dentists.

Contact Details *Address:* H-1111 Budapest, Karinthy Frigyes ut 23, Hungary. *Email:* komt@mail.datanet.hu

India

Christian AIDS/HIV National Alliance (CANA)

Web: http://www.cana-india.org *A network of over 350 Christian organisations in India responding to HIV/AIDS in their own communities.*

Contact Details *Address:* C-4/4116, Vasant Kunj, New Delhi -, 110070, India. *Phone:* 0091 11 6890499/6134735 *Email:* cana@del3.vsnl.net.in

See ACET International or follow link to http://www.acet-international.org/india.htm

Christian Medical Association of India (CMAI)

Web: http://www.cmai.org/ *A fellowship of Christian health professionals and health institutions serving churches in the ministry of health, healing and wholeness.*

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Plot 2, A3 Local Shopping Centre, Janakpuri, New Delhi, 110058, India. *Phone:* 25599991 Fax: 25598150 *Email:* cmai@cmai.org

Member of ICMDA

Evangelical Medical Fellowship of India (EMFI)

Fellowship for Christian doctors in India.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Flat 3B, Rainbow Vikas, 9 Varadarajulu Street, Egmore, Chennai, 600 008, India. *Email:* emfihg@eth.net Electives

Contact Name: Electives Contact Email: emfi@vsnl.net

Member of ICMDA

Indonesia Christian Medical & Dental Fellowship Indonesia (CMDF)

National Christian dental & medical fellowship.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Jalan Pintu Air Raya 7 Block C-5, Jakarta, 10710, Indonesia. *Email:* tgunadi@centrin.net.id

Japan

The Japan Christian Medical Association, (JCMDA)

National Christian medical & dental fellowship.

Enquiries Contact Name: Secretary Address: 2-3-18-33 Nishi-Waseda, Shinjyuku-ku, Tokyo, 169-0051, Japan. Email: jdz00726@nifty.ne.jp

Kenya

The Christian Medical Fellowship of Kenya

Web: http://www.cmfkenya.org *National Christian fellowship for doctors and dentists.*

Enquiries Contact Name: Secretary Address: PO Box 20954, 00202 Nairobi, Kenya. Email: admin@cmfkenya.org

Malawi

Christian Health Association of Malawi (CHAM)

Web: http://www.pcusa.org/health/international/profiles/cham.htm

Coordinates under one umbrella the work of different church denominations in the health field and serves as a liaison between the churches and government health authorities. There are 152 health units affiliated to CHAM representing eighteen different churches and church organizations among which are 20 hospitals, 32 primary health centers, 83 health centers, 13 dispensaries, 1 mental health service center, 1 mobile unit and 2 health posts. There are also twelve associate members - these are non church-related units. Together these units are responsible for more than 35% of the health services in the country

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Ruth Mwandira *Address:* PO Box 30378, Lilongwe 3, Malawi. *Email:* rhmwandira@malawi.net

Mexico

Sociedad Medica Cristiana (CMF Mexico)

National Christian medical fellowship.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Sur 101-B. No 318, Col de Heroes de Churubusco, DF09090, Mexico. *Email:* josvergara15@hotmail.com

Mongolia

Good Acts Society

Christian medical fellowship.

Contact Details Contact Name: Dr Bradley Ihrig Address: P O Box 49/532, Ulaanbaatar, 210349, Mongolia. Email: acts@mobinet.mn

Netherlands Protestants Christelijke Artsen O Secretariat (CMF Netherlands)

Web: http://www.cmf-nederland.nl/ *National Christian medical fellowship.*

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* Faustdreef 183, 356 1 LG Utrecht, Netherlands. *Email:* info@cmf-nederland.nl

New Zealand CMF of New Zealand

National Christian Medical Fellowship.

Contact Details Contact Name: C/O TSCF Address: P.O.Box 9672, Marion Square, Wellington 6030, New Zealand. Email: secretary@tscf.org.nz

Nigeria

Nigerian Christian Medical & Dental Association (NCMDA)

Web: http://www.ncmda.8m.com/

Seeks to unite Christian doctors in Nigeria, promote Christian values, advocate on relevant national issues, support Christian medical students, organise medical missions outreaches & publish and distribute Christian medical materials.

Enquiries

Contact Name: Secretary *Address:* Rhema Foundation Hospital, PO Box 13, Kwali Abuja FCT, Nigeria. *Email:* cmdanig@yahoo.com

Norway

Kristent Forum for Sykepleiere og Sykepleierstudenter (KFSS)

Web: http://home.no.net/kfss/

Norwegian Nurses Christian Fellowship (KFSS) was founded in 1983. It is an organisation which focuses on the Christian aspects of nursing. The organisation has almost 500 members all over Norway.

Contact Details Address: Postboks 6707, St. Olavs Plass, 0130 OSLO, Norway. Email: kfss@kfss.org

Singapore

Singapore Nurses' Christian Fellowship (SNCF)

Web: http://www.ncf.org.sg/ *SNCF is an interdenominational organization existing to strengthen Christian life and witness within the Nursing profession. Founded in 1960, it is also one of the 8 foundation members of St. Luke's Hospital for the Elderly.*

Secretary *Contact Name:* Choy Wai Cheng Christina *Address:* Toa Payoh Central, P.O. Box 468, Singapore 913116, Singapore. *Phone:* 6553 3530 *Fax:* 6553 3101 *Email:* sncf@ncf.org.sg

South Africa Christian Medical Fellowship of South Africa (CMF South Africa)

Web: http://www.cmf.org.za *Fellowship for Christian doctors.*

> Students liason *Contact Name:* Prof. Sam Ross *Address:* P O Box 556, Hillcrest 3650, Kwa Zulu Natal, South Africa. *Phone:* 031 765 1245 *Email:* electives@cmf.org.za

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Secretary *Address:* PO Box 5198, Tyger Valley, Belville 7536, South Africa. *Email:* office@cmf.org.za

South Korea Christian Medical Association Korea (CMA)

A fellowship for Christian Doctors.

Contact Details

Address: Rm403 Paeksang B/d, #221-7 Pukahyun-2dong, Seadaemoon-gu, Seoul, 120-19, South Korea. Email: kcmea@unitel.co.kr

Christian Medical Fellowship Korea (KCMF)

Web: http://www.kcmf.org/ an evangelical, non-denominational Christian community that is composed of medical, dental, oriental medical doctors and students who confess that Jesus Christ is our Lord, even in the medical sphere, and whose desire is to see the spreading of the gospel and the extension of God's kingdom.

Contact Details *Address:* 3/F Luke's House, Mok 1 Dong, 405-33, Yangch'un Gu, Seoul, 158-051, South Korea. *Phone:* +52 82-2-655-0930 *Fax:* +52 82-2-655-0569 *Email:* sangpark90@hanmail.net

Korea Nurses Christian Fellowship (KNCF)

Web: http://61.78.75.234/kncf/html/h1.aspx *Korea Nurses Christian Fellowship was founded in 1967 for the purpose of applying Biblical principles to nursing and nurses' lives through evangelism, discipleship, and missions.*

Contact Details Address: South Korea. Phone: (02) 735-6378 Email: kncf@unitel.co.kr

Tanzania

Christian Medical Board of Tanzania (CMBT)

Board of Christian health professionals in Tanzania. CMBT

Address: PO Box 9433, Dar-es-Salaam, Tanzania. Phone: + 256 27720

Uganda

United Protestant Medical Bureau (UPMB)

Medical Bureau working in Uganda.

UPMB

Contact Name: Mr Stephen Mutyaba - Exec *Address:* PO Box 4127, Kampala, Uganda. *Email:* upmb@swiftuganda.com

United Kingdom

Christian Dental Fellowship (CDF)

Web: http://www.cdfuk.org

A union of dentists and other personnel substantially involved in dentistry or in relevant activities in relation to oral health. CDF is an inter-denominational organisation of people who are joined together by a common desire to serve Christ in their own lives, in their profession, and through their profession to the world.

The Christian Dental Fellowship is an association of Christians working in Dentistry.

Contact Details *Address:* 44 Pool Road, Hartley Witney, Hook, Hampshire, RG27 8RD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01252 845991 Fax: 01252 844018 *Email:* cdfadmin@btinternet.com

Student / Elective Co-ordinator Contact Name: Emma Tyrell Email: students@cdfuk.org

Christian Medical Fellowship (CMF)

Web: http://www.cmf.org.uk/

Founded in 1949 and has over 4,500 British doctor members in all branches of medicine, and over 1,000 student members. We are linked with around 60 similar inter-denominational bodies worldwide through the International Christian Medical and Dental Association (ICMDA) CMF runs a residential Developing Health Course in early July each year at Oak Hill College in North London. It is aimed at Healthcare professionals who are either working or planning to work abroad in resource pooe countries. The highly qualified speakers are all Christians with experience overseas. It consists of 10 days of intensive medical input with interactive workshops and spiritual input, together with the opportunity to share experiences with those of like mind who are currently working overseas. For full details of course and speakers see the Healthcare Mission Course pages on this site.

General Secretary *Contact Name:* Peter Saunders *Address:* 6 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)207 234 9660 *Fax:* +44 (0)207 234 9661 *Email:* admin@cmf.org.uk

Christian Nurses and Midwives (CNM)

Web: http://www.cnm.org.uk

CNM exists to provide a witness to Jesus Christ within the Nursing and Midwifery professions in England and Wales. Its aims are to: encourage Christians in nursing and midwifery to grow in ther knoweldge of Christ and to make Him known - provide a Christian voice on professional issues - help develop a UK wide network of local fellowship and special interest groups for Christian nurses & midwives - support and develop the role of nurses & midwives in global mission - strengthen and support work with Christian students of nursing and midwifery - CNM also includes student members

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Steven Fouch *Address:* C/O CMF, 6 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]20 7234 9660 *Fax:* 020 7234 9661 *Mobile/GSM:* +44 [0]7941 800637 *Email:* info@cnm.org.uk

See NCF Scotland for Christian nursing groups in the rest of the UK

Christian Therapists Network (CTN)

Web: http://www.ctn.org.uk *The Christian Therapists Network (CTN) is a newly formed group for Christians who have trained in therapy/professions allied to medicine in the UK.*

CTN has the following aims: To link together Christian therapists through out the UK To encourage therapists to integrate their personal beliefs with their professional therapy practice. To increase faith in Christ and the acceptance of his teaching in the professions allied to medicine. To link Christian therapists with therapy students and support the work of TSCF (Therapy Students Christian Fellowship) To enable Christian therapists to gain information about mission work overseas and support Christian therapists who are involved in mission work.

Co-ordinator *Contact Name:* Zillah Whitehouse *Address:* 6 Lambourne House, Mallow Road, Hedge End, Southampton, Hampshire, SO30 4TQ, United Kingdom. *Mobile/GSM:* 07986 433493 *Email:* info@ctn.org.uk

See also the Therapy Students Christian Fellowship

Christians in Caring Professions (CiCP)

Web: http://www.cicp.org.uk *A fellowship of Christians from all denominations concerned with vision, challenge and encouragement in the practical aspects of expressing our Christian faith within a professional context.*

Co-ordinator *Contact Name:* Steve Heatherington *Address:* PO Box 518, Swansea, SA1 9BY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0870 909 2006 *Email:* office@cicp.org.uk

Christians in Pharmacy

A fellowship for Christians working as pharmacists in the UK to: give mutual and prayerful support to one another - be a body through which individual missionaries and missionary organisations can obtain relevant pharmaceutical information - provide the opportunity to form local fellowships - create a register of Christians working in pharmacy - provide a future forum for conference and meetings to raise and discuss ethical and moral issues -

Coordinator *Contact Name:* Mr Ralph H Higson *Address:* Kemp House, 58 Robinhood Way, Winnersh, Wokingham, Berkshire, RG41 5JH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]118 977 5036 *Email:* r.h.higson@iclway.co.uk

Network of Christians in Psychology (NeCIP)

Web: http://www.necip.org.uk/

NeCIP is a network of over 250 members representing professional clinical, occupational, educational, counselling and academic psychologists in the UK, along with many student members. The network was founded in 1989, and from the outset we have been concerned with issues of integration of faith with psychological theory and practice. A principal aim is to support psychologists and students studying psychology as Christians, particularly when conflicts become apparent.

NeCIP Administrator *Contact Name:* Mrs Janet Jackson *Address:* 4 Meadow Road, Mountsorrel, Leicester, LE12 7HN, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0] 116 230 1057 *Email:* administrator@necip.org.uk

Nurses Christian Fellowship Scotland (NCF Scotland)

Web: http://www.ncfscotland.org.uk/

Nurses' Christian Fellowship of Scotland is a registered charitable organisation, which has existed since 1932 and serves the spiritual needs of all Nurses, Midwives, Health Visitors, and District Nurses.

General Office Address: 11 Newton Place, Glasgow, G3 7PR, United Kingdom. Phone: 44 [0]141 333 0546 Fax: 44 [0]141 333 0546 Email: enquiries@ncfscotland.org.uk

Secretary

Contact Name: Mrs. Isobel Berks *Address:* Scotland, United Kingdom. *Email:* secretary@ncfscotland.org.uk

Therapy Students Christian Fellowship (TSCF)

Web: http://www.uccf.org.uk/yourcourse/tscf/index.php

TSCF is part of UCCF and shares the same vision of making disciples of Jesus in today's student world. TSCF aims to unite and support Christian therapy students, helping them to apply their faith to their work, encouraging their witness for Christ and promoting an active interest in mission work in the UK and abroad.

Made up of Christian students training in the Allied Health Professions: Dieticians, Podiatrists, Occupational Therapists, Optometrists, Osteopaths, Radiographers, Physiotherapists, Speech and Language Therapists, Orthotists, Prosthetists, Art Therapists, Music Therapists, Drama therapists, and Orthoptists.

TSCF Staffworker *Contact Name:* Katie Tuft *Address:* 38 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]116 255 1700 *Email:* tscf@uccf.org.uk

See also the Christian Therapists Network (CTN)

USA

Nurses Christian Fellowship (NCF)

Web: http://www.ncf-jcn.org NCF is based in the USA and provides a local, regional, national and international network for Christian nursing. Local groups meet for prayer, Bible study, mutual encouragement and outreach. NCF staff and volunteers provide mentoring, vision for ministry and help to establish campus and area-wide chapters.

Contact Details Address: P.O. Box 7895, Madison, WI 53707-7895, USA. Phone: 1-608/274-4823 x402 Email: ncf@ivcf.org

Zambia

Churches Medical Association of Zambia

Medical Association working in Zambia.

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 50110, Lusaka, Zambia. *Email:* jnejewell@zamnet.zm

Zimbabwe

Zimbabwe Association of Christian Hospitals (ZACH) Association of Hospitals in Zimbabwe.

ZACH *Contact Name:* Exec Secretary *Address:* PO Box 1556, Harare, Zimbabwe.

Organisations with a healthcare Interest

Adventist international Medical Society (AIMS) Web: http://www.aims-ministry.org/

An association of Seventh Day Adventist physicians and other health professionals throughout the world. Has the aims of promoting fellowship, scientific exchange, and mutual encouragement in Christian service, fostering the training and continuing education of health workers throughout the world, to provide and efficient means of giving for mission projects, & to promote health evangelism throughout the world.

Alumni Association

Address: School of Medicine of LLU, 11245 Anderson Street, Suite 200, Loma Linda, California, USA. *Phone:* 1 909 824-4633 *Fax:* 1 909 824-4638

Association of Christian Counsellors (ACC)

Web: http://www.acc-uk.org

The Association was founded in 1992 following discussions with representatives of a number of Christian counselling organisations in the United Kingdom. These discussions demonstrated that there was a need for a nationwide umbrella organisation, which could undertake certain activities on behalf of its members. The vision may be summarised as follows: The provision of nationwide standards for Christian counselling and care, the provision of a nationwide system for the accreditation of Christian counsellors broadly acceptable to Christian churches, counselling organisations and the wider community, the provision of a nationwide system for the recognition of training in Christian counselling and pastoral care, the provision of a body which represents Christian counsellors and develop relations with institutions such as the social services and health authorities, and with denominations and professional bodies and the Association recognises that among Christians there is a great variety of approaches to counselling. Whereas it aims at high standards in practice and training it does not seek uniformity.

Contact Details Address: 29 Momus Boulevard, Coventry, CV2 5NA, United Kingdom. Phone: 0845 124 9569 / 9570 Fax: 0845 124 9571 Email: office@acc-uk.org

Christian Connections for International Health (CCIH)

Web: http://www.ccih.org *Promoting international health and wholeness with a Christian perspective.*

Executive Director *Contact Name:* Ray Martin *Address:* 1817 Rupert St, McLean, VA, 22101, USA. *Phone:* 1 703 5560123 *Fax:* 1 703 917 4251 *Email:* martinrs@aol.com

Christian Nurses and Midwives (CNM)

Web: http://www.cnm.org.uk

CNM exists to provide a witness to Jesus Christ within the Nursing and Midwifery professions in England and Wales. Its aims are to: encourage Christians in nursing and midwifery to grow in ther knoweldge of Christ and to make Him known - provide a Christian voice on professional issues - help develop a UK wide network of local fellowship and special interest groups for Christian nurses & midwives - support and develop the role of nurses & midwives in global mission - strengthen and support work with Christian students of nursing and midwifery - CNM also includes student members

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Steven Fouch *Address:* C/O CMF, 6 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]20 7234 9660 *Fax:* 020 7234 9661 *Mobile/GSM:* +44 [0]7941 800637 *Email:* info@cnm.org.uk

See NCF Scotland for Christian nursing groups in the rest of the UK

Christian Therapists Network (CTN)

Web: http://www.ctn.org.uk

The Christian Therapists Network (CTN) is a newly formed group for Christians who have trained in therapy/professions allied to medicine in the UK.

CTN has the following aims: To link together Christian therapists through out the UK To encourage therapists to integrate their personal beliefs with their professional therapy practice. To increase faith in Christ and the acceptance of his teaching in the professions allied to medicine. To link Christian therapists with therapy students and support the work of TSCF (Therapy Students Christian Fellowship) To enable Christian therapists to gain information about mission work overseas and support Christian therapists who are involved in mission work.

Co-ordinator *Contact Name:* Zillah Whitehouse *Address:* 6 Lambourne House, Mallow Road, Hedge End, Southampton, Hampshire, SO30 4TQ, United Kingdom. *Mobile/GSM:* 07986 433493 *Email:* info@ctn.org.uk

See also the Therapy Students Christian Fellowship

Christians Abroad

Web: http://www.cabroad.org.uk *We offer an information and advice service about volunteering and working in development to people of every faith or none, through our World Service Enquiry - see www.wse.org.uk and provide support and back-up for such*

volunteers We also help overseas Christian churches, hospitals and schools find professional staff and volunteers Contact Details

Contact Name: Christians Abroad *Address:* Room 237 Bon Marché Centre, 241-251 Ferndale Road, London, SW9 8BJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0870 770 7990 *Fax:* 0870 770 7991 *Email:* director@cabroad.org.uk

Christians in Caring Professions (CiCP)

Web: http://www.cicp.org.uk *A fellowship of Christians from all denominations concerned with vision, challenge and encouragement in the practical aspects of expressing our Christian faith within a professional context.*

Co-ordinator *Contact Name:* Steve Heatherington *Address:* PO Box 518, Swansea, SA1 9BY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0870 909 2006 *Email:* office@cicp.org.uk

Christians in Pharmacy

A fellowship for Christians working as pharmacists in the UK to: give mutual and prayerful support to one another - be a body through which individual missionaries and missionary organisations can obtain relevant pharmaceutical information - provide the opportunity to form local fellowships - create a register of Christians working in pharmacy - provide a future forum for conference and meetings to raise and discuss ethical and moral issues -

Coordinator *Contact Name:* Mr Ralph H Higson *Address:* Kemp House, 58 Robinhood Way, Winnersh, Wokingham, Berkshire, RG41 5JH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]118 977 5036 *Email:* r.h.higson@iclway.co.uk

ECHO International Healthcare (ECHO)

Web: http://www.echohealth.org.uk/ *Echo will now be concentrating on exploring new (non-trading) ways to meet the needs of those providing health care in the developing world. The trustees are looking into a number of options.*

Chief Executive *Contact Name:* Christopher W. Pearson *Address:* Ullswater Crescent, Coulsdon, Surrey, CR5 2HR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0) 20 8660 2220 *Fax:* +44 (0) 20 8668 0751

See Durbin re healthcare supplies

Ecumencial Advocacy Alliance HIV/AIDS Campaign (EAA)

Web: http://www.e-alliance.ch/hivaids.jsp

The Ecumenical Advocacy Alliance is a new and broadly ecumenical network for international cooperation in advocacy on HIV/AIDS and global trade. The HIV/AIDS pandemic as one of the gravest challenges to health and also 'to prospects of social and economic development and global security'. It is thus a particularly appropriate issue for churches to 'speak out on causes, prevention, treatment and consequences'.

Coordinator *Contact Name:* Linda Hartke *Address:* 150 route de Ferney, P.O. Box 2100, CH-1211 Geneva 2, Switzerland. *Phone:* + 41 22 791 6141 *Fax:* + 41 22 710 2387 *Email:* lhartke@e-alliance.ch

Hard of Hearing Christian Fellowship

Aims to support hearing impaired Christians by being involved in the pastoral care of its members, by arranging conference, holidays and fellowship days and by encouraging the formation of local groups. To advise church leaders on hearing loss, communication skills and equipment such as induction loops. To publish literature such as the quarterly magazine 'Hearing Eye'. To collect and test unwanted hearing aids and associated equipment and send them overseas to developing countries for children and the disadvantaged.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Mr Graeme Naish *Address:* P.O. Box 91, Reading, Berkshire, RG1 5YR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]118 987 2166 *Email:* graeme_naish@compuserve.com

International Christian Medical & Dental Association (ICMDA)

Web: http://www.icmda.net ICMDA unites nearly 50 national movements reaching out to Christian doctors, dentists and medical and dental students around the world. Regular conferences at regional and international level are held in selected locations, to enrich and encourage the national bodies and to stimulate the formation of new organisations. NB - ICMDA's office moved to South Africa on 31/12/03

General Secretary *Contact Name:* Daryl Hackland *Address:* P.O. Box 154, Kloof, Kwa Zulu Natal, 3640, South Africa. *Phone:* +27 31 764 6858 *Fax:* +27 31 764 6857 *Email:* icmda@webstormsa.co.za

International Community Trust for Health and Education Services (ICTHES)

Seeks to provide inexpensive teaching material and resources in the field of health and education to less developed countries. Produces the Journals Repair and Reconstruction .

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Dr Murray McGavin MD FRCS FRCOphth *Address:* ICTHES World Care, PO Box 408, Bankhead Avenue, Edinburgh, EH11 4HE, United Kingdom. *Email:* m.mcgavin@itchesworldcare.com

medeserve

Web: http://www.medeserve.org A UK based charity which offers people working overseas with a charity or church access to British trained family doctors for advice and reassurance via the internet.

Online healthcare for overseas workers

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 153, Oswestry, Shropshire, SY11 4WE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0) 1691 670613

PLEASE NOTE: medeserve is not intended to replace emergency cover available under an insurance policy.

Medical Ethics Alliance

Web: http://www.medethics-alliance.org

The Medical Ethics Alliance affirms the unique value of all human life, its God given dignity and consequent right to protection in law. We are certain that all persons are of inestimable worth, irrespective of illness or disability. The pursuit and practice of medical excellence is dependent upon sound ethical principals. The Alliance looks to the Declaration of Geneva for inspiration.

Contact Details *Address:* Springhill House, Springhill Lane, Wolverhampton, WV4 4TJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01902 340388 *Fax:* 01902 340100 *Email:* info@medethics-alliance.org

Medical Mobilizers

Web: http://www.medicalmobilizers.org *Mobilising medical professionals for ministry & missions. Offers advice/information/resources/mentoring & medical marriage ministry.*

Director *Contact Name:* Rev. Ron Lively *Address:* P.O. Box 682385, Franklin, Tennessee, 37068-2385, USA. *Phone:* 1 (615) 591-6969 or 1 (888) 663-6462 *Fax:* 1 (615) 591-4881 *Email:* info@medicalmobilizers.org

Membercare by Radio (MEMCare by Radio)

Web: http://www.memcarebyradio.com The purpose of MemCare by Radio is to broadcast a daily radio program for Christian workers, staff of NGO's (Non Governmental Organization) and business people in their place of calling so that they will be encouraged and more effective in their respective ministries. A ministry of Trans World Radio

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Trans World Radio - Europe *Address:* Communications Dept., Postfach 141, A - 1235 Vienna, Austria. *Phone:* +43 1 863 12 0 *Fax:* +43 1 863 12 20 *Email:* mcbr@twr-europe.at

Network of Christians in Psychology (NeCIP)

Web: http://www.necip.org.uk/ *NeCIP is a network of over 250 members representing professional clinical, occupational, educational, counselling and academic psychologists in the UK, along with many student members. The network was founded in 1989, and from the outset we have been concerned with issues of integration of faith with psychological theory and practice. A principal aim is to support psychologists and students studying psychology as Christians, particularly when conflicts become apparent.*

NeCIP Administrator *Contact Name:* Mrs Janet Jackson *Address:* 4 Meadow Road, Mountsorrel, Leicester, LE12 7HN, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0] 116 230 1057 *Email:* administrator@necip.org.uk

Overseas Healthcare Advisory Forum (OHCAF)

Web: http://www.ccom.org.uk *A forum of the Churches Commission on Mission (CCOM), part of Churches Together in Britain and Ireland (CTBI). OHCAF aims to network Christian bodies involved in healthcare provision as part of Christian mission to share knowledge, information, expertise and strategic thinking.*

Commission Secretary *Contact Name:* Simon Barrow *Address:* CCOM, Bastille Court, 2 Paris Gardens, London, SE1 8 ND, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)20 7654 7254 *Fax:* +44 (0)20 7654 7222 *Email:* simon.barrow@ctbi.org.uk

OHCAF Focal Person *Contact Name:* Steven Fouch *Address:* C/O CMF, 6 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0] 20 7234 9668 *Fax:* +44 [0]20 7234 9661 *Mobile/GSM:* +44 [0] 7958 608466 *Email:* steve.fouch@cmf.org.uk

Email discussion forum at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/ohcaf/

St Columba's Fellowship

A Christian presence in the Hospice Movement.

Director *Contact Name:* Prue Balfour *Address:* 3 Trinity Place, Windsor, SL4 3AP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0] 1753 866147 *Fax:* 44 [0] 1753 866147 *Email:* pruedufour@globalnet.co.uk

Therapy Students Christian Fellowship (TSCF)

Web: http://www.uccf.org.uk/yourcourse/tscf/index.php TSCF is part of UCCF and shares the same vision of making disciples of Jesus in today's student world. TSCF aims to unite and support Christian therapy students, helping them to apply their faith to their work, encouraging their witness for Christ and promoting an active interest in mission work in the UK and abroad. Made up of Christian students training in the Allied Health Professions: Dieticians, Podiatrists, Occupational Therapists, Optometrists, Osteopaths, Radiographers, Physiotherapists, Speech and Language Therapists, Orthotists, Prosthetists, Art Therapists, Music Therapists, Drama therapists, and Orthoptists.

TSCF Staffworker *Contact Name:* Katie Tuft *Address:* 38 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]116 255 1700 *Email:* tscf@uccf.org.uk

See also the Christian Therapists Network (CTN)

Organisations without a healthcare Interest

Caleb Project *Web:* http://www.calebproject.org/ *Caleb Project challenges the Church to complete the task of world evangelization by taking the gospel to the least evangelized people groups of the world.*

Contact Details *Address:* 10 West Dry Creek Circle, Littleton, CO, 80120, USA. *Phone:* +1 303.730.4170 *Fax:* +1 303.730.4177 *Email:* info@cproject.com

Christian Action, Research and Education (CARE)

Web: http://www.care.org.uk CARE aims to declare Christian Truth and demonstrate Christ's compassion. They undertake this by providing radical caring initiatives through thousands of volunteers across the UK and by acting as a think tank on matters of public policy.

Contact Details Address: 53 Romney Street, London, SW1P 3RF, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7233 0455 Fax: 020 7233 0983 Email: enquiries@care.org.uk

Christian Institute (CI)

Web: http://www.christian.org.uk *The Christian Institute is a registered charity, which seeks to promote the Christian faith in the UK. We campaign for Christian truth and help Christians influence the world they live in. They do this through.* **Strategic briefings based on careful research; Conferences, tapes and books; Comment in the media; Influencing public policy; Assisting individuals facing discrimination because of their faith.**

Contact Details *Address:* 26 Jesmond Road, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE20 4PQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0191 281 5644 *Fax:* 0191 281 4272 *Email:* info@christian.org.uk

Churches Commission on Mission (CCOM)

Web: http://www.ccom.org.uk/ *The Churches' Commission on Mission is the official meeting point for the departments and agencies of the British and Irish churches concerned with world mission and evangelisation. It has 34 member bodies and affiliates. CCOM operates through Forums on world regions and mission issues. Its main function is co-ordination rather than programmatic work.*

It is not a grant-making body.

Commission Secretary *Contact Name:* Simon Barrow *Address:* Bastille Court, 2 Paris Gardens, London, SE1 8ND, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)20 7654 7254 *Fax:* +44 (0)20 7654 7222 *Email:* simon.barrow@ctbi.org.uk

See also the Overseas Healthcare Advisory Forum

Evangelical Alliance (EA)

Web: http://www.eauk.org *A network of churches and Christian bodies across the UK. The Evangelical Alliance's purpose is: To promote unity and truth. To represent evangelical concerns to the wider world of the Church, state and society.*

Contact Details *Address:* Whitfield House, 186 Kennington Park Road, London, SE11 4BT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]20 7207 2100 Fax: 44 [0]20 7207 2150 *Email:* members@eauk.org

Far Eastern Broadcasting Association (FEBA Radio)

Web: http://www.feba.org.uk *Communicating the Gospel of Jesus Christ, principally through the use of radio and programme follow-up, in Africa and Asia.*

Contact Details *Address:* Ivy Arch Road, Worthing, Sussex, BN14 8BX, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1903 237 281 *Fax:* 44 [0]1903 205 294 *Email:* info@feba.org.uk

Friends International (formerly International Student Christian Services)

Web: http://www.new2uk.org

Christian agency offering friendship to international students coming to study in Britain.

Contact Details *Address:* 3 Crescent Stables, 139 Upper Richmond Road, London, SW15 2TN, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]20 8780 2511 *Fax:* 44 [0]20 8785 1174 *Email:* info@new2uk.org

Generating Change

Web: http://generatingchange.co.uk

Dedicated to researching issues in mission and helping mission organisations effect change. Run as a mission for missions, Generating Change is about helping mission organisations to be the best facilitators of mission that they can be.

Contact Details

Address: Redcliffe College, Wotton House, Horton Road, Gloucester, Glos., GL1 3PT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]1452 308097 *Fax:* +44 [0]1452 503949 *Email:* post@generatingchange.co.uk

getting God to work (GG2W)

Web: http://www.gg2w.org.uk/home/

This is a website that exists to provide Christians in the workplace with every possible resource to help them be Godly at work. GG2W is provided to be a nationwide (UK) resource for Christians in the workplace, providing information that will: facilitate Christian fellowship, - assist with workplace evangelism, - equip Christians with biblical teaching on contemporary workplace issues. -

Contact Details *Address:* C/O Christian Viewpoint for Men, Isabella House, The Avenue, Combe Down, Bath, BA2 5EH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]1225 833748 *Fax:* +44 [0]1225 835966

Global Connections

Web: http://www.globalconnections.co.uk

The UK network for evangelical mission agencies, colleges, development organisations, churches and others, all committed to world mission, and to working together where possible.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Global Connections *Address:* c/o Transform Products Ltd. Caswell

Address: c/o Transform Products Ltd, Caswell Road, Sydenham Industrial Estate, Leamington Spa, CV31 1QF, United Kingdom.

Phone: (UK) 0870 774 3806 (Outside UK) +44 1926 487755 *Fax:* (UK) 0870 774 3809 (Outside UK) +44 1926 487750

Email: info@globalconnections.co.uk

Henry Martin Trust (HMT)

Web: http://www.martynmission.cam.ac.uk/btrust.htm

The Henry Martyn Trust, Cambridge, UK administers as one body (since 1934) two historic charities: the Henry Martyn Memorial Hall (1887) and the Henry Martyn Library (1897). The mission of the Trust is to bear witness, particularly in the city and universities of Cambridge, to the missionary call of Jesus Christ as exemplified by Henry Martyn the pioneer missionary scholar.

World Mission Adviser *Contact Name:* Sue Anderson *Address:* 24 Market Street, Cambridge, CB2 3NZ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1223 519531

Interdev

Web: http://www.interdev.org *Aims to serve the Church by developing effective, self-sustaining ministry partnerships in world mission.*

US Office *Address:* PO Box 3883, Seattle, WA 98124-3883, USA. *Phone:* 1 425 775 8330 *Fax:* 1 425 775 8326 *Email:* idev-us@interdev.org

UK Office *Address:* PO Box 210, West Drayton, Middlesex, UB7 8NN, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1895 438321 Fax: 44 0[0]1895 438323 *Email:* interdev-uk@xc.org

International Federation of Evangelical Students (IFES)

Web: http://www.ifesworld.org *IFES is a community of Christian national student movements who are committed to being partners in global student witness.*

Contact Details *Address:* 321 Banbury Road, Oxford, OX2 7JZ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1865 292555 *Fax:* 44 [0]1865 252556 *Email:* info@ifesworld.org

Lawyers Christian Fellowship (LCF)

Web: http://www.lawcf.org Leading lawyers to a personal commitment to Jesus Christ. Encouraging and equipping Christian lawyers to be effective in their lives and work. Promoting Christian principles in our laws and legal systems. United in Christ to proclaim the gospel that is too important to let other things divide us. Doing justice. Loving kindness. Walking humbly with God. (Micah 6:8)

National Secretary *Contact Name:* Hilary Lyndon *Address:* Church Villa, 29 Church Lane, Temple Normanton, Chesterfield, S42 5DB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1246 856783 *Email:* admin@lawcf.org

International Secretary *Contact Name:* Christine John *Address:* The Ship, Ship Lane, Marsworth, Tring, HP23 4NA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1246 856783 *Email:* international@lawcf.org

Links International

Web: http://www.linksinternational.co.uk

Serving the church around the world through: Capital project Funding (ProjectLink), Project Partners Scheme, Specialist Mission Teams (eg Businesslink), Resources for Missionaries and Indigenous workers (LeadrershipLink), Orphan Support Scheme (ChildLink), Reaching the Unreached, assisting Churches in UK, mainland Europe and USA in the development of world mission strategy, Teaching and training for church leaders from two-thirds world. A Pioneer Associate Ministry

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Norman Barnes *Address:* PO Box 198, Littlehampton, West Sussex, BN16 3UQ, United Kingdom. *Email:* info@linksinternational.co.uk

London Institute for Contemporary Christianity (LICC)

Web: http://www.licc.org.uk *Founded in 1982 by John Stott, LICC's focus has been on helping Christians to listen to the world and apply the Word.*

Contact Details Address: St Peter's, Vere Street, London, W1G 0DQ, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7399 9555 Fax: 020 7399 9556 Email: mail@licc.org.uk

MARC

Web: http://www.worldvisionresources.com *Publications and resources on world mission, aid, and development.*

Contact Details *Address:* 800 W Chestnut Ave, Monrovia, California, CA91016-3198, USA. *Phone:* 1 626 3038811 Fax: 1 626 3017786 *Email:* marcpubs@wvi.org

Member care

Web: http://www.membercare.org

This site is offered as an information and resource clearinghouse for missionary care. It is a developing site. We will continue to add new information and resources as they are brought to our attention. Your contributions of information and resources are vital to the development of this resource site.

Micah Network

Web: http://www.micahnetwork.org

A world-wide group of more than 200 evangelical Christian relief, development and justice agencies. The aim is to help each other in meeting the needs of the poor and oppressed through what we call Integral Mission, and to encourage the wider church in its God-given responsibility to demonstrate God's love for the poor.

The Secretary Contact Name: David Boul Address: PO Box 731, Woking, Surrey, GU21 4XW, United Kingdom. Email: sec@micahnetwork.org

Missionary Aviation Fellowship (MAF)

Web: http://www.maf-uk.org MAF's purpose is to speed physical and spiritual care to people in places of deepest human need. Remote places where flying is not a luxury, but a lifeline.

Today worldwide, the MAF partnership operates over 150 aircraft from bases in 30 countries

Contact Details Address: Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone, Kent, CT20 2TN, United Kingdom. Phone: 01303 850 950 Email: maf@maf-uk.org

Missionary Resources.org

Web: http://www.missionaryresources.org/ The Missionary Resource Center (MRC) is a website provided by Emercy as a means for missionaries to find articles, links, and phone numbers for a wide variety of missionary resources, supplies, and gear. Our newest version allows missionaries from all over the world to contribute resources through a web-based control panel.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Emercy International *Address:* PO Box 2846, Tuscaloosa, AL 35403, USA. *Phone:* +1 205 657 5674 *Email:* info@emercy.org

Order of Christian Unity (OCU)

Web: http://www.christianprojects.org/

An interdenominational organisation of Christians whose main aim is to study the teaching of Christ and put it into practice. Monitors current legislation and supply information to Members of both Houses of Parliament, and other people in positions of responsibility, about issues of the day. Publications and conferences are a regular feature of the work of the Order. The Order also runs one of the biggest annual Bible competitions for schools in the country with prizes presented in recent years by the Archbishop of Canterbury, the Cardinal Archbishop of Westminster, the President of Methodist Conference, leaders from the Salvation Army and members of the House of Lords.

Contact Details

Address: Christian Unity House, 58 Hanover Gardens, London, SE11 5TN, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]20 7735 6210 *Fax:* 44 [0]20 7582 1174 *Email:* information@christianprojects.org

Partnership In Local Language Resources (PLLARS)

Produce Guides to enable small groups to become resource agents in their society.

Contact Details *Address:* P O Box 200, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 4WQ, United Kingdom. *Email:* pillars@tearfund.org

Postmission

Web: http://www.postmission.com

A network of people committed to Christian mission but who want to escape from the tired missionary models of the Modern era. A voice for Postmodern cross-cultural mission workers and would-be missionaries who feel they don't fit in the missions scene. A community for those who are struggling with issues related to postmodernity and cross-cultural mission. A forum for those who want to do find creative ways to do cross-cultural mission that is both authentically Christian and authentically postmodern. A resource for mission agency leaders who are anxious to bridge the gap with their younger colleagues.

Co-ordinator Contact Name: Peter Stephenson Email: info@postmission.com

Theological Resource Exchange Network (TREN)

Web: http://www.tren.com

The Theological Research Exchange Network (TREN) is a library of over 7,800 theological thesis/dissertation titles representing research from as many as 70 different institutions. Titles may be ordered online through our search and order system. Also makes available conference papers presented at annual meetings of several academic societies.

Contact Details Address: P.O. Box 30183, Portland, Oregon, OR 97294-3183, USA. Phone: 1-800-334-8736 or 503-771-5108 (toll free) Email: rwjones@tren.com

Universities & Colleges Christian Fellowship (UCCF)

Web: http://www.uccf.org.uk *Helping today's students following Jesus.* **The Christian Union Movement**

Contact Details *Address:* 38 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]116 255 5672 *Email:* email@uccf.org.uk

See also TSCF and CSNM

World Council of Churches (WCC)

Web: http://www.wcc-coe.org An international fellowship of Christian churches, built upon the foundation of encounter, dialogue and collaboration. The WCC was formed to serve and advance the ecumenical movement - the quest for restoring the unity of the church - by encouraging in its members a common commitment to follow the gospel. The prayer of the churches, who belong to the WCC, is for the renewal and faithful response of the people of God in witness and

Service to the world. Contact Details Address: P.O. Box 2100, 1211 Geneva 2, Switzerland.

 Phone: 41 22791 6111
 Fax: 41 22791 0361

 Email: infowcc@wcc-coe.org
 Fax: 41 22791 0361

See CCOM

World Evangelical Alliance Commission on Mission (WEA MC)

Web: http://www.globalmission.org/ The WEA Missions Commission exists to glorify God by enhancing the cross-cultural ministry effectiveness of the global Church. Our goal is to strengthen regional and national missions, alliances and their constituencies. We do this by facilitating mutual learning, networking and co-operation between national and international mission leaders, through strategic consultations, task forces, training seminars and publications.

World Evangelical Alliance Secretariat *Address:* P.O. Box 1839, Edmonds, WA 98020, USA. *Phone:* +[1] (425) 778-5513 *Fax:* +[1] (425) 640-3671 *Email:* info@worldevangelical.org

Missions Commission Executive Director: *Contact Name:* Dr. William D. Taylor *Address:* Plot No.673, East Main Road, Anna Nagar, Western Extension, Chennai-600101, India. *Email:* wdtaylor@compuserve.com

World Service Enquiry (WSE)

Web: http://www.wse.org.uk Information and advice about working or volunteering overseas in the developing world.

Contact Details *Address:* Suite 233, Bon Marche Centre, 241-251 Ferndale Road, London, SW9 8BJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0870 770 3274 *Fax:* 0870 770 7991 *Email:* wse@cabroad.org.uk

Wycliffe Associates

Web: http://www.wycliffeassociates.org *A support organisation for Wycliffe Bible Translators.*

Contact Details *Contact Name:* UK Office *Address:* 7 Conwy Street, Rhyl, Clwyd, LL18 3ET, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1745 343 300 *Email:* wa-uk@iname.com

Contact Details Contact Name: US Office Address: P.O. Box 2000, Orange, CA, 92859, USA. Phone: 1-800-843-9673 Email: web_associates@wycliffe.org

Fundraising General

Charities Aid Foundation (CAF)

Web: http://www.charitynet.org *The Directory of Grant Making Trusts.*

Contact Details Address: 25 Kings Hill, West Malling, Kent, ME19 4TA, United Kingdom. Phone: 01732 520000 Fax: 01732 520001 Email: grants@cafonline.org

Department for International Development (DfID)

Web: http://www.dfid.gov.uk UK Government department working to promote sustainable development and eliminate world poverty. Visit Health Systems Resource Centre at www.healthsystemsrc.org, which provides technical assistance and information on support of healthcare policies in LDC for DfiD and its international partners

Contact Details *Address:* 1 Palace Street, London, SW1E 5HE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7023 0000 *Fax:* 020 7023 0019 *Email:* enquiry@dfid.gov.uk

Directory of Social Change

Publication: A Guide to the Major Trusts Vols 1 & 2 - Educational Grants Directory and A guide to grants for those in need.

Contact Details *Address:* 24 Stephenson Way, London, NW1 2DP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7209 5151 *Fax:* 020 7391 4804 *Email:* books@dsc.org.uk

Family Welfare Association EGAS (Educational Grants Advisory Service)

Web: http://www.egas-online.org.uk

Family Welfare Association (FWA) was established in 1869 and provides support to some of the poorest families in the community. EGAS operates nationally providing comprehensive advice and information on sources of funding available for post-16 education and training including loans, grants, benefits, access funds, hardship funds, bursaries and charitable trusts.

Contact DetailsAddress: 501-505 Kingsland Road, London, E8 4AU, United Kingdom.Phone: 020 7254 6251Fax: 020 7249 5443

The Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria (The Global Fund)

Web: http://www.theglobalfund.org

Created to dramatically increase resources to fight three of the world's most devastating diseases, and to direct those resources to areas of greatest need. As a partnership between governments, civil society, the private sector and affected communities, the Global Fund's purpose is to attract, manage and disburse resources to fight HIV/AIDS, TB and malaria. They do not implement programs directly, relying instead on the knowledge of local experts.

Geneva Secretariat *Address:* 53, Avenue Louis-Casaï, 1216 Geneva-Cointrin, Switzerland. *Phone:* +41 22 791 17 00 *Fax:* +41 22 791 17 01 *Email:* info@theglobalfund.org

Grants for Elective Students British Leprosy Relief Association (LEPRA)

Web: http://www.lepra.org.uk For students undertaking leprosy related study projects.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Information Officer *Address:* LEPRA, Fairfax House, Causton Rd, Colchester, Essex, CO1 1PU, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01206 562286 *Fax:* 01206 762151 *Email:* lepra@lepra.org.uk

British Nutrition Foundation

The British Nutrition Foundation administers 2 schemes: For students concerned with nutritional problems in third world countries and the relationship of nutrition to health & disease. **The Nestle Bursary Scheme and The Dennis Burkitt Study Awards**

Contact Details *Address:* BNF, High Holborn House, 52-54 High Holborn, London, WC1V 6RQ, United Kingdom.

Christian Blind Mission (CBM)

Web: http://www.cbmuk.org.uk *Worldwide Christian service in eye care and projects for blind and other disabled people.* **Working in over 100 developing countries**

Enquiries Contact Name: Christian Blind Mission Address: Vision House, 7/8 Oakington Business Park, Dry Drayton Road, Oakington, Cambridge, CB24 3DQ, United Kingdom. Phone: 01223 484700 Fax: 01223 484701 Email: info@cbmuk.org.uk Electives Contact Name: Christian Blind Mission Address: Vision House, 7/8 Oakington Business Park, Dry Drayton Road, Oakington, Cambridge, CB24 3DQ, United Kingdom. Phone: 01223 484700 Fax: 01223 484701 Email: info@cbmuk.org.uk

N.B Students Grants - those working in a hospital in Africa with an ophthalmology component.

Christian in Overseas Service Trust (COST)

The advancement of the Christian faith by providing financial and practical assistance to Christians working overseas so that they may engage in Christian work in association with Churches and other Christian organisations.

Contact Details *Address:* Oak House, Aston Road, Bampton, Oxon, OX18 2BH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01993 852588 Fax: 01993 852993

Council of Heads of Medical Schools (CHMS)

Web: http://www.chms.ac.uk

The Council of Heads of Medical Schools and Deans of UK Faculties of Medicine was originally established in January 1992 (formerly as the Council of Deans of UK Medical Schools and Faculties). Its main purpose is to be an authoritative voice of the Deans/Heads of University Faculties of Medicine and Medical Schools in the UK. Among its aims, it seeks to: be a principal source for informed opinion and advice on all matters concerning basic medical education and medical school research in the UK and on the relationship between medical schools and the NHS; improve and maintain quality in basic medical education and general clinical training and to facilitate sharing of experience;

Leche Trust

Eligibility: Third World students.

Contact Details

Address: C/o British Council, Overseas Student Services Unit, Medlock Street, Manchester, M15 4AA, United Kingdom.

The Medical and Dental Defence Union of Scotland (MDDUS)

Web: http://www.mddus.com

As an organisation, they serve and protect the interests of medical and dental professionals throughout the United Kingdom.

Contact Details *Address:* Mackintosh House, 120 Blythswood Street, Glasgow, G2 4EA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0141 221 5858 *Fax:* 0141 228 1208 *Email:* info@mddus.com

MDDUS also administers the British Medical and Dental Students' Trust, a charitable organisation which offers travel scholarships to medical and dental students undertaking their electives abroad. Deadline dates are 31st January and 31st July.

Wallington Missionary Auctions (WMMA)

Web: http://www.wallingtonmissionary.org.uk

WMMA is a means of raising money to pay those people, provide equipment in mission hospitals, dispensaries, clinics, schools, plus suitable transport to reach remote areas, etc., and supporting missionaries from Wallington and elsewhere, so that by every means possible, everyone may have an opportunity to hear the Christian message.

Main office *Contact Name:* Wallington Missionary Auctions *Address:* 105 Stafford Road, Wallington, Surrey, SM6 9AP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 8647 8437

Winston Churchill Memorial Trust

Web: http://www.wcmt.org.uk

Offers fellowships to men and women from all walks of life and from every corner of the United Kingdom to acquire knowledge and experience abroad. In the process, they gain a better understanding of the lives and cultures of people overseas and, on their return, their expertise is enhanced greatly as is their effectiveness at work, and their contribution to the community.

Contact Details *Address:* 15 Queen's Gate Terrace, London, SW7 5PR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7584 9315 Fax: 020 7581 0410 *Email:* office@wcmt.org.uk

Grants for Mature Students

Commonwealth Medical Awards

Scholarship awards given.

Commonwealth Scholarship Commission *Contact Name:* Medical Awards Administrator *Address:* 36 Gordon Square, London, WC1H 1PE, United Kingdom.

The Grants Register

For Postgraduates only. Published by Palgrave (Macmillan's global academic publishing).

Contact Details *Address:* Paulton House, 8 Shepherdess Walk, London, N1 7LB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 78434625 *Fax:* 020 78434601 *Email:* s.fernando@macmillan.co.uk

Medical Women's Federation (MWF)

Web: http://www.mwfonline.org.uk *Small grants awarded annually to mature (2nd degree) students. Ask for list of other Trusts known to have awarded grants to mature students in the past.*

Contact Details Address: Tavistock House North, Tavistock Square, London, WC1H 9HX, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7387 7765 Email: mwf@m-w-f.demon.co.uk

Project MedSend

Web: http://www.medsend.org Offers student loan repayment grants to healthcare professionals who have completed training and are headed for medical mission.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Project MedSend *Address:* P.O. Box 1098, Orange CT 06477-7098, USA. *Phone:* 00 1 203 891 8223 *Email:* medsend@juno.com

Swifen Charitable Trust (for Telemedicine)

Web: http://www.coh.uq.edu.au/swinfen/ *Set up by Lord and Lady Swinfen in 1998, with the aim of assisting poor, sick and disabled people in the developing world.*

Contact Details *Address:* Dene House, Wingham, Canterbury, Kent, CT3 1NU, United Kingdom. *Email:* swinfen@dene73.freeserve.co.uk

The Tropical Health and Education Trust (THET)

Responds to the need for professional training overseas, working with the leaders of healthcare training institutions in the Tropics to enable them to reach their goals. Seeks to establish links between such institutions and their counterparts in the UK, developing capacity and skills so that progress and training can be sustained.

Contact Details *Address:* 24 Eversholt Street, London, NW1 1AD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7679 8127/8/9 *Fax:* 020 7679 8190/1 *Email:* eldryd@thet.org

Information & Courses Academic Courses

Center for Global Health

Web: http://www.king.edu/academics

Offers an interdisciplinary graduate training in programme in healthcare and health development from a Christian perspective

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Dan Fountain *Address:* Peek School of Christian Mission, King College, 1350 King College Road, Bristol, TN 37620, USA. *Phone:* +1 423 652 4157 *Email:* globalhealth@king.edu

Centre for Health planning and management

Web: http://www.keele.ac.uk/depts/hm/chpmhmpg.htm *Part of Keele University. The Centre is specifically concerned with the planning and management of health services. Created in 1986, it is acknowledged as an important research and development centre and a major provider of innovative postgraduate teaching.*

CHPM

Address: Darwin Building, Keele University, Keele, Staffordshire, ST5 5BG, United Kingdom. Phone: +44 (0) 1782 583 191 Fax: +44 (0)1782 711 737

Centre for International Child Health (CICH)

Web: http://www.cich.ich.ucl.ac.uk Aims to equip professionals in areas of MCH and disability to manage effective community based programmes in developing countries.

Institute of Child Health (ICH) *Address:* 30 Guilford Street, London, WC1N 1EH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7905 2122 *Fax:* 020 7404 2062 *Email:* cich@ich.ucl.ac.uk

Centre for International Health Studies, Queens Margaret College

Web: http://www.qmuc.ac.uk/cihs/

The Centre for International Health (CIHS) was founded in 1993 as a multi-disciplinary centre for education, research and consultancy supporting international health development in low and middle income countries. Staff of CIHS and associated faculty has experience of work in over twenty nations, spanning Eastern Europe, Latin America, sub-Saharan Africa and South Asia.

Contact Details

Address: Clerwood Terrace, Edinburgh, EH12 8TS, United Kingdom.Phone: 0131 317 3491Fax: 0131 317 3494Email: int-health@qmuc.ac.uk

College of Occupational Therapists

Web: http://www.cot.org.uk The British Association and College of Occupational Therapists aims to provide a clear identity for all its members through the provision of the highest standard of expert, professional opinion and advice informed by research, scholarship, innovation and the promotion of excellence in practice.

Contact Details

Address: 106-114 Borough High Street, Southwark, London, SE1 1LB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7357 6480 *Fax:* 020 7450 2299

College of Venereal Disease

Web: http://www.cvdp.co.uk

The College of Venereal Disease Prevention was founded in 1999 in response to the ever-growing global epidemic of HIV/AIDS and other sexually transmitted diseases. It is a British educational institution, which prides itself as being the only truly global college that provides extensive, simple, non-technical and non-political education as well as effective strategies in the prevention of HIV/AIDS and Sexually Transmitted Diseases. Courses are available at Diploma, Advanced Diploma and Post-Graduate Diploma Levels

Contact Details *Contact Name:* The Registrar *Address:* College of Venereal Disease Prevention, 45 Vyner Street, London, E2 9DQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 (0) 208 980 1000 *Fax:* 44 (0) 208 980 1110 *Email:* registrar@cvdp.co.uk

Department of International and Comparative Education (DICE)

Web: http://www.ioe.ac.uk *Part of the Institute of Education, which is part of the University of London.*

Contact Details Address: 20 Bedford Way, London, WC1H 0AL, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7612 6625 Fax: 020 7612 6632 Email: info@ioe.ac.uk

Expedition Medicine & Leadership (EML)

Web: http://www.expeditionmedicine.co.uk/ *Providing quality training for expedition, wilderness, high altitude, mountain and remote medicine practitioners. Suitable for doctors, wilderness EMT's, first responders, nurses and individuals working in remote or inhospitable environments far from help.*

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Expedition Medicine Ltd *Address:* Jubilee House, Fore Street, Thorncombe, Nr Chard, Somerset, TA 20 4PP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 01460 30456 *Email:* events@acrossthedivide.com

German Society for Tropical Surgery

An International Medical Body for Surgery.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Peter Mues *Address:* Surgical department of the University Hospital, 66421, Homburg/Saar, Germany. *Phone:* +49-6841-162-665/162-618 *Fax:* +49 6841-162-497 *Email:* chpmue@med-rz.uni-sb.de

International Centre for Eye Health (ICEH)

The ICEH is part of the Institute of Ophthalmology. Contact Details Address: 11-43 Bath Street, London, EC1V 9EL, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7608 6910 Fax: 020 7250 3207 Email: anaughton@ucl.ac.uk

The International Training Network (ITN)

Web: http://www.internationaltraining.net

Training Christians to teach English to speakers of other languages. Approx 5 weeks.

Address: Exchange Buildings, Upper Hinton Road, Bournemouth, Dorset, BH1 2HH, United Kingdom.Phone: 01202 789089Fax: As aboveEmail: itnet@globalnet.co.uk

Jamkhed Comprehensive Rural Health Project (CRHP Jamkhed)

Web: http://www.jamkhed.org

The Society for Comprehensive Rural Health Project has been working among the marginalized poor for nearly 33 years. The care in extended to all people without partiality of caste, race or religion. It is underpinned by values of compassion, justice, hope and trust. It has successfully sought to improve the well being of people through integrated efforts in health and development.

Our Vision People are made in the image of God. They are endowed with talents and abilities. And have the potential for personal growth and development. We are called to facilitate and empower them so that their health can be improved in a holistic and integrated way, available to all with equity and justice.

European Elective Students Contact Name: Kate Landuyt Address: India. Phone: 0031 77 3772403 Email: kaat.landuyt@skynet.be

CRHP Jamkhed *Address:* At. Post Tal. Jamkhed, Dist. Ahmednagar, Maharashtra - 413 201, India. *Phone:* +91 2421 221 322 Fax: +91 2421 222 892 *Email:* crhp@jamkhed.org

Liverpool School of Tropical Medicine

Web: http://www.liv.ac.uk/lstm

A registered charity affiliated to the University of Liverpool, the School was founded in 1898, becoming the World's first institution devoted primarily to tropical health. It has extensive links with UN organisations, health ministries, universities, non-governmental organisations and research institutions worldwide and is involved in numerous programmes to control diseases of poverty and to develop more effective systems for health care. The School prides itself on its links with developing countries and is committed to increasing such partnerships.

Contact Details *Address:* 38 Pembroke Place, Liverpool, L3 5QA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0151 708 9393 *Fax:* 0151 708 8733

London School of Hygiene and Tropical Medicine

Web: http://www.lshtm.ac.uk

The London School of Hygiene & Tropical Medicine is Britain's national school of public health and a leading postgraduate institution in Europe for public health and tropical medicine. Part of the University of London, the London School is an internationally recognised centre of excellence in public health, international health and tropical medicine with a remarkable depth and breadth of expertise.

Contact Details *Address:* Keppel Street, London, WC1E 7HT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7612 7833 *Fax:* 020 7636 7679 *Email:* registry@lshtm.ac.uk

Oxford Centre for Mission Studies (OCMS)

Web: http://www.ocms.ac.uk *The Oxford Centre for Mission Studies (OCMS) exists to equip leaders, nurture scholars and enable institutions for ministry particularly in the Two-Thirds world churches.*

OCMS *Address:* PO Box 70, Oxford, OX2 6HB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)1865 556 071 *Fax:* +44(0)1865 510 823 *Email:* ocms@ocms.ac.uk

Pan African College of Christian Surgeons (PACCS)

Web: http://www.cmdahome.org

The Pan-African College of Christian Surgeons (PACCS) is an international organization dedicated to developing quality training programs in general surgery at Christian hospitals in Africa, and to assuring a high level of professional competence among its members. The PACCS in partnership with the Loma Linda University School of Medicine is offering specialty training in general surgery in Africa to African physicians. The Training Centers are located at selected rural Christian hospitals on the continent that are known for the quality of their surgical services and are directed by experienced, board-certified general surgeons

Contact Details Contact Name: PACCS Address: C/o Christian Medical & Dental Association, P O Box 7500, Bristol, TN 37621 423-844-1000, USA. Email: main@cmdahome.org

Primary Health Care Unit, Manchester University

Web: http://www.medicine.man.ac.uk/rgp/teaching.htm *The School of Primary Care makes substantial contributions to both undergraduate and postgraduate teaching within the Medical School.*

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Centre for Adult and Higher Education *Address:* The University of Manchester, Manchester, M13 9PL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0161 275 3417 *Fax:* 0161 275 3519

SIL International

Web: http://www.sil.org *The purpose of SIL International (formerly known as the Summer Institute of Linguistics) is to work with language communities worldwide to facilitate language-based development through research, translation, and literacy.*

Contact Details Contact Name: UK Campus Address: Horsleys Green, High Wycombe, Buckinghamshire, HP14 3XL, United Kingdom. Phone: 01494 682209 Fax: 01494 682220 Email: etp_registrar_uk@sil.org

Vellore Christian Medical College and Hospital (CMC Vellore)

Web: http://www.cmch-vellore.edu The Christian Medical College Vellore occupies a prominent place among medical institutions in India (and in the world) as a 2,000-bed multi-campus complex that is a vital, diverse, inter-denominational community. CMC Vellore affirms a shared commitment to healing of the total person in the spirit of Christ and the pursuit of professional excellence in the care of those who are disadvantaged, disabled, and marginalized.

Contact *Contact Name:* Director *Address:* Medical College Campus, Vellore 632002, Tamil Nadu, India. *Phone:* +91 0416 222102, 222121, 221346, 223603 *Fax:* +91 0416 - 232035 Friends of Vellore *Contact Name:* Richard Smith *Address:* Flempton Hall, Bury Road, Flempton, Bury St Edmonds, Suffolk, IP28 6EG, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01284 728453 *Email:* friendsofvellore@flemphall.clara.co.uk

41

Bible Colleges

Belfast Bible College (BBC)

Web: http://www.belfastbiblecollege.com

This is college has an international community of over 30 different nationalities. It also has over 30 denominations are represented in the student body. Their programme is not simply academic, but embraces personal spiritual growth, practical training in Christian service and involvement in a close college community. Their training is for the real world of Christian service and discipleship.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Belfast Bible College *Address:* Glenburn Road South, Dunmurry, Belfast, BT17 9JP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)28 9030 1551 *Fax:* +44 (0)28 9043 1758 *Email:* info@belfastbiblecollege.com

Birmingham Christian College (BCC)

Web: http://www.bhxc.ac.uk *Formed in September 2000 by the coming together of Birmingham Bible Institute and Springdale College, with a joint history going back over 70 years, BCC is an inter-denominational Christian training college for mission and ministry in the UK and overseas with a positive approach to the evangelical and charismatic traditions.*

Contact Details *Address:* 54 Weoley Park Road, Selly Oak, Birmingham, B29 6RB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)121 472 0726 *Fax:* +44 (0)121 471 1132 *Email:* info@bhxc.ac.uk

International Christian College (ICC)

Web: http://www.icc.ac.uk

International Christian College (ICC) was formed in 1998 by the merger of two of Britain's leading Bible Colleges, Glasgow Bible College and Northumbria Bible College. With around 150 students, it is Scotland's largest Bible College, and stands firmly in the evangelical tradition.

Contact Details *Address:* 110 St James Road, Glasgow, G4 0PS, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0141 552 4040 *Fax:* 0141 552 0808

London School of Theology (LST)

Web: http://www.lst.ac.uk Formerly known as London Bible College, provides a world-class theological education in a culturally diverse evangelical community. Offers a wide variety of Theology degrees and awards, from the one-year CertHE to the PhD. The LBC teaching faculty is an evangelical multi-denominational team from all over the world.

You don't need to attend College to go to College. The college provides an opening learning option

Contact Details *Address:* Green Lane, Northwood, London, HA6 2UW, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0) 1923 456 000 *Fax:* +44 (0) 1923 456 001 *Email:* enquiries@londonbiblecollege.ac.uk

Moorlands College

Web: http://www.moorlands.ac.uk Moorlands College provides a challenging learning environment where men and women, passionate about Jesus Christ, may be nurtured and equipped to impact both church and world.

Contact Details *Address:* Sopley, Christchurch, Dorset, BH23 7AT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01425 672369 *Email:* enquiries@moorlands.ac.uk

Oak Hill College

Web: http://www.oakhill.ac.uk *At Oak Hill, they believe in combining academic enquiry with practical skills training for ministry.*

Contact Details *Address:* Chase Side, Southgate, London, N14 4PS, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 8449 0467 *Fax:* 020 8441 5996 *Email:* clareo@oakhill.ac.uk

Redcliffe College

Web: http://www.redcliffe.org *Redcliffe College is a community of learners training ourselves to touch the world through the radical and holistic cross-cultural mission that Jesus Christ modelled.*

Contact Details Address: Wotton House, Horton Road, Gloucester, GL1 3PT, United Kingdom. Phone: 01452 308097 Fax: 01452 503949 Email: admin@redcliffe.org

St Johns College, Nottingham

Web: http://www.stjohns-nottm.ac.uk *St John's has been preparing men and women for Christian ministry since 1863. The call to St John's to remain at the forefront of theological training will set the standards as a centre of excellence well into the new millennium.*

Contact Details Address: Bramcote, Nottingham, NG9 3DS, United Kingdom. Phone: 0115 925 1114 Email: college@stjohns-nottm.ac.uk

Offers a one year open learning course entitled 'Culture to Culture' jointly designed by Tearfund, CMS, OMF, Interserve and Action Partners

Trinity College

Web: http://www.trinity-bris.ac.uk An evangelical Anglican Theological College which is recognised as one of the centres, which trains men and women for ordained ministry within the Church of England. They are also interdenominational and welcome many students from other churches and countries who are training for ministry and studying theology at undergraduate or postgraduate level.

Contact Details Address: Stoke Hill, Stoke Bishop, Bristol, BS9 1JP, United Kingdom. Phone: 0117 968 2803 Fax: 0117 968 7470 Email: admissions@trinity-bris.ac.uk

Medical Books, Journals and Publishers

Africa School of Missions *Publish 4 copies per year.*

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 439, White River, 1240, South Africa.

Afronets

Links to Internet discussion groups.

Contact Details *Email:* afro-nets@usa.healthnet.org

Ageing and Development

Published 6 times per year, it is free to osws.

Help the Aged *Address:* 67-74 Saffron Hill, London, EC1N 8QX, United Kingdom. *Fax:* 020 7404 7203 *Email:* hai@helpage.org

AIDS Action

East Africa Edition - free to overseas workers. HIV & AIDS care and activism.

From Kenya AIDS NGO's Consortium (KANCO) Address: PO Box 69866, Nairobi, Kenya. Fax: +254 2714 837 Email: kenaids@iconnect.co.ke

Be whole

Web: http://www.bewhole.net *A Website resource for details of courses relevant to Christian healthcare.*

Book Aid International

Web: http://www.bookaid.org

Their vision is of a world in which everyone has access to the books and information they need. They are working towards that vision by providing books for readers of all ages in some of the world's poorest countries.

Contact Details *Address:* 39 - 41 Coldharbour Lane, Camberwell, London, SE5 9NR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7733 3577 *Fax:* 020 7978 8006 *Email:* info@bookaid.org

Commonwealth Health Matters

Magazine produced by the Health Dept. of the Commonwealth Secretariat.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Health Dept, Commonwealth Secretariat *Address:* Marlborough House, Pall Mall, London, SW1Y 5HX, United Kingdom. *Fax:* 020 7747 6543 *Email:* comsectsg@aol.com

Contact

A Journal produced by the World Council of Churches in conjunction with the Christian Medical Association of India. Published 4 times a year, it is free to overseas workers.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Christian Medical Association of India *Address:* 2A-3 Local Shopping Centre, Janakpuri, New Delhi, 110058, India. *Fax:* +91 11 559 8150 *Email:* cmai@del6.vsnl.net.in

Contact a Family (CaF)

Produces a Directory, which provides information about some 800 medical disorders including details of support organisations.

Contact Details *Phone:* 020 7608 8700 *Email:* info@cafamily.org.uk

Current Problems in Pharmacovigilance

Web: http://www.mca.gov.uk/

'Current Problems in Pharmacovigilance' is the on line drug safety bulletin of the Medicines Control Agency (MCA) and Committee on Safety of Medicines (CSM). The bulletin is produced four times a year and is mailed to all doctors, dentists, pharmacists and coroners in the United Kingdom. It alerts them to problems with medicines and provides advice on the ways medicines may be used more safely.

Pharmacovigilance Unit *Contact Name:* Medicines Control Agency *Address:* 15-250, Market Towers, 1 Nine Elms Lane, London, SW8 5NQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020-7273 0156 *Fax:* 020-7273 0282 *Email:* info@mca.gsi.gov.uk

Diabetes International

A Journal devoted to Diabetes. Published 3 times a year it is free to overseas workers.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* FSG Medimedia Ltd *Address:* Vine House, Fair Green, Reach, Cambridge, CB5 0JD, United Kingdom. *Fax:* 01638 743998 *Email:* info@fsg.co.uk

Drugs and Therapeutics Bulletin (DTB)

Web: http://www.which.net/health/dtb/main.html Drug and Therapeutics Bulletin is published by Which? Ltd (a subsidiary of Consumers' Association). An eight page, monthly bulletin, it gives rigorous and independent evaluations of drugs and other treatments, and is aimed at doctors and pharmacists. On Which? Online you'll find a summary of articles published in the current issue, an index of articles published since 1994 and a list of links to other medical sites.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* DTB, Consumers' Association *Address:* Castlemead, Gascoyne Way, Hertford X, SG14 1LH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0845 983 0082 or (00) 44 1992 822809 if calling from outside the UK *Email:* dtb@which.net

Essential Drugs Monitor

Produced by WHO and available free in several languages.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* The Editor *Address:* Essential Drugs Monitor, WHO, CH-1211 Geneva 27, Switzerland. *Fax:* +41 22-791-4167 *Email:* medmail@who.int

Footsteps

A quarterly Journal produced by Tearfund linking health and development workers worldwide.

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. Box 200, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 4WQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01746 768750 *Email:* footsteps@tearfund.org

Health Action

Web: http://www.healthlink.org.uk *Newsletter produced by Healthlink.*

Contact Details *Email:* info@healthlink.org.uk

Health InterNetwork Access to Research Initiative (HINARI)

Web: http://www.healthinternetwork.org/ A World Health Organisation initiative that offers health andmedical institutions in 69 of the world's lowest-income countries free online access to a large library of important inter-national journals. HealthServe Pages - Information & Courses (Medical Books, Journals and Publishers)

HealthWrights

Web: http://www.healthwrights.org

HealthWrights is a non-profit organization committed to advancing the health, basic rights, social equality, and self-determination of disadvantaged persons and groups. They also have a number of publications online such as - Where There Is No Doctor - Where There Is No Dentist - Helping Health Workers Learn -

Internet Health

Web: http://www.internet-health.org/ *The Peer Reviewed Journal on Medical Internet Research, Applications, Communication and Ethics. Internet Health is an Open Access Medical Journal.*

The Joint United Nations Programme on HIV/AIDS (UNAIDS)

Web: http://www.unaids.org The main advocate for global action on the HIV/AIDS epidemic. It leads, strengthens and supports an expanded response aimed at preventing transmission of HIV, providing care and support, reducing the vulnerability of individuals and communities to HIV/AIDS, and alleviating the impact of the epidemic.

Contact Details *Address:* 20, avenue Appia, CH-1211, Geneva 27, Switzerland. *Phone:* +41.22.791.3666 *Fax:* +41.22.791.4187 *Email:* unaids@unaids.org

Journal of Christian Nursing (JCN)

Web: http://www.ncf-jcn.org

The Journal of Christian Nursing strives to help Christian nurses view nursing practice through the eyes of faith. It is a professional journal by and for nurses. Topics covered include Christian concepts in nursing, professional issues, spiritual care, ethics, values, healing and wholeness, psychology and religion, personal and professional life, patient/client experiences which include a faith dimension (including case studies), and stories of nurses who have stepped out in faith to care for others in new or unusual ways in the U.S. or overseas.

Journal of Christian Nursing Address: P.O. Box 7895, Madison, WI, 53707-7895, USA. Phone: 1-608/274-4823 x401 Email: jcn@ivcf.org

Journal of Community Eye Health

Web: http://www.jceh.co.uk *An International Journal to Promote Eye Health Worldwide. Other publications include, books, sets of teaching slides and videos. The Journal is free to overseas workers.*

International Resource Centre *Contact Name:* International Centre for Eye Health *Address:* LSHTM, Keppel St, London, WC1E 7HT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7612 7964/72/73 *Email:* sue.stevens@lshtm.ac.uk

MARC

Web: http://www.worldvisionresources.com *Publications and resources on world mission, aid, and development.*

Contact Details Address: 800 W Chestnut Ave, Monrovia, California, CA91016-3198, USA. Phone: 1 626 3038811 Fax: 1 626 3017786 Email: marcpubs@wvi.org

Medics Guide to work and Electives

Web: http://www.healthserve.org/pubs/a0223.htm *Useful book from Professionals and students. See webpage*

Medics' Guide to Work and Electives aroung the world

See http://www.healthserve.org/pubs/a0223.htm

Midwives Information and Resource Service (MIDIRS)

Web: http://www.midirs.org

A UK based central source of information relating to childbirth and to disseminate this information to midwives and others, both nationally and internationally. MIDIRS Midwifery Digest provides maternity health professionals with an overview of key midwifery and medical research to inform their practice. MIDIRS Enquiry Service provides access to more in-depth information about topics of interest.

Contact Details *Address:* 9 Elmdale Road, Clifton, Bristol, BS8 1SL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0800 581 009 (UK Only) International +44 (0) 117 925 1791 *Fax:* +44 (0) 117 925 1792 *Email:* sales@midirs.org

NMAP

Web: http://nmap.ac.uk/

NMAP (Nursing, Midwifery and Allied health Professions) is a gateway to evaluated, quality Internet resources, aimed at students, researchers, academics and practitioners in the health and medical sciences. NMAP is created by a core team of information specialists and subject experts coordinated at the University of Nottingham Greenfield Medical Library, in partnership with with key organisations throughout the UK

BIOME

Address: Greenfield Medical Library, Queens Medical Centre, Nottingham, NG7 2UH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)115 849 3251 *Fax:* +44 (0)115 8493265 *Email:* help@nmap.ac.uk

NMAP is one of the gateways within the BIOME service (http://biome.ac.uk/).

OMNI

Web: http://omni.ac.uk/

OMNI (Organising Medical Networked Information) is a gateway to evaluated, quality Internet resources in health and medicine, aimed at students, researchers, academics and practitioners in the health and medical sciences. OMNI is created by a core team of information specialists and subject experts based at the University of Nottingham Greenfield Medical Library, in partnership with key organisations throughout the UK and further afield.

BIOME

Address: Greenfield Medical Library, Queens Medical Centre, Nottingham, NG7 2UH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)115 849 3251 *Fax:* +44 (0)115 8493265 *Email:* help@omni.ac.uk

OMNI is one of the gateways within the BIOME service (http://biome.ac.uk/).

Online Journal of Health and Allied Sciences (OJHAS)

Web: http://www.ojhas.org

India's first, peer reviewed, 'online only' biomedical journal. The journal publishes articles of contemporary interest and original works of biomedical professionals. OJHAS is published exclusively Online, and is a Free Access Medical Journal. We support the initiatives to provide free access to biomedical literature online.

Editor *Contact Name:* Dr B.S Kakkilaya *Address:* Light House Polyclinic, Light House Hill Road, MANGALORE, 575001, India. *Email:* skakkilaya@hotmail.com

Practical Pharmacy for Developing Countries

Published 4 times a year. Free to overseas workers.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Georgina Stock *Address:* 66 Chiltern Road, Baldock, Herts, SG7 6LS, United Kingdom. *Email:* gstock@compuserve.com

Project Atlas: Mapping Mental Health Resources Around the World (ATLAS)

Web: http://www.cvdinfobase.ca/mh-atlas/

ATLAS is a project of WHO Headquarters, Geneva, an attempt to bridge the gap between mental health disease burden and access to resources to meet mental health needs. The aims of this website are to disseminate information on mental health resources widely, to allow examination of data in a variety of ways and to receive comments and updates on its contents. WHO hopes that this will stimulate debate leading eventually to enhanced attention to mental health and improved care to people suffering from mental health problems. HealthServe Pages - Information & Courses (Medical Books, Journals and Publishers)

SHARing point

Web: http://sharingpoint.net

A Health Information System across languages, across data structures, across continents! SHARing health information from around the globe! Find people and their activities like projects, journal articles, abstracts and mailing list postings from Asia, Africa, Europe, North and South America.

Supercourse

Web: http://www.pitt.edu/~super1/ *This course is designed to provide an overview on epidemiology and the Internet for medical and health related students around the world. The site contains lectures on many medical topics.*

Disease Monitoring and Telecommunications *Contact Name:* Ronald E. LaPorte, Ph.D *Address:* Professor of Epidemiology, Graduate School of Public Health, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh, PA 15261, USA. *Email:* ronlaporte@aol.com

Transactions of Royal Society of Tropical Medicine & Hygiene

Web: http://www.rstmh.org Journal of the RSM.

Contact Details *Address:* Manson House, 26 Portland Place, London, W1B 1EY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7580 2127 *Fax:* 020 7436 1389 *Email:* mail@rstmh.org

Treating HIV & AIDS: A Training Toolkit

Web: http://www.aidsmap.com/publications/toolkit/ *This training toolkit is designed to provide basic training on HIV treatment and care for health care workers in resource-limited settings, to support the safe and effective introduction of antiretroviral therapy.*

An initiative of National AIDS Manual/AIDS Map in partnership with Action Aid's Supporting the International Partnership Against AIDS In Africa programme.

Tropical Doctor

Web: http://www.rsmpress.co.uk/td.htm

Published by the Royal Society of Medicine. Tropical Doctor provides an ideal forum for sharing experiences and establishing best practice, aiding communication between medical professionals in different environments. Doctors working in district level hospitals and community services will find this publication particularly useful. **Medical students are entitled to a 2-year subscription for the price of one; evidence of student status**

must be supplied with order.

Royal Society of Medicine Press Ltd *Address:* 1 Wimpole Street, London, W1G 0AE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7290 2921 Fax: 020 7290 2929 *Email:* publishing@rsm.ac.uk

Vacation Work Publications

Web: http://www.vacationwork.co.uk

An online bookshop, offering discounts on the most comprehensive range of books available on working abroad. Lists latest job vacancies. Comments and queries on the Vacation Work Information Exchange. Links to useful sites.

Wellcome Trust

Web: http://www.wellcome.ac.uk

The Trust's mission is 'to foster and promote research with the aim of improving human and animal health'. Reflecting the profound impact today's research will have on society, the Wellcome Trust also seeks to raise awareness of the medical, ethical and social implications of research and promote dialogue between scientists, the public and policy makers.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Wellcome Trust *Address:* Gibbs Building, 215 Euston Road, London, NW1 2BE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0207 611 8888 *Fax:* 0207 611 8545 *Email:* contact@wellcome.ac.uk

HealthServe Pages - Information & Courses (Medical Books, Journals and Publishers)

World Anaesthesia

Web: http://www.mediapublishingcompany.com/

World Anaesthesia is a journal for anaesthetists' interested in or working in developing countries. Since it was first published over twelve years ago, its circulation has grown to 3,000 per issue for its English-language edition, 3,000 in Chinese Mandarin, 2,000 in Russian, 1,400 in Spanish and 500 in French.

Contact Details

Contact Name: Media Publishing Company Address: Media House, 41 Crayford Way, Crayford, Kent, DA1 4JY, United Kingdom. Phone: 01332 558029 Fax: 01332 558524 Email: info@mediapublishingcompany.com

World Anaesthesia Online

Web: http://www.nda.ox.ac.uk *World Anaesthesia Online. An educational journal for anaesthetists in developing countries available via the Internet.*

Other Healthcare Mission Related Courses

Australia International Health and Development Course

A holistic healthcare course, similar to the CMF UK Residential Refresher Course, which takes place in Australia. Includes practical training in lab and nursing skills

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Intermed SA *Address:* P.O.Box 223, Torrens Park, SA 5062, Australia. *Phone:* +61 88271 9558 *Fax:* +61 88271 9564 *Email:* ain@health.on.net or adelaide@tabor.edu.au

United Kingdom

Action Partners Training (APT)

Web: http://www.actionpartnerscorp.org.uk/training/ Preparing & amp; Equipping Christians for Service Action Partners Training (APT) is one of the fastest growing Christian Missions Training organisations in the UK. APT aims to provide appropriate, affordable, accessible training for Christians who are serious about sharing the greatest news ever announced with the people in their world. Our training is practical, professional and profitable. Using a range of both experienced and qualified tutors, APT offers an extensive choice of courses and learning styles.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* APT office contact *Address:* Bawtry Hall, Bawtry, Doncaster, S Yorks, DN10 6JH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01302 710020 Fax: 01302 710027 *formerly known as EQUIP*

Burrswood Christian Centre Web: http://www.burrswood.org.uk Burrswood is a Christian Centre for Healthcare and Ministry. People come here to find the healing of Christ through skilled nursing, medical expertise, counselling and prayer.

Contact Details

Contact Name: BurrswoodAddress: Groombridge, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN3 9PY, United Kingdom.Phone: 01892 863637Fax: 01892 863623Email: development@burrswood.org.uk

Ellel Ministries

Web: http://www.ellelministries.org.uk *Courses and seminars related to healing and wholeness.*

Contact Details *Address:* Ellel Grange, Ellel, Lancaster, LA2 0HW, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01524 751651 *Fax:* 01524 751738 *Email:* info@grange.ellel.org.uk

Equip to Serve

Web: http://www.equiptoserve.co.uk *A Christian Vocations initiative providing a website of courses and seminars on a wide range of topics for those working (or about to work) overseas.*

Christian VocationsAddress: St James House, Trinity Road, Dudley, W. Midlands, DY1 1JB, United Kingdom.Phone: 01384 233511Fax: 01384 233032Email: site.admin@christianvocations.org

HealthServe Pages - Information & Courses (Other Healthcare Mission Related Courses)

Hospice Africa

Web: http://hospice-africa.merseyside.org/

Hospice Africa, a UK registered charity, was founded to provide or support the provision of palliative care to terminally ill cancer patients in the African setting. This was to be achieved in two ways: a) The establishment of a 'model' hospice providing a direct home care based service to patients and their families. b) The development of an education programme for health professionals and volunteers, using the 'model' hospice as a teaching model.

Hospice Africa (UK) *Contact Name:* Lesley Phipps *Address:* 16 Arden Close, Ainsdale, Southport, PR8 2RR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1704 573 170 *Email:* hospaf@connectfree.co.uk

Director of Medical Services *Contact Name:* Anne Merriman FRCP *Address:* Hospice Africa (Uganda), P.O. Box 7757, Kampala, Uganda. *Phone:* + 256-41-266867 *Fax:* + 256-41-510087 *Email:* anne@hospicecafrica.org.ug

Uganda Office *Address:* P.O. Box 7757, Kampala, Uganda. *Phone:* + 256 41 267 488

Interchange Training

Web: http://www.interchange.org.uk/training/ *Short courses on general management issues for non profit making organisations.* **Not specifically Christian.**

Interchange Studies *Address:* Hampstead Town Hall Centre, 213 Haverstock Hill, London, NW3 4QP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7692 5860 *Fax:* 020 7813 7493 *Email:* training@interchange.org.uk

Kings Communication Centre

Courses in posttraumatic stress recovery, counselling, etc.

Contact Details *Address:* P.O Box 129, High Wycombe, Bucks, HP13 7WP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01494 512441 *Fax:* 01494 512442

Mildmay International

Web: http://www.mildmay.org.uk

The Mildmay Centre is a specialist HIV/AIDS Care and Training Centre. Our clinics are outpatient clinics and we see about 150-200 patients a day, over half of whom are children. We provide palliative care and rehabilitation services including the provision of antiretroviral therapy and care is given through a multi-disciplinary team. Our training centre provides training for over 1,000 health care professionals each year in different aspects of HIV/AIDS care.

Director of International Development *Contact Name:* Graham Blois *Address:* 1 Nelson Mews, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 1702 394450 *Fax:* 44 1702 394454 *Email:* bloisg@globalnet.co.uk

Uganda Centre *Address:* P O Box 24985, KAMPALA, Uganda.

Director of Mildmay International Study Centre Contact Name: Julia Downing Address: PO Box 24985, Kampala, Uganda. Phone: +256 77640241 Email: julia_downing@hotmail.com

Salt and Light Trust (SALT)

Run stress management seminars.

Contact Details Contact Name: Francis Munro Address: The Istana, Freezeland Lane, Bexhill on Sea, East Sussex, TH59 5JD, United Kingdom. Phone: 01424 219133

Training, Advice, Service, Training (TASK)

Web: http://www.taskgb.co.uk *TASK is a small charity formed in 1998 to help Christians with spiritual and practical preparation, advice and training, before taking up professional and business appointments abroad.*

Contact Details Contact Name: TASK Address: 13 School Road, Bradenham, Norfolk, IP25 7QU, United Kingdom. Phone: 01760 440200 Email: info@taskgb.freeserve.co.uk

Internet Resources Ethics & Social Issues

Christians in Science

Web: http://www.cis.org.uk

Exploring God's work in creation, encouraging concern for the environment and applying biblical principles to science and technology.

CMF Ethics pages

Web: http://www.cmf.org.uk/ethics/ethics.htm *The Ethics section of the CMF website providing a Christian perspective on today's ethical issues.*

Ecumencial Advocacy Alliance HIV/AIDS Campaign (EAA)

Web: http://www.e-alliance.ch/hivaids.jsp

The Ecumenical Advocacy Alliance is a new and broadly ecumenical network for international cooperation in advocacy on HIV/AIDS and global trade. The HIV/AIDS pandemic as one of the gravest challenges to health and also 'to prospects of social and economic development and global security'. It is thus a particularly appropriate issue for churches to 'speak out on causes, prevention, treatment and consequences'.

Coordinator *Contact Name:* Linda Hartke *Address:* 150 route de Ferney, P.O. Box 2100, CH-1211 Geneva 2, Switzerland. *Phone:* + 41 22 791 6141 *Fax:* + 41 22 710 2387 *Email:* lhartke@e-alliance.ch

Faithworks

Web: http://www.faithworks.info *Faithworks exists to empower and inspire individual Christians and every local church to develop their role at the hub of their community.*

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Froukje Bouma *Address:* United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]20 7450 9071 *Email:* info@faithworks.info

getting God to work (GG2W)

Web: http://www.gg2w.org.uk/home/

This is a website that exists to provide Christians in the workplace with every possible resource to help them be Godly at work. GG2W is provided to be a nationwide (UK) resource for Christians in the workplace, providing information that will: facilitate Christian fellowship, - assist with workplace evangelism, - equip Christians with biblical teaching on contemporary workplace issues. -

Contact Details *Address:* C/O Christian Viewpoint for Men, Isabella House, The Avenue, Combe Down, Bath, BA2 5EH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]1225 833748 *Fax:* +44 [0]1225 835966

Global Change

Web: http://www.globalchange.com Website looking at the issue that are and will be shaping our world for the future.

Jubilee 2000

Web: http://www.jubilee2000uk.org *Supporting Economic Justice Campaigns Worldwide.*

Kaiser Network: Spotlight on the HIV/AIDS Epidemic (Kaisernetwork.org)

Web: http://www.kaisernetwork.org/static/spotlight_hivaids_index.cfm *Kaisernetwork.org is the premier online resource for timely and in-depth coverage of health policy news, debates and discussions. This free and comprehensive multimedia service connects users to the events, people, information, and research that shape health policy.*

The HIV Section covers the Global HIV Epidemic country by country in depth, plus daily news and international policy briefings.

Headquarters: *Address:* 2400 Sand Hill Road, Menlo Park, CA 94025, USA. *Phone:* 1 (650) 854-9400 *Fax:* 1 (650) 854-4800

Micah Challenge

Web: http://www.micahchallenge.org

The Micah Challenge is a global campaign of the World Evangelical Alliance and the Micah Network to mobilise Christians against poverty. In the spirit of Micah 6:8 '... what does the Lord require of you but to do justice, and to love kindness, and to walk humbly with your God'. And in support of the Millennium Development Goals to halve poverty by 2015

Micah Challenge International Coordinator *Contact Name:* Michael Smitheram *Address:* 100 Church Rd, Teddington, Middlesex, TW11 8QE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 (0)20 8943 7956 *Fax:* 44 (0) 20 8943 3594 *Email:* campaign@micahchallenge.org

see also the Micah Network at www.micahnetwork.org and the WEA Missions Commission at www.globalmission.org

Micah Network

Web: http://www.micahnetwork.org *A world-wide group of more than 200 evangelical Christian relief, development and justice agencies. The aim is to help each other in meeting the needs of the poor and oppressed through what we call Integral Mission, and to encourage the wider church in its God-given responsibility to demonstrate God's love for the poor.*

The Secretary *Contact Name:* David Boul *Address:* PO Box 731, Woking, Surrey, GU21 4XW, United Kingdom. *Email:* sec@micahnetwork.org

Mustard Seed Associates (MSA)

Web: http://www.msainfo.org

We are convinced that the way we find God's best is to intentionally connect our lives and communities of faith to the purposes of God and discover how God can use our mustard seeds to make a difference in the world. Mustard Seed Associates is committed to enabling followers of Jesus Christ to put first things first: creating new ways, in community with others, to engage the new challenges of a new century. We particularly want to be supportive of what God is doing through a new generation of leaders.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Tom & Chrstine Sine *Email:* email@msainfo.org

Order of Christian Unity (OCU)

Web: http://www.christianprojects.org/

An interdenominational organisation of Christians whose main aim is to study the teaching of Christ and put it into practice. Monitors current legislation and supply information to Members of both Houses of Parliament, and other people in positions of responsibility, about issues of the day. Publications and conferences are a regular feature of the work of the Order. The Order also runs one of the biggest annual Bible competitions for schools in the country with prizes presented in recent years by the Archbishop of Canterbury, the Cardinal Archbishop of Westminster, the President of Methodist Conference, leaders from the Salvation Army and members of the House of Lords.

Contact Details

Address: Christian Unity House, 58 Hanover Gardens, London, SE11 5TN, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]20 7735 6210 Fax: 44 [0]20 7582 1174 *Email:* information@christianprojects.org

Sojourners

Web: http://www.sojo.net

Sojourners is a Christian ministry whose mission is to proclaim and practice the biblical call to integrate spiritual renewal and social justice. In response to this call, we offer a vision for faith in public life by: publishing Sojourners magazine, SojoMail and other resources that address issues of faith, politics, and culture from a biblical perspective; - preaching, teaching, organizing, and public witness; nurturing community by bringing together people from the various traditions and streams of the church; - hosting an annual program of voluntary service for education, ministry, and discipleship. -

Contact Details *Address:* 2401 15th Street NW, Washington DC 20009, USA. *Phone:* 1-202-328-8842 or 1-800-714-7474 *Fax:* 1-202-328-8757 *Email:* sojourners@sojo.net

Speak

Web: http://www.speak.org.uk

Speak aim to transform situations of injustice through linking people together to use their voice and pray for change. Through bringing change to situations of injustice we want to share our faith in an all loving all powerful creator God

'SPEAK up for those who cannot SPEAK for themselves, for the rights of all who are destitute. SPEAK up and judge fairly; defend the rights of the poor and the needy.' Proverbs 31 v8-9

UK Office

Address: The Crypt, St Peter's Church, Northchurch Terrace, London, N1 4DA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)20 7249 4309 *Email:* speak@speak.org.uk USA Office

Address: 1300 Eagle Road, Box# 1235, St. Davids, PA 19087, USA. *Email:* jjohnsto@eastern.edu

St Thomas Handshake to Kware

Web: http://www.handshaketokware.org.uk *A charity established to provide education and health care for the people of the Kware Slums.*

World Council of Churches (WCC)

Web: http://www.wcc-coe.org

An international fellowship of Christian churches, built upon the foundation of encounter, dialogue and collaboration. The WCC was formed to serve and advance the ecumenical movement - the quest for restoring the unity of the church - by encouraging in its members a common commitment to follow the gospel. The prayer of the churches, who belong to the WCC, is for the renewal and faithful response of the people of God in witness and service to the world.

Contact Details Address: P.O. Box 2100, 1211 Geneva 2, Switzerland. Phone: 41 22791 6111 Fax: 41 22791 0361 Email: infowcc@wcc-coe.org

See CCOM

International Healthcare Organisations

AFRO-NETS *Web:* http://www.afronets.org/

The electronic conference for the 'African Networks for Health Research & Development' (AFRO-NETS) was established in 1997 to facilitate exchange of information among different networks active in Health Research for Development in Anglophone Africa, and to facilitate collaboration in the fields of capacity building, planning, and research.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* SATELLIFE *Address:* 30 California Street, Watertown, MA 02472, USA. *Phone:* +1.617.926.9400 *Fax:* +1.617.926.1212 *Email:* info@afronets.org

The Association of Evangelical Relief & Development Organizations (AERDO)

Web: http://www.aerdo.org AERDO is a professional forum for non-profit Christian agencies and individuals engaged in relief and development work. AERDO exists to promote excellence in professional practice; to foster networking, collaboration and information exchange; and to enable its membership to effectively support the Church in serving the poor and needy.

Executive Director *Contact Name:* John De Haan *Address:* 3496 Greenwood Drive, Sierra Vista, AZ, 85635, USA. *Phone:* 1 (520) 459-1864 *Email:* dehaanjo@msn.com

Christian Connections for International Health (CCIH)

Web: http://www.ccih.org *Promoting international health and wholeness with a Christian perspective.*

Executive Director *Contact Name:* Ray Martin *Address:* 1817 Rupert St, McLean, VA, 22101, USA. *Phone:* 1 703 5560123 *Fax:* 1 703 917 4251 *Email:* martinrs@aol.com

Christian Health & Wholeness Network (CHAWN)

Web: http://www.healthwholeness.net *CHAWN is a global network of Christian agencies committed to promoting a biblically-based and wholistic approach to health, healing, and transformational development of persons and communities.*

Director *Contact Name:* Dan Fountain, M.D., MPH *Address:* Global Health Training Program, King College, 1350 King College Road, Bristol, TN 37620, USA. *Fax:* +1 423-652-4157 *Mobile/GSM:* +1 423-652 4788 *Email:* globalhealth@king.edu

ECHO International Healthcare (ECHO)

Web: http://www.echohealth.org.uk/

Echo will now be concentrating on exploring new (non-trading) ways to meet the needs of those providing health care in the developing world. The trustees are looking into a number of options.

Chief Executive *Contact Name:* Christopher W. Pearson *Address:* Ullswater Crescent, Coulsdon, Surrey, CR5 2HR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0) 20 8660 2220 *Fax:* +44 (0) 20 8668 0751

See Durbin re healthcare supplies

HealthServe Pages - Internet Resources (International Healthcare Organisations)

Enablement

Web: http://www.enablement.nl

Enablement is operating in the field of disability and rehabilitation management and is particularly concerned with people with disabilities in lesser-developed countries. Its specific strengths lie in the areas of policy development, applied research and training in disability and development issues.

Netherlands based secular agency

Contact Details *Address:* Langenhorst 36, 2402 PX Alphen aan den Rijn, Netherlands. *Phone:* 31-172-436953 *Fax:* 31-172-244976 *Email:* h.cornielje@enablement.nl

The Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria (The Global Fund)

Web: http://www.theglobalfund.org

Created to dramatically increase resources to fight three of the world's most devastating diseases, and to direct those resources to areas of greatest need. As a partnership between governments, civil society, the private sector and affected communities, the Global Fund's purpose is to attract, manage and disburse resources to fight HIV/AIDS, TB and malaria. They do not implement programs directly, relying instead on the knowledge of local experts.

Geneva Secretariat *Address:* 53, Avenue Louis-Casaï, 1216 Geneva-Cointrin, Switzerland. *Phone:* +41 22 791 17 00 *Fax:* +41 22 791 17 01 *Email:* info@theglobalfund.org

Healthcare Christian Fellowship International (HCFI)

Web: http://www.hcf-international.com/

A network of national fellowships of Christian health professionals of all disciplines. HCFI's mission is to encourage member countries and HCFI staff members in their endeavour to: i) evangelize, disciple and train healthcare personnel ii) evangelize the sick. iii) train and equip and disciple HCFI / HCF staff members iv) communicate effectively with supporters v) mobilize and train members of local churches

Contact Details

Address: Baron van Nagellstraat p, 3781 AP Vorthuizen, Netherlands.

id21

Web: http://www.id21.org/

An online resource for research on international health and development, funded by the UK Department for International Development and the Institute of Development Studies at the University of Sussex, UK. See DfID

The International AIDS Society (IAS)

Web: http://www.ias.se/

The International AIDS Society, IAS represents the world's professional society for scientists, health care and public health workers, and others engaged in HIV/AIDS prevention, control and care.

The International AIDS Society contributes to the control and management of HIV infection and AIDS through advocacy, education, facilitation of scientific networks and debate, and support for best practices in research, prevention and care

Contact Details *Address:* Karolinska Institute, Berzeliusväg 8, SE-171 77, Stockholm, Sweden. *Phone:* +46-8-508 846 40 *Fax:* +46-8-508 846 64 *Email:* secretariat@ias.se

International Christian Medical & Dental Association (ICMDA)

Web: http://www.icmda.net

ICMDA unites nearly 50 national movements reaching out to Christian doctors, dentists and medical and dental students around the world. Regular conferences at regional and international level are held in selected locations, to enrich and encourage the national bodies and to stimulate the formation of new organisations. **NB - ICMDA's office moved to South Africa on 31/12/03**

General Secretary *Contact Name:* Daryl Hackland *Address:* P.O. Box 154, Kloof, Kwa Zulu Natal, 3640, South Africa. *Phone:* +27 31 764 6858 *Fax:* +27 31 764 6857 *Email:* icmda@webstormsa.co.za

International Substance Abuse & Addiction Coalition (ISAAC)

Web: http://www.isaacinternational.com/

ISAAC is an organisation that seeks to equip and enable individuals and projects around the world to be more effective in their ministries as they work to positively prevent and/or reduce the problems related to substance abuse and addiction.ISAAC seeks to encourage its members and others involved in addiction related work to work together to encourage one another, share information, training and expertise and to undertake joint activities such as research. We strongly encourage the setting up of local and special interest networks.

ISAAC International Office *Address:* 21a Woodlands Avenue, Burghfield Common, Berkshire, RG7 3HU, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0118 983 6684 *Email:* info@isaacinternational.com

The Joint United Nations Programme on HIV/AIDS (UNAIDS)

Web: http://www.unaids.org *The main advocate for global action on the HIV/AIDS epidemic. It leads, strengthens and supports an expanded response aimed at preventing transmission of HIV, providing care and support, reducing the vulnerability of individuals and communities to HIV/AIDS, and alleviating the impact of the epidemic.*

Contact Details *Address:* 20, avenue Appia, CH-1211, Geneva 27, Switzerland. *Phone:* +41.22.791.3666 *Fax:* +41.22.791.4187 *Email:* unaids@unaids.org

Medic Assist International (MAI)

Web: http://www.medic-assist.org/ *Medic Assist International is a Voluntary Medical Assistance Organisation, dedicated - through partnerships - to building capacity in indigenous healthcare facilities among peoples suffering persecution and oppression.*

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Dr Tim Lyttle *Address:* PO Box 153, Oswestry, Shropshire, SY11 4WE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1691 655795 *Email:* info@medic-assist.org

Medical Mobilizers

Web: http://www.medicalmobilizers.org *Mobilising medical professionals for ministry & missions. Offers advice/information/resources/mentoring & medical marriage ministry.*

Director *Contact Name:* Rev. Ron Lively *Address:* P.O. Box 682385, Franklin, Tennessee, 37068-2385, USA. *Phone:* 1 (615) 591-6969 or 1 (888) 663-6462 *Fax:* 1 (615) 591-4881 *Email:* info@medicalmobilizers.org

Nurses Christian Fellowship International (NCFI)

Web: http://www.ncfi.org *Aiming to bring the Lord Jesus Christ to nursing world-wide through supporting and promoting the work of national Christian nurses fellowships worldwide.*

Encouraging Christian Values in Nursing Practice

Administrator *Contact Name:* David Parfitt *Address:* 11A Kirkintilloch Road, LENZIE, Glasgow, Scotland, G66 4RW, United Kingdom. *Email:* ncfi-admin@ntlworld.com

SHARing point

Web: http://sharingpoint.net

A Health Information System across languages, across data structures, across continents! SHARing health information from around the globe! Find people and their activities like projects, journal articles, abstracts and mailing list postings from Asia, Africa, Europe, North and South America.

UK Consortium on AIDS and International Development

Web: http://www.aidsconsortium.org.uk/

The UK Consortium on AIDS and international development (formerly the UK NGO AIDS Consortium) is a group of more than 60 UK based organisations who work together to understand and develop effective approaches to the problems created by the HIV epidemic in developing countries. It enables each agency to bring its own experience to be shared and used to help all the members improve their responses to the epidemic, through: information exchange – networking – advocacy – and campaigning.

Consortium Secretariat, Coordinator or Communication Officer *Address:* New City Cloisters, 196 Old Street, London, EC1V 9FR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7251 6201 *Email:* ukaidscon@gn.apc.org

For further information on the Consortium's campaigning work see the UK Consortium on AIDS and International Development Stop AIDS Campaign website at http://www.stopaidscampaign.org.uk/

UNICEF

Web: http://www.unicef.org

UNICEF is the driving force that helps build a world where the rights of every child are realized. It has the global authority to influence decision-makers, and the variety of partners at grassroots level to turn the most innovative ideas into reality, making it unique among world organizations, and unique among those working with the young. It's health section at www.unicef.org/health/index.html provides information.statistics, case studies and links to articles on child health, with a focus on LDCs

WHO 3 by 5 Initiative (3x5)

Web: http://www.who.int/3by5/en/

A joint strategy of WHO and UNAIDS to reach the target of providing antiretroviral treatment to three million people living with HIV/AIDS in developing countries and those in transition by the end of 2005. This is a vital step towards the ultimate goal of providing universal access to HIV antiretroviral treatment to all those who need it.

Opportunities

Christian Outreach Relief and Development (CORD)

Web: http://www.cord.org.uk

CORD (Christian Outreach, Relief and Development) is a UK based Christian relief and development agency, working to improve the living standards for vulnerable and maginalised people in some of the world's poorest and neediest areas.

Albania, Afghanistan, Cambodia, Mozambique, Tanzania, Vietnam, Zambia

Personnel Section

Address: 1 New Street, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire, CV31 1HP, United Kingdom.Phone: 01926 315301Fax: 01926 885786Email: recruitment@cord.org.uk

Christian Vocations

Web: http://www.christianvocations.org

Christian Vocations exists to challenge *Christians to discover and practise their God-given vocation and to mobilise them for his service. CV also provides a number of mission related courses. Goals in Extra Time is a course for* 45yrs+, to explore gifts, ministries and opportunities. Which Way Days is a course designed to explore Christian service opportunities.

Contact DetailsAddress: St James House, Trinity Road Dudley, West Midlands, DY1 1JB, United Kingdom.Phone: 01384 233511Fax: 01384 233032Email: info@christianvocations.org

Heal the Nations

Web: http://www.healthenations.com *Heal the Nations seeks to improve the health of children and families in underdeveloped communities throughout the world while sharing the love of Christ.*

Contact Details *Address:* 4616 West 84th Street, Tulsa, OK 74132, USA. *Email:* info@healthenations.com

International Aid Inc

Web: http://www.internationalaid.org *International Aid is a Christian relief and development agency that responds to Biblical mandates by providing and supporting solutions in healthcare.*

MAP International

Web: http://www.map.org *We are a Christian non-profit relief and development organisation promoting the total health of people living in the world's poorest communities.*

Medair

Web: http://www.medair.org Medair provides relief and rehabilitation in favour of the most vulnerable, mostly women, children and the sick, in countries affected by war or natural disaster.

Afghanistan, North Sudan, South Sudan, India, Mozambique, Kosovo, Uganda

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Medair *Address:* Unit 3, Taylors Yard, 67 Alderbrook Road, London, SW12 8AD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 8772 0100 *Fax:* 020 8772 0101 *Email:* united.kingdom@medair.org

Runs crisis situation seminars

Medic Assist International (MAI)

Web: http://www.medic-assist.org/ *Medic Assist International is a Voluntary Medical Assistance Organisation, dedicated - through partnerships - to building capacity in indigenous healthcare facilities among peoples suffering persecution and oppression.*

Contact Details Contact Name: Dr Tim Lyttle Address: PO Box 153, Oswestry, Shropshire, SY11 4WE, United Kingdom. Phone: 44 [0]1691 655795 Email: info@medic-assist.org

Mission Finder Ministries

Web: http://www.mfinder.org *Classified Directories of Christian Mission Opportunities.*

Occupational Therapy International Outreach Network

Web: http://www.wfot.org/otion/ *A grass roots initiative to promote outreach to areas of need by forming partnerships using the internet.*

Spring Harvest WHEREhouse Online

Web: http://www.springharvest.org/wherehouse/wh_orgs.html *WHEREhouse aims to provide a resource at the Spring Harvest conference raising mission awareness and encouraging people to get involved in mission.*

Teaching and Projects Abroad

Web: http://www.teaching-abroad.co.uk *Opportunities overseas for professionals, not just teachers! Arrange elective placements for students in the developing world.*

Contact Details Address: Aldsworth Parade, Goring, Sussex, BN12 4TX, United Kingdom. Phone: 01903 859911 Fax: 01903 785779 Email: info@teaching-abroad.co.uk Contact Details Contact Name: Ian Birbeck Address: Aldsworth Parade, Goring, Sussex, BN12 4TX, United Kingdom. Phone: 01903 859911 Fax: 01903 785779

Email: info@teaching-abroad.co.uk

World Evangelical Alliance Commission on Mission (WEA MC)

Web: http://www.globalmission.org/

The WEA Missions Commission exists to glorify God by enhancing the cross-cultural ministry effectiveness of the global Church. Our goal is to strengthen regional and national missions, alliances and their constituencies. We do this by facilitating mutual learning, networking and co-operation between national and international mission leaders, through strategic consultations, task forces, training seminars and publications.

World Evangelical Alliance Secretariat *Address:* P.O. Box 1839, Edmonds, WA 98020, USA. *Phone:* +[1] (425) 778-5513 *Fax:* +[1] (425) 640-3671 *Email:* info@worldevangelical.org

Missions Commission Executive Director: *Contact Name:* Dr. William D. Taylor *Address:* Plot No.673, East Main Road, Anna Nagar, Western Extension, Chennai-600101, India. *Email:* wdtaylor@compuserve.com

World Service Enquiry (WSE)

Web: http://www.wse.org.uk Information and advice about working or volunteering overseas in the developing world. Contact Details Address: Suite 233 Bon Marche Contro. 241 251 Forndale Poad London, SW9 8B L L

Address: Suite 233, Bon Marche Centre, 241-251 Ferndale Road, London, SW9 8BJ, United Kingdom.Phone: 0870 770 3274Fax: 0870 770 7991Email: wse@cabroad.org.uk

Resources

2001 Pray

Web: http://www.2001pray.org *Christian site promoting prayer for Africa.*

Acts on the Net

Web: http://www.acts-on-the-net.org *A website encouraging the use of the Internet in reaching out with Christ's love around the world.*

AD2000 and Beyond

Web: http://www.ad2000.org *The AD2000 & Beyond Movement is a global, informal network of Christian missionary agencies, denominations, churches and individuals committed to world evangelism.*

Bangor Worldwide Missionary Convention

Web: http://www.worldwidemission.org *The website of the Bangor Worldwide Missionary Convention, which is held every year during the last week in August in Bangor, Northern Ireland.*

Caleb Project

Web: http://www.calebproject.org/ *Caleb Project challenges the Church to complete the task of world evangelization by taking the gospel to the least evangelized people groups of the world.*

Contact Details

Address: 10 West Dry Creek Circle, Littleton, CO, 80120, USA. *Phone:* +1 303.730.4170 *Fax:* +1 303.730.4177 *Email:* info@cproject.com

Christian Health & Wholeness Network (CHAWN)

Web: http://www.healthwholeness.net

CHAWN is a global network of Christian agencies committed to promoting a biblically-based and wholistic approach to health, healing, and transformational development of persons and communities.

Director *Contact Name:* Dan Fountain, M.D., MPH

Address: Global Health Training Program, King College, 1350 King College Road, Bristol, TN 37620, USA. Fax: +1 423-652-4157 Mobile/GSM: +1 423-652 4788 Email: globalhealth@king.edu

Christian Research Association

Web: http://www.christian-research.org.uk *Giving Christian leaders key information and insights to enable them to plan forward effectively and strategically.*

Dental Training For Missions

Web: http://www.dentaltrainingformissions.com *Dental training for missions can equip you to effectively demonstrate Christ's love.*

Ellis-Fermor & Negus

Web: http://www.ellis-fermor.co.uk *Where Christians and the law meet we offer a service which is unique in combining legal knowledge and expertise with a compassion for and understanding of Christians and the Christian community.*

Emergency Multilingual Phrasebook

Web: http://www.eurasiahealth.org/index.jsp?sid=1&id=8098&pid=3542

The Emergency Multilingual phrasebook, produced and updated by the British Red Cross Society with advice and funding from the UK Department of Health and endorsed by the British Association for Emergency Medicine (BAEM) is translated into 36 languages. It covers the most common medical questions and terms to help first contact staff communicate with patients who do not speak English and make an initial assessment while an interpreter is contacted.

Albanian, Bosnian, Czech, English, Hungarian, Macedonian, Polish, Romanian, Russian, Slovak, Ukrainian

Generating Change

Web: http://generatingchange.co.uk

Dedicated to researching issues in mission and helping mission organisations effect change. Run as a mission for missions, Generating Change is about helping mission organisations to be the best facilitators of mission that they can be.

Contact Details

Address: Redcliffe College, Wotton House, Horton Road, Gloucester, Glos., GL1 3PT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]1452 308097 *Fax:* +44 [0]1452 503949 *Email:* post@generatingchange.co.uk

Global Connections

Web: http://www.globalconnections.co.uk *The UK network for evangelical mission agencies, colleges, development organisations, churches and others, all committed to world mission, and to working together where possible.*

Enquiries

Contact Name: Global Connections *Address:* c/o Transform Products Ltd, Caswell Road, Sydenham Industrial Estate, Learnington Spa, CV31 1QF, United Kingdom. *Phone:* (UK) 0870 774 3806 (Outside UK) +44 1926 487755 *Fax:* (UK) 0870 774 3809 (Outside UK) +44

Phone: (UK) 0870 774 3806 (Outside UK) +44 1926 487755 Fax: (UK) 0870 774 3809 (Outside UK) +4 1926 487750

Email: info@globalconnections.co.uk

Gospel Cards Etc - share the Good News with Gospel Cards

Web: http://www.gospelcardsetc.com

Gospel Cards was started in 1982 when Mike and Sue Hart were unable to find suitable Christmas cards to send to non-Christian family and friends, cards that explained why Christ was born. They therefore produced their own card, and made it available for others to use.

HealthWrights

Web: http://www.healthwrights.org

Health Wrights is a non-profit organization committed to advancing the health, basic rights, social equality, and self-determination of disadvantaged persons and groups. They also have a number of publications online such as - Where There Is No Doctor - Where There Is No Dentist - Helping Health Workers Learn -

KWMap

Web: http://www.kwmap.com *A search tool that uses keywords to create maps of relevant website and an other on-line resources.*

Medical Guidelines (SIGN)

Web: http://www.sign.ac.uk

The Scottish Intercollegiate Guidelines Network (SIGN) was formed in 1993. Our objective is to improve the quality of health care for patients in Scotland by reducing variation in practice and outcome, through the development and dissemination of national clinical guidelines containing recommendations for effective practice based on current evidence.

Medics Travel

Web: http://www.medicstravel.co.uk A useful website for professionals and those students searching for elective placements. Lists a number of overseas hospitals both secular and mission.

See also http://www.healthserve.org/pubs/a0223.htm

Medmissions

Web: http://www.medmissions.org

Promote and support medical, dental, and ophthalmologic short-term mission outreaches to third world, medically under-served areas.

Micah Challenge

Web: http://www.micahchallenge.org

The Micah Challenge is a global campaign of the World Evangelical Alliance and the Micah Network to mobilise Christians against poverty. In the spirit of Micah 6:8 '... what does the Lord require of you but to do justice, and to love kindness, and to walk humbly with your God'. And in support of the Millennium Development Goals to halve poverty by 2015

Micah Challenge International Coordinator *Contact Name:* Michael Smitheram *Address:* 100 Church Rd, Teddington, Middlesex, TW11 8QE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 (0)20 8943 7956 Fax: 44 (0) 20 8943 3594 *Email:* campaign@micahchallenge.org

see also the Micah Network at www.micahnetwork.org and the WEA Missions Commission at www.globalmission.org

Micah Network

Web: http://www.micahnetwork.org A world-wide group of more than 200 evangelical Christian relief, development and justice agencies. The aim is to help each other in meeting the needs of the poor and oppressed through what we call Integral Mission, and to encourage the wider church in its God-given responsibility to demonstrate God's love for the poor.

The Secretary *Contact Name:* David Boul *Address:* PO Box 731, Woking, Surrey, GU21 4XW, United Kingdom. *Email:* sec@micahnetwork.org

Missionary Resources.org

Web: http://www.missionaryresources.org/ The Missionary Resource Center (MRC) is a website provided by Emercy as a means for missionaries to find articles, links, and phone numbers for a wide variety of missionary resources, supplies, and gear. Our newest version allows missionaries from all over the world to contribute resources through a web-based control panel.

Contact Details Contact Name: Emercy International Address: PO Box 2846, Tuscaloosa, AL 35403, USA. Phone: +1 205 657 5674 Email: info@emercy.org

National Electronic Library for Health (NELH)

Web: http://www.nelh.nhs.uk *The National electronic Library for Health Programme is working with NHS Libraries to develop a digital library for NHS staff, patients and the public*

NetAid

Web: http://www.netaid.org *A growing network of people and organisations committed to ending extreme poverty.*

People in Aid

Web: http://www.peopleinaid.org *People In Aid are an international network of development and humanitarian assistance agencies. People In Aid helps organisations whose goal is the relief of poverty and suffering to enhance the impact they make through better people management and support. Many mission agencies are members.*

Operations Manager *Contact Name:* Christine Mallinson *Address:* Regent's Wharf, 8 All Saints Street, London, N1 9RL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 (0)20 7520 2548 *Email:* christine@peopleinaid.org Contact Details

Email: info@peopleinaid.org

Postmission

Web: http://www.postmission.com

A network of people committed to Christian mission but who want to escape from the tired missionary models of the Modern era. A voice for Postmodern cross-cultural mission workers and would-be missionaries who feel they don't fit in the missions scene. A community for those who are struggling with issues related to postmodernity and cross-cultural mission. A forum for those who want to do find creative ways to do cross-cultural mission that is both authentically Christian and authentically postmodern. A resource for mission agency leaders who are anxious to bridge the gap with their younger colleagues.

Co-ordinator *Contact Name:* Peter Stephenson *Email:* info@postmission.com

Premier Online

Web: http://www.premier.org.uk *Life lifting radio and features from the UK.*

Source

Web: http://www.asksource.info

Source is an international information support centre designed to strengthen the management, use and impact of information on health and disability. It is a collaborative venture of the Centre for International Child Health, Healthlink Worldwide, and Handicap International.

A unique collection of over 20,000 health and disability information resources.

Source International Information Support Centre *Address:* 2nd Floor, Inst. of Child Health, 30 Guildford St, London, WC1 1EH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]20 7249 9789 *Fax:* +44 [0]20 7404 2062 *Email:* source@ich.ucl.ac.uk

UK Christian Handbook Online

Web: http://www.ukchristianhandbook.org.uk *Comprehensive directory of Christian organisations and services.*

Universities & Colleges Christian Fellowship (UCCF)

Web: http://www.uccf.org.uk Helping today's students following Jesus. **The Christian Union Movement**

Contact Details *Address:* 38 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]116 255 5672 *Email:* email@uccf.org.uk

See also TSCF and CSNM

The Way

Web: http://www.theway.co.uk *Christian Resource Centre building up and supporting Christians of all denominations, and providing a way of reaching people for Christ over the Internet.*

Wycliffe Associates

Web: http://www.wycliffeassociates.org A support organisation for Wycliffe Bible Translators.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* UK Office *Address:* 7 Conwy Street, Rhyl, Clwyd, LL18 3ET, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1745 343 300 *Email:* wa-uk@iname.com

Contact Details Contact Name: US Office Address: P.O. Box 2000, Orange, CA, 92859, USA. Phone: 1-800-843-9673 Email: web_associates@wycliffe.org

Xalt

Web: http://www.xalt.co.uk *Christian debate and discussion, chat, instant messaging and discussion boards.*

Other Useful Addresses Charities with a Medical Interest

Chain of Hope

Web: http://www.chainofhope.org

Provide funds to enable *Rx* of children from resource poor countries with life threatening cardiac conditions, in the *UK*.

Contact Details *Address:* South Parade, Chelsea, London, SW3 6NP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7351 1978

Christian Health & Wholeness Network (CHAWN)

Web: http://www.healthwholeness.net *CHAWN is a global network of Christian agencies committed to promoting a biblically-based and wholistic approach to health, healing, and transformational development of persons and communities.*

Director

Contact Name: Dan Fountain, M.D., MPH

Address: Global Health Training Program, King College, 1350 King College Road, Bristol, TN 37620, USA.Fax: +1 423-652-4157Mobile/GSM: +1 423-652 4788Email: globalhealth@king.edu

Emmanuel Hospital Association USA (EHA (USA))

Web: http://www.ehausa.org *EHA (USA) seek to be co-laborers in Christ with, and a faithful resource to our brothers and sisters at EHA throughout the world. EHA is a fellowship of Christian Institutions and Individuals that exists to transform communities in India through caring, with a primary emphasis on the poor and the marginalized.*

Contact Details *Address:* 31 North Union Street, Lambertville, NJ, 08530, USA. *Phone:* 1 (609) 397-0650 *Fax:* 1 (215) 794-2368 *Mobile/GSM:* 1 (267) 879-0521 *Email:* info@ehausa.org

See The Emmanuel Hospital Association - www.eha-health.org

Enablement

Web: http://www.enablement.nl

Enablement is operating in the field of disability and rehabilitation management and is particularly concerned with people with disabilities in lesser-developed countries. Its specific strengths lie in the areas of policy development, applied research and training in disability and development issues. Netherlands based secular agency

Contact Details *Address:* Langenhorst 36, 2402 PX Alphen aan den Rijn, Netherlands. *Phone:* 31-172-436953 *Fax:* 31-172-244976 *Email:* h.cornielje@enablement.nl

Hard of Hearing Christian Fellowship

Aims to support hearing impaired Christians by being involved in the pastoral care of its members, by arranging conference, holidays and fellowship days and by encouraging the formation of local groups. To advise church leaders on hearing loss, communication skills and equipment such as induction loops. To publish literature such as the quarterly magazine 'Hearing Eye'. To collect and test unwanted hearing aids and associated equipment and send them overseas to developing countries for children and the disadvantaged.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Mr Graeme Naish *Address:* P.O. Box 91, Reading, Berkshire, RG1 5YR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]118 987 2166 *Email:* graeme_naish@compuserve.com

Health Unlimited

Web: http://www.healthunlimited.org *Helping to create a world in which the most vulnerable can enjoy their right to health and wellbeing.*

Contact Details *Address:* Prince Consort Road, 27-29 Albert Embankment, London, SE1 7TJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7840 3777 *Fax:* 020 7840 3770 *Email:* general@healthunlimited.org

Missionary Aviation Fellowship (MAF)

Web: http://www.maf-uk.org MAF's purpose is to speed physical and spiritual care to people in places of deepest human need. Remote places where flying is not a luxury, but a lifeline.

Today worldwide, the MAF partnership operates over 150 aircraft from bases in 30 countries

Contact Details Address: Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone, Kent, CT20 2TN, United Kingdom. Phone: 01303 850 950 Email: maf@maf-uk.org

New Foundations

Web: http://www.newfoundationsuk.com

New Foundations is a registered UK Charity, established to resource Medical projects in areas of the Third world where no treatment and facilities are currently available. Current operations are based in the Southern Nigerian Delta, where the emphasis is on self-sustaining, locally managed projects that encompass water and sanitation programs, medical camps and Health Care Worker training. We always seek to work with local agencies where possible to promote co-operation, dialogue and mutual support.

Partners in Warri, Nigeria, Scotland and central India.

Contact Details *Address:* 88 Hartington Grove, Cambridge, CB1 7UB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* + 44 (0)1954 205 837 *Email:* newfoundations@ntlworld.com

Organization for Safety & Asepsis Procedures (OSAP)

Web: http://www.osap.org

A unique group of dental practitioners, allied healthcare workers, industry representatives, and other interested persons with a collective mission to promote infection control and related science-based health and safety policies and practices. OSAP's membership comprises individual dentists, hygienists, assistants, physicians, nurses, students, researchers, educators, policymakers, industry representatives, and agency and association staff members with an interest in dental infection control, occupational health, and practice safety. Anyone with such an interest is invited to join the organization's international member base. OSAP is based in the United States (Annapolis, Maryland), but its reach is global. Through a grant from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) for 'Initiatives to Promote Infection Control and Safety in Dental Care Settings,' the OSAP Foundation is working to provide appropriate information about safe dental care to underserved and minority populations, refining its training modules to educate dental workers in developing countries or underserved areas, and using this website to transmit scientific information and successful prevention and intervention strategies to dental healthcare settings and the general public worldwide.

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. Box 6297, Annapolis, MD 21401, USA. *Phone:* +1 (410) 571-0003 *Fax:* +1 (410) 571-0028

People in Aid

Web: http://www.peopleinaid.org

People In Aid are an international network of development and humanitarian assistance agencies. People In Aid helps organisations whose goal is the relief of poverty and suffering to enhance the impact they make through better people management and support. Many mission agencies are members.

Operations Manager *Contact Name:* Christine Mallinson *Address:* Regent's Wharf, 8 All Saints Street, London, N1 9RL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 (0)20 7520 2548 *Email:* christine@peopleinaid.org

Contact Details *Email:* info@peopleinaid.org

The Smile Train

Web: http://www.smiletrain.org *Helping these children is the mission of The Smile Train. They help provide free cleft surgery and related treatment for children who would otherwise never receive it.*

 The Smile Train

 Address: Suite 2201, 245 5th Avenue, New York, NY10016, USA.

 Phone: +1-877-KIDSMILE (543-7645) or +1-212-689-9199

 Fax: +1-212-689-9299

 Email: info@smiletrain.org

The Smile Train - China *Address:* C/o China World Hotel, 1 Jianguomenwai Avenue, Beijing 100004, China. *Phone:* +86 10-6505-0870 or +86 10-6505-5836 *Fax:* +86 10-6505-0872 *Email:* vzmoy@public.gb.com.cn

The Smile Train - India *Address:* S 240 Panchsheel Park, New Delhi 110017, India. *Phone:* +91 11-2601-3648 *Fax:* +91 11-2601-3649 *Email:* satish_kalra@satyam.net.in

Source

Web: http://www.asksource.info Source is an international information support centre designed to strengthen the management, use and impact of information on health and disability. It is a collaborative venture of the Centre for International Child Health, Healthlink Worldwide, and Handicap International.

A unique collection of over 20,000 health and disability information resources.

Source International Information Support Centre *Address:* 2nd Floor, Inst. of Child Health, 30 Guildford St, London, WC1 1EH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]20 7249 9789 *Fax:* +44 [0]20 7404 2062 *Email:* source@ich.ucl.ac.uk

International Medical Bodies

German Society for Tropical Surgery

An International Medical Body for Surgery.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Peter Mues *Address:* Surgical department of the University Hospital, 66421, Homburg/Saar, Germany. *Phone:* +49-6841-162-665/162-618 *Fax:* +49 6841-162-497 *Email:* chpmue@med-rz.uni-sb.de

The Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria (The Global Fund)

Web: http://www.theglobalfund.org

Created to dramatically increase resources to fight three of the world's most devastating diseases, and to direct those resources to areas of greatest need. As a partnership between governments, civil society, the private sector and affected communities, the Global Fund's purpose is to attract, manage and disburse resources to fight HIV/AIDS, TB and malaria. They do not implement programs directly, relying instead on the knowledge of local experts.

Geneva Secretariat *Address:* 53, Avenue Louis-Casaï, 1216 Geneva-Cointrin, Switzerland. *Phone:* +41 22 791 17 00 *Fax:* +41 22 791 17 01 *Email:* info@theglobalfund.org

The Joint United Nations Programme on HIV/AIDS (UNAIDS)

Web: http://www.unaids.org *The main advocate for global action on the HIV/AIDS epidemic. It leads, strengthens and supports an expanded response aimed at preventing transmission of HIV, providing care and support, reducing the vulnerability of individuals and communities to HIV/AIDS, and alleviating the impact of the epidemic.*

Contact Details Address: 20, avenue Appia, CH-1211, Geneva 27, Switzerland. Phone: +41.22.791.3666 Fax: +41.22.791.4187 Email: unaids@unaids.org

Pathologists Overseas

Web: http://members.aol.com/pathoverc/home.html Pathologists Overseas was founded in the spring of 1991 by Dr. Heinz Hoenecke. Our mission is to help improve and provide affordable pathology services to under-served patients worldwide. This is to be accomplished through volunteer efforts of pathologists and technologists, primarily from the United States and Canada.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Heinz R Hoenecke, MD *Address:* 12902 Via Grimaldi, Del Mar, California, 92014, USA. *Phone:* (619) 755-1787 *Fax:* (619) 755-1570 *Email:* ambhrh1@aol.com Contact Details

Contact Details Contact Name: Victor W. Lee, MD *Address:* 1727 Rocky Road, Fullerton, CA, 92831-1233, USA. *Phone:* (714) 992 3907 *Fax:* (714) 992 3055 *Email:* pathoverc@aol.cpm

World Federation of Societies of Anaesthesiologists (WFSA)

Web: http://www.anaesthesiologists.org

The World Federation of Societies of Anaesthesiologists (WFSA) was formally constituted at the World Congress of Anaesthesiologists in Scheveningen, the Netherlands in 1955. WFSA is a non-governmental organisation (NGO) in relation with the World Health Organisation (WHO) with whom it worked closely in establishing anaesthetic training centres in Caracas and Manila in the past.

Contact Details *Address:* 8th Floor, Imperial House, 15-19 Kingsway, London, WC2B, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7836 5652 *Fax:* 020 7836 5616 *Email:* wfsa@compuserve.com

World Health Organisation (WHO) *Web:* http://www.who.int *The United Nations specialised agency for promoting worldwide health.* **Contact Details**

Address: 1211 Geneva 27, Switzerland. *Email:* info@who.int

For Travel Health Information: www.who.int/ith

Medical Societies and Allied Professions

Association of Professional Music Therapists (APMT)

Web: http://www.apmt.org

The association endeavours to maintain high standards of practice throughout the profession. This is achieved through administering and monitoring a variety of professional development schemes, including supervision, study days and conferences.

Contact Details *Address:* 26 Hamlyn Road, Glastonbury, Somerset, BA6 8HT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01458 834919 *Email:* apmtoffice@aol.com

The website has links to many International Music Therapists websites.

Association of Surgeons of Great Britain and Ireland

Web: http://www.asgbi.org.uk

The Association is the specialty association for general surgery and is recognised as such by government as well as by the profession

Association of Surgeons (at the Royal College of Surgeons) *Address:* 35-43 Lincoln's Inn Fields, London, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7973 0300 *Fax:* 020 7430 9235 *Email:* admin@asgbi.org.uk

British Association of Art Therapists (BAAT)

Web: http://www.baat.org BAAT was formed in 1964 out of a group of artists and therapists who realised that in order for Art Therapy to develop, and for its value to be more widely appreciated, it was necessary to have a central organisation to which the general public and employing authorities could refer.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* BAAT *Address:* Southampton Place Business Centre, 16-19 Southampton Place, London, WC1A 2AJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7745 7262 *Email:* baat@ukgateway.net

British Association of Occupational Therapists (BAOT)

Web: http://www.baot.org.uk The British Association and College of Occupational Therapists aims to provide a clear identity for all its members through the provision of the highest standard of expert, professional opinion and advice informed by research, scholarship, innovation and the promotion of excellence in practice.

Contact Details *Address:* 106-114 Borough High Street, Southwark, London, SE1 1LB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7357 6480 Fax: 020 7450 2299

British Association of Prosthetists and Orthotists (BAPO)

Web: http://www.bapo.com

The Association aims to encourage high standards of prosthetic and orthotic practice, continued professional development and education as well as enhancing standards of prosthetic and orthotic care.

Contact Details Contact Name: BAPO Address: Sir James Clark Building, Abbey Mill Business Centre, Paisley, PA1 1TJ, United Kingdom. Phone: 0141 561 7217 Fax: 0141 561 7218 Email: admin@bapo.com

British Dietetic Association (BDA)

Web: http://www.bda.uk.com

The British Dietetic Association, established in 1936, was formed to provide training and facilities for State Registered Dieticians. Today the Association has developed into a Professional Association, which aims to: Inform, Protect, Represent, Support, Staff its 5000+ members. Most are qualified dieticians holding a degree or post graduate diploma recognised for state registration by the Health Professions Council.

Contact Details *Address:* 5th Floor Charles House, 148/9 Great Charles St, Queensway, Birmingham, B3 3HT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0121 200 8080 *Fax:* 0121 200 8081 *Email:* info@bda.uk.com

British Orthoptic Society (BOS)

Web: http://www.orthoptics.org.uk

Orthoptics is a profession allied to medicine. Orthoptists investigate, diagnose and treat disorders of vision and defects of eye movement such as squint, lazy eye, wearing glasses in childhood, co-ordination problems and binocular vision problems. The BOS is also a charity and seeks to widen understanding of binocular vision problems and visual development in children. Some Orthoptists are also involved in other areas of eye care such as low vision, reading difficulties, glaucoma and diabetic screening.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* BOS *Address:* Tavistock House North, Tavistock Square, London, WC1H 9HX, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7387 7992 *Fax:* 020 7387 2584 *Email:* bos@orthoptics.org.uk

Chartered Society of Physiotherapists (CSP)

Web: http://www.csp.org.uk *The Chartered Society of Physiotherapy is the professional, educational and trade union body for the UK's 40,000 chartered physiotherapists, physiotherapy students and assistants. It aims to support its members and help them to provide the highest standards of patient care.*

Contact Details Contact Name: CSP Address: 14 Bedford Row, London, WC1R 4ED, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7306 6666 Fax: 020 7306 6611

Council of Heads of Medical Schools (CHMS)

Web: http://www.chms.ac.uk

The Council of Heads of Medical Schools and Deans of UK Faculties of Medicine was originally established in January 1992 (formerly as the Council of Deans of UK Medical Schools and Faculties). Its main purpose is to be an authoritative voice of the Deans/Heads of University Faculties of Medicine and Medical Schools in the UK. Among its aims, it seeks to: be a principal source for informed opinion and advice on all matters concerning basic medical education and medical school research in the UK and on the relationship between medical schools and the NHS; improve and maintain quality in basic medical education and general clinical training and to facilitate sharing of experience;

General Medical Council (GMC)

Web: http://www.gmc-uk.org Aims to protect patients and guide doctors. 'We have strong and effective legal powers designed to maintain the standards the public have a right to expect of doctors. 'We are not here to protect the medical profession - their interests are protected by others. Our job is to protect patients.'

Contact Details *Address:* 178-202 Great Portland Street, London, W1N 6JE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7580 7642 Fax: 020 7915 3641

Health Professions Council (HPC)

Web: http://www.hpc-uk.org The HPC has been set up to safeguard the health and well-being of patients using the services of the professions it regulates and to ensure that the public has access to and are treated by health professionals who are qualified and competent.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* HPC *Address:* Park House, 184 Kennington Park Road, London, SE11 4BU, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7582 0866 *Fax:* 020 7820 9684 *Email:* info@hcp-uk.org

Joint Committee on Postgraduate training for General Practice

Web: http://www.jcptgp.org.uk *The Joint Committee is a statutory body, which issues certificates to GPs who have successfully completed vocational training in the UK. The Joint Committee certificate is the license to practise as a GP in the UK in any capacity. The Joint Committee also sets the standards for all GP training posts in the UK and carries out a programme of accreditation visits to all areas of the UK to ensure that its standards are being met.*

Contact Details *Address:* RCGP, 14 Princes Gate, Hyde Park, London, SW7 1PU, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7581 3232

Medical and Dental Defence Union of Scotland (MDDUS)

Web: http://www.mddus.com

The Medical & Dental Defence Union of Scotland is an independent, progressive defence organisation, managed and governed by doctors and dentists who are attuned to contemporary developments in medico-legal litigation.

Contact Details Contact Name: MDDUS Address: Mackintosh House, 120 Blythswood Street, Glasgow, G2 4EA, United Kingdom. Phone: 0141 221 5858 Fax: 0141 228 1208 Email: info@mddus.com

Medical Defence Union (MDU)

Web: http://www.the-mdu.com

The MDU is a mutual, not-for-profit organisation owned by our members - doctors, dentists and other healthcare professionals. 'Ever since opening for business in 1885, we have been the leading medical defence organisation in the UK. We defend the professional reputations of our members when their clinical performance is called into question. On their behalf we may pay legal costs in the civil courts, professional tribunals and criminal courts. We may also pay damages to patients who have been avoidably harmed by medical negligence during their treatment.'

Contact Details *Contact Name:* MDU *Address:* 230 Blackfriars Road, London, SE1 8PJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7202 1500 *Fax:* 020 7202 1666 *Email:* membership queries - membership@the-mdu.com; advisory queries - advisory@ the-mdu.com

Medical Protection Society (MPS)

Web: http://www.mps.org.uk *MPS helps doctors with the legal problems that arise from their clinical practice.*

MPS *Address:* 33 Cavendisg Square, London, W1G OPS, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7399 1300 *Fax:* 020 7399 1301 *Email:* info@mps.org.uk

Medical Women's Federation

Web: http://www.mwfonline.org.uk *The Medical Women's Federation promotes the personal and professional development of women in medicine and women's health issues.*

Contact Details *Address:* Tavistock House North, Tavistock Square, London, WC1H 9HX, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7387 7765 *Email:* mwf@m-w-f.demon.co.uk

National Advice Centre for Postgraduate Medical Education

Web: http://www.britcoun.org

NACPME is an information service for overseas-qualified doctors who wish to train in the United Kingdom, run by the British Council on behalf of the Department of Health. NACPME aims to provide doctors with as much information as they need either before coming to the UK or during their stay here.

NACPME

Contact Name: Medical Information Assistant

Address: British Council, Bridgewater House, 58 Whitworth Street, Manchester, M1 6BB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)161 9577218 *Fax:* +44 (0) 161 957 7029 *Email:* nacpme@britcoun.org

Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC)

Web: http://www.nmc-uk.org The nursing and Midwifery Council is an organisation set up by Parliament to ensure nurses, midwives and health visitors provide high standards of care to their patients and clients.

NMC

Address: 23 Portland Place, London, W1B 1PZ, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7637 7181 Fax: 020 7436 2924

Organization for Safety & Asepsis Procedures (OSAP)

Web: http://www.osap.org

A unique group of dental practitioners, allied healthcare workers, industry representatives, and other interested persons with a collective mission to promote infection control and related science-based health and safety policies and practices. OSAP's membership comprises individual dentists, hygienists, assistants, physicians, nurses, students, researchers, educators, policymakers, industry representatives, and agency and association staff members with an interest in dental infection control, occupational health, and practice safety. Anyone with such an interest is invited to join the organization's international member base. OSAP is based in the United States (Annapolis, Maryland), but its reach is global. Through a grant from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) for 'Initiatives to Promote Infection Control and Safety in Dental Care Settings,' the OSAP Foundation is working to provide appropriate information about safe dental care to underserved and minority populations, refining its training modules to educate dental workers in developing countries or underserved areas, and using this website to transmit scientific information and successful prevention and intervention strategies to dental healthcare settings and the general public worldwide.

Contact Details

Address: P.O. Box 6297, Annapolis, MD 21401, USA. *Phone:* +1 (410) 571-0003 *Fax:* +1 (410) 571-0028

Royal College of Midwives

Web: http://www.rcm.org.uk

The RCM is the only trade union and professional organisation run by midwives for midwives. It is the voice of midwifery, providing excellence in professional leadership, education, influence and representation for and on behalf of midwives.

RCM

Address: 15 Mansfield Street, London, W1G 9NH, United Kingdom.Phone: 020 7312 3535Fax: 020 7312 3536

Royal College of Nursing of the United Kingdom

Web: http://www.rcn.org.uk

The RCN represents nurses and nursing, promotes excellence in practice and shapes health policies.

RCN

Address: 20 Cavendish Square, London, W1G 0RN, United Kingdom. Phone: 0845 772 6100

Society of Chiropodists and Podiatrists (SCP)

Web: http://www.feetforlife.org *The majority of the Society's members are practising state registered chiropodists/podiatrists working in both the public and private health care sectors in clinical, educational or managerial capacities in the United Kingdom.*

Contact Details

Address: 1 Fellmonger's Path, Tower Bridge Road, London, SE1 3LY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7234 8620

Society of Radiographers (SOR)

Web: http://www.sor.org

The Society represents more than 90 per cent of the working radiographers in the UK. It is responsible for their professional, educational, public and workplace interests.

SOR

Address: 207 Providence Square, Mill Street, London, SE1 2EW, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7740 7200 Fax: 020 7740 7204

Other Secular Organisations African Medical and Research Foundation (AMREF)

Web: http://www.amref.org

An independent non-profit, non-governmental organisation (NGO) whose mission is to improve the health of disadvantaged people in Africa as a means for them to escape poverty and improve the quality of their lives.

AMREF (UK) Address: 4 Grosvenor Place, London, SW1X 7HJ, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7201 6070 Fax: 020 7201 6170 Email: amref.uk@amref.org

AFRO-NETS

Web: http://www.afronets.org/ The electronic conference for the 'African Networks for Health Research & Development' (AFRO-NETS) was established in 1997 to facilitate exchange of information among different networks active in Health Research for Development in Anglophone Africa, and to facilitate collaboration in the fields of capacity building, planning, and research.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* SATELLIFE *Address:* 30 California Street, Watertown, MA 02472, USA. *Phone:* +1.617.926.9400 *Fax:* +1.617.926.1212 *Email:* info@afronets.org

The British Council

Web: http://www.britcoun.org

HQ for National Advice Centre for Postgraduate Medical Education (NACPME) - Info on PLAB, IELTS, spec. training, post grad exams (www.britcoun.org/health/nacpme/index.htm).

Contact Details *Address:* Bridgewater House, 58 Whitworth Street, Manchester, M1 6BB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0161 957 7218 *Fax:* 0161 957 7029

British Red Cross

Web: http://www.redcross.org.uk

Every day, the Red Cross helps people in crisis, suffering the consequences of war, earthquakes, terrorism and floods. Whatever and whenever the emergency, skilled Red Cross volunteers and staff can provide anything from food, water and shelter, to practical and emotional support.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* UK Office *Address:* 44 Moorfields, London, EC2Y 9AL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0207 235 5454 *Fax:* 020 7245 6315 *Email:* webteam@redcross.org.uk

Centre For Disease Control (CDC)

Web: http://www.cdc.gov

The Centres for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) is recognised as the lead federal agency for protecting the health and safety of people - at home and abroad, providing credible information to enhance health decisions, and promoting health through strong partnerships.

Contact Details *Address:* 1600 Clifton Road, Atlanta, Georgia, GA30333, USA. *Phone:* 00 1 404 639-3311

Crown Agents

Web: http://www.crownagents.com

Crown Agents is an international development company delivering capacity-building and institutional development services in public sector transformation, particularly in revenue enhancement and expenditure management, banking, public finance, training and procurement. Projects are often undertaken in joint venture or partnership with other organisations, and with local firms in client countries. They work for the public and private sectors in more than 100 countries, as well as for international development agencies and institutions.

Contact Details *Address:* St Nicholas House, St Nicholas House, Sutton, Surrey, SM1 1EL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0208 643 3311 Fax: 0208 643 8232 *Email:* enquiries@crownagents.co.uk

Department for International Development (DfID)

Web: http://www.dfid.gov.uk

UK Government department working to promote sustainable development and eliminate world poverty. **Visit Health Systems Resource Centre at www.healthsystemsrc.org, which provides technical assistance and information on support of healthcare policies in LDC for DfiD and its international partners**

Contact Details *Address:* 1 Palace Street, London, SW1E 5HE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7023 0000 Fax: 020 7023 0019 *Email:* enquiry@dfid.gov.uk

Department of Health

Web: http://www.doh.gov.uk *UK Government Department, amongst other things, provides useful travel and travel health information.*

DisasterInfo

Web: http://www.disaster-info.net *DisasterInfo is the front page to a collection of mirror sites and/or direct access to web sites of many disaster organisations, particularly in Latin America and the Caribbean.*

Enablement

Web: http://www.enablement.nl Enablement is operating in the field of disability and rehabilitation management and is particularly concerned with people with disabilities in lesser-developed countries. Its specific strengths lie in the areas of policy development, applied research and training in disability and development issues.

Netherlands based secular agency

Contact Details *Address:* Langenhorst 36, 2402 PX Alphen aan den Rijn, Netherlands. *Phone:* 31-172-436953 *Fax:* 31-172-244976 *Email:* h.cornielje@enablement.nl

The Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria (The Global Fund)

Web: http://www.theglobalfund.org

Created to dramatically increase resources to fight three of the world's most devastating diseases, and to direct those resources to areas of greatest need. As a partnership between governments, civil society, the private sector and affected communities, the Global Fund's purpose is to attract, manage and disburse resources to fight HIV/AIDS, TB and malaria. They do not implement programs directly, relying instead on the knowledge of local experts.

Geneva Secretariat *Address:* 53, Avenue Louis-Casaï, 1216 Geneva-Cointrin, Switzerland. *Phone:* +41 22 791 17 00 *Fax:* +41 22 791 17 01 *Email:* info@theglobalfund.org

Global Medicine Network (GMN)

Web: http://www.globalmedicine.org

The Global Medicine Network (USA based) was created to establish personal and professional contacts among individuals and organisations working in international health and global medicine. It is a free and open service of the Massachusetts Medical Society.

Global Volunteer Network (GVN)

Web: http://www.volunteer.org.nz

A private, Non Government Organization (NGO) based in Wellington, New Zealand. Aims to support the work of local community organizations in developing countries through the placement of international volunteers. Volunteers have the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational, environmental and community aid programs. Our Uganda and Nepal programs allow volunteers to take part in medical programs. GVN currently has volunteer positions available through our partner organizations in

China, Ecuador, Ghana, Nepal, New Zealand, Romania, Russia, Thailand and Uganda.

Executive Director *Contact Name:* Colin Salisbury *Address:* P O Box 2231, Wellington, New Zealand. *Phone:* +64 4 569 9080 Fax: +64 4 569 9081 *Email:* info@volunteer.org.nz

Handicap International

Web: http://www.handicap-international.org.uk

Handicap International's priority is to intervene in countries in which the level of development is low and which are often struck by crises. The organisation is currently present in some 55 countries in Central and Eastern Europe, the Middle East, Africa, Central and East Asia and Latin America.

Contact Details *Address:* 5 Station Hill, Farnham, Surrey, GU9 8AA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0870 774 3737 *Fax:* 0870 774 3738 *Email:* hi-uk@hi-uk.org

Healthlink Worldwide

Web: http://www.healthlink.org.uk *Healthlink Worldwide works in partnership with organisations in developing countries to improve the health and well-being of poor and vulnerable communities by strengthening the provision, use and impact of information.*

Contact Details *Address:* Cityside, 40 Adler Street, London, E1 1EE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7539 1570 *Fax:* 020 7539 1580 *Email:* info@healthlink.org.uk

id21

Web: http://www.id21.org/

An online resource for research on international health and development, funded by the UK Department for International Development and the Institute of Development Studies at the University of Sussex, UK.

See DfID

Institute of Development Studies (IDS)

Web: http://www.id21.org

Part of the University of Sussex, IDS is an internationally-renowned centre for research and teaching on development, established in 1966. Produces id21 Health News and Insights. id21 is a fast-track research reporting service funded by the UK Department for International Development (DFID). It aims to bring UK-based development research findings and policy recommendations to policymakers and development practitioners worldwide. id21 aims to be part of the process of putting policy into practice. Available by email or hardcopy. INSIGHTS is published every ninety days as a research reporting service to makers and reformers of development policy, development professionals and other stakeholders.

Contact Details Address: University of Sussex, Brighton, Sussex, BN1 9RE, United Kingdom. Phone: 1273 606261 Fax: 1273 621202/691647

The International AIDS Society (IAS)

Web: http://www.ias.se/

The International AIDS Society, IAS represents the world's professional society for scientists, health care and public health workers, and others engaged in HIV/AIDS prevention, control and care.

The International AIDS Society contributes to the control and management of HIV infection and AIDS through advocacy, education, facilitation of scientific networks and debate, and support for best practices in research, prevention and care

Contact Details *Address:* Karolinska Institute, Berzeliusväg 8, SE-171 77, Stockholm, Sweden. *Phone:* +46-8-508 846 40 *Fax:* +46-8-508 846 64 *Email:* secretariat@ias.se

International Child Health Network (ICHN)

Web: http://www.ichn.org

This Network is a free and open service designed to establish connections among individuals and organisations interested in international child health. Run by the American Academy of Paediatrics.

International Federation of Medical Student's Associations (IFMSA)

Web: http://www.ifmsa.org

Our mission is to offer future physicians a comprehensive introduction to global health issues. Through our programming and opportunities, we develop culturally sensitive students of medicine, intent on influencing the transnational inequalities that shape the health of our planet.

IFMSA carries out most of its activities through six standing committees: Medical Education, Public Health, Refugees & Peace, Reproductive Health including AIDS, Professional Exchange and Research Exchange

International Justice Mission

Web: http://www.ijm.org *International Justice Mission pursues justice for the oppressed.*

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 58147, Washington, DC, 20037-8147, USA. *Phone:* 00 1 703.465.5495 *Fax:* 00 1 703.465.5499 *Email:* contact@ijm.org

International Red Cross (ICRC)

Web: http://www.icrc.org

It seeks to preserve a measure of humanity in the midst of war.

International Committee of the Red Cross *Address:* 19 Avenue de la Paix, CH 1202, Genève, Switzerland. *Phone:* 00 41 (22) 734 60 01 *Fax:* 00 41 (22) 733 20 57

International Service (IS)

Web: http://www.internationalservice.org.uk/ *International Service is an international development organisation providing skilled and experienced people to work in local partner organisations in Latin America, West Africa and the Middle East.*

Enquiries *Contact Name:* OneWorld UK *Address:* 2nd Floor, River House, 143-145 Farringdon Road, London, EC1R 3AB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 72391400 *Fax:* 020 7833 8347 *Email:* uk@oneworld.net

International Support Group for Chartered Physiotherapists (ISG4CP)

Web: http://www.csp.org.uk/ *ISG4CP is an occupational interest group of the Chartered Society of Physiotherapy.*

International Development Adviser *Contact Name:* Liz Carrington *Address:* The Chartered Society of Physiotherapy, 14 Bedford Row, London, WC1R 4ED, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7306 6694 (direct line) *Fax:* 020 7306 6666 *Email:* carringtone@csphysio.org.uk

Treasurer/Membership Secretary Contact Name: Lyn Hemmings Phone: 0117 924 1071 Email: lynhemmings@btinternet.com

Jewish Council for Racial Equality (JCORE)

The advancement of education and in particular that of those young people in need, hardship or distress by the provision of training facilities which enable such persons to acquire and develop vocational skills. Produces 'A guide to for refugee doctors'.

Contact Details *Address:* 33 Seymour Place, London, W1H 5AP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0208 455 0896 *Email:* jcore@btinternet.com

Kaiser Network: Spotlight on the HIV/AIDS Epidemic (Kaisernetwork.org)

Web: http://www.kaisernetwork.org/static/spotlight_hivaids_index.cfm *Kaisernetwork.org is the premier online resource for timely and in-depth coverage of health policy news, debates and discussions. This free and comprehensive multimedia service connects users to the events, people, information, and research that shape health policy.*

The HIV Section covers the Global HIV Epidemic country by country in depth, plus daily news and international policy briefings.

Headquarters: *Address:* 2400 Sand Hill Road, Menlo Park, CA 94025, USA. *Phone:* 1 (650) 854-9400 *Fax:* 1 (650) 854-4800

Kunde Foundation

Medecins Sans Frontieres (MSF)

Web: http://www.msf.org *Médecins Sans Frontières (MSF) is an international humanitarian aid organisation that provides emergency medical assistance to populations in danger in more than 80 countries.*

Contact Details *Address:* 67-74 Saffron Hill, London, EC1N 8QX, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7404 6600 Fax: 020 7404 4466 *Email:* office-idn@london-msf.org

Medical Emergency Relief International (Merlin)

Web: http://www.merlin.org.uk *Works in the most difficult spots around the world in extra difficult circumstances: wars, epidemics, natural disasters, weakened population, migration problems, vulnerable groups.*

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Merlin *Address:* 12th Floor, 207 Old Street, London, EC1V 9NR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7014 1600 *Fax:* 020 7014 1601 *Email:* hq@merlin.org.uk

MEDICSTRAVEL

Web: http://medicstravel.com

MEDICSTRAVEL has been set up to help doctors, nurses, physios, theatre staff, radiographers and other health professionals arrange work and electives overseas. It provides ideas of places to go as well as lists of hospitals in over 120 different countries. It also lists Non Governmental Organisations and Recruitment Agencies that work all over the world

Linked to the book "The Medics Guide to Work and Elective Around the World", by Dr Mark Wilson

Useful electives site

MedSIN

Web: http://medsin.org

Getting the bigger picture on health, offering, clinical exchanges take you to study in another country as part of your course; helping you get Global Health into your curriculum – BScs, SSMs and core projects abroad with International Federation of Medical Students' Associations debates, seminars, campaigns at your medical school

A useful resource for students seeking an elective placement

Motivation

Web: http://www.motivation.org.uk

Motivation's vision is to improve the quality of life of as many wheelchair users worldwide as possible through the comprehensive provision of suitable wheelchairs designed specifically for the local environment and the associated training and education that must accompany their distribution if an individual is to achieve their maximum potential.

Contact Details *Address:* Brockley Academy, Brockley Lane, Backwell, Bristol, BS48 4AQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)1275 464012 *Fax:* +44 (0)1275 464019 *Email:* motivation@motivation.org.uk

Music Therapy International Inc. (MTI)

Web: http://mtikenya.tripod.com

Music Therapy International Inc. is a dynamic nonprofit organization incorporated in the state of Ohio in the USA with a mission to design and implement music therapy programs through clinical sessions for refugees facing psychological and other mental health problems arising from civil wars in Africa in the last two decades. Specific foci are on children suffering from post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD) living in the United States and in Kenya. We strive to serve those in need in a loving, non-judgmental, and compassionate manner.

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. BOX 1216, BOWLING GREEN, OHIO, 43402-8016, USA. *Email:* musictherapyke@excite.com

Nursing Abroad

Web: http://www.nursingabroad.net *Useful information for nurses working or thinking of working abroad.*

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 8, Bakewell, Derbyshire, DE45 1YG, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01629 640980 *Email:* imon@healthjobsuk.com

Overseas Doctors Association (ODA UK)

Protect sand promotes the interest of Ethnic and Refugee minority Doctors and dentists working in the UK.

Contact Details *Address:* ODA House, 316a Buxton Road, Great Moor, Stockport SK2 7DD, SK2 7DD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0161 456 7828 *Fax:* 0161 482 4535 *Email:* oda@doctors.org.uk

Oxfam

Web: http://www.oxfam.org.uk Oxfam GB is a development, relief, and campaigning organisation dedicated to finding lasting solutions to poverty and suffering around the world. We believe that every human being is entitled to a life of dignity and opportunity; and we work with poor communities, local partners, volunteers, and supporters to help this become a reality.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Oxfam House *Address:* 274 Banbury Road, Oxford, OX2 7DZ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01865 312610 *Email:* oxfam@oxfam.org.uk,

People in Aid

Web: http://www.peopleinaid.org *People In Aid are an international network of development and humanitarian assistance agencies. People In Aid helps organisations whose goal is the relief of poverty and suffering to enhance the impact they make through better people management and support. Many mission agencies are members.*

Operations Manager *Contact Name:* Christine Mallinson *Address:* Regent's Wharf, 8 All Saints Street, London, N1 9RL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 (0)20 7520 2548 *Email:* christine@peopleinaid.org

Contact Details *Email:* info@peopleinaid.org

Program for Appropriate Technology in Health (PATH)

Web: http://www.path.org

PATH's mission is to improve health, especially the health of women and children. An emphasis is placed on improving the quality of reproductive health services and on preventing and reducing the impact of widespread communicable diseases. PATH identifies, develops, and applies appropriate and innovative solutions to public health problems. This is accomplished by exchanging knowledge, skills, and technologies with governmental and nongovernmental partners in developing countries and with groups in need elsewhere.

Contact Details *Address:* 1455 NW Leary Way, Seattle, WA 98107-5136, USA. *Phone:* +1 206 285 3500 *Fax:* +1 206 285 6619 *Email:* info@path.org

SATELLIFE Global Health Information Network (SATELLIFE)

Web: http://www.healthnet.org SATELLIFE is a leader in developing solutions to the everyday information needs of health professionals working

in communities where HIV/AIDS and malaria are common place, but medical journals and the Internet are an unaffordable luxury. Through innovative applications of information and communication technology, we break down barriers to information access.

Includes access to Afronets; E-drugs and INDICES for drug information and proCAARE for information on HIV/AIDS and related epidemics

Skillshare International

Web: http://www.skillshare.org Skillshare International works for sustainable development in partnership with the people and communities of Africa and Asia. We do this by sharing and developing skills, facilitating organisational effectiveness and supporting organisational growth.

Contact Details *Address:* 126 New Walk, Leicester, LE1 7JA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0116 254 1862 *Fax:* 0116 254 2614 *Email:* info@skillshare.org

The Tropical Health and Education Trust (THET)

Responds to the need for professional training overseas, working with the leaders of healthcare training institutions in the Tropics to enable them to reach their goals. Seeks to establish links between such institutions and their counterparts in the UK, developing capacity and skills so that progress and training can be sustained.

Contact Details *Address:* 24 Eversholt Street, London, NW1 1AD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7679 8127/8/9 *Fax:* 020 7679 8190/1 *Email:* eldryd@thet.org

UK Consortium on AIDS and International Development

Web: http://www.aidsconsortium.org.uk/

The UK Consortium on AIDS and international development (formerly the UK NGO AIDS Consortium) is a group of more than 60 UK based organisations who work together to understand and develop effective approaches to the problems created by the HIV epidemic in developing countries. It enables each agency to bring its own experience to be shared and used to help all the members improve their responses to the epidemic, through: information exchange – networking – advocacy – and campaigning.

Consortium Secretariat, Coordinator or Communication Officer Address: New City Cloisters, 196 Old Street, London, EC1V 9FR, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7251 6201 Email: ukaidscon@gn.apc.org

For further information on the Consortium's campaigning work see the UK Consortium on AIDS and International Development Stop AIDS Campaign website at http://www.stopaidscampaign.org.uk/

United States Agency for International Development (USAID)

Web: http://www.usaid.gov/ *USAID is the principal U.S. agency to extend assistance to countries recovering from disaster, trying to escape poverty, and engaging in democratic reforms.*

U.S. Agency for International Development Information Center *Address:* Ronald Reagan Building, Washington, D.C. 20523-1000, USA. *Phone:* 1-202-712-4810 *Fax:* 1-202-216-3524

University of Zambia Medical Library

Web: http://www.medguide.org.zm

The primary objective of this web site of the University of Zambia Medical Library is to assist users from developing countries in accessing relevant medical information from the Internet. A second objective is to disseminate information from the health care community in Zambia to those on the Internet. The Guide contains a table consisting of seven categories and each category contains a cluster hypertext links to related subjects.

Voluntary Service Overseas (VSO)

Web: http://www.vso.org.uk

VSO is an international development charity that works through volunteers. We enable people aged 17-70 to share their skills and experience with local communities in the developing world. We passionately believe we can make a difference in tackling poverty by helping people to realise their potential.

Contact Details Address: 317 Putney Bridge Road, London, SW15 2PN, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 8780 7200 Fax: 020 8780 7300 Email: enquiry@vso.org.uk

Royal Colleges and Faculties

Faculty of Accident and Emergency medicine (FAEM)

Web: http://www.faem.org.uk

FAEM is part of the Royal College of Surgeons.

RCS

Address: 35/43 Lincoln's Inns Fields, London, WC2A 3PE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7405 7071

Faculty of Family Planning and Reproductive Health Care

Web: http://www.ffprhc.org.uk The FFPRHC is part of the Royal College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists.

Contact Details *Address:* 27 Sussex Place, Regents Park, London, NW1 4RG, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7724 5524

Faculty of Occupational Medicine

Web: http://www.facoccmed.ac.uk

The Faculty was set up in 1978 to provide a professional and academic body empowered to develop and maintain high standards of training, competence and professional integrity in occupational medicine.

RCP

Address: 6 St Andrews Park, London, NW1 4LB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7317 5890 *Email:* fom@facoccmed.ac.uk

Faculty of Public Health Medicine

Web: http://www.fphm.org.uk *The Faculty of Public Health Medicine is a medical professional organisation which, gives independent advice on the public's health. The FPHM is part of the Royal College of Physicians.*

RCP

Address: 4 St Andrew's Place, Regents Park, London, NW1 4LB, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7935 0243

Intensive Care Society

Web: http://www.ics.ac.uk The Intensive Care Society was founded in 1970 to bring together clinicians whose main interest is caring for critically ill patients. Membership currently stands at over 2000 members, the majority of whom are anaesthetists.

Contact Details *Address:* 29B Montague Street, London, WC1B 5BH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7291 0690 Fax: 020 7580 0689

Royal College of Anaesthetists

Web: http://www.rcoa.ac.uk *The Royal College of Anaesthetists is the professional body responsible for the speciality of anaesthesia throughout the United Kingdom.*

Contact Details *Address:* 48-49 Russell Square, London, WC1B 4JY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7813 1900 *Email:* info@rcoa.ac.uk

Royal College of General Practitioners,

Web: http://www.rcgp.org.uk The Royal College of General Practitioners (RCGP) is the academic organisation in the UK for general practitioners. Its aim is to encourage and maintain the highest standards of general medical practice and act as the 'voice' of general practitioners on education, training and standards issues.

Contact Details *Address:* 14 Princes Gate, Hyde Park, London, SW7 1PU, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7581 3232 Fax: 020 7225 3047

Royal College of Midwives

Web: http://www.rcm.org.uk

The RCM is the only trade union and professional organisation run by midwives for midwives. It is the voice of midwifery, providing excellence in professional leadership, education, influence and representation for and on behalf of midwives.

RCM

Address: 15 Mansfield Street, London, W1G 9NH, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7312 3535 Fax: 020 7312 3536

Royal College of Nursing of the United Kingdom

Web: http://www.rcn.org.uk

The RCN represents nurses and nursing, promotes excellence in practice and shapes health policies. RCN

Address: 20 Cavendish Square, London, W1G 0RN, United Kingdom. Phone: 0845 772 6100

Royal College of Ophthalmologists

Web: http://www.rcophth.ac.uk *The College is responsible for promoting education and training, and for setting the standards for professional practice.*

Contact Details *Address:* 17 Cornwall Terrace, London, NW1 4QW, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7935 0702 *Fax:* 020 7395 9838

Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health

Web: http://www.rcpch.ac.uk

The main objects of the College are to advance the art and science of paediatrics, improve standards of medical care to children, and to educate and examine doctors in paediatrics. Additionally, the College has a function in providing information to the public on the health care of children.

Contact Details *Address:* 50 Hallem Street, London, W1W 6DE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7307 5600 *Email:* enquiries@rcpch.ac.uk

Royal College of Pathologists

Web: http://www.rcpath.org *The Royal College of Pathologists' mission is to promote excellence in the practice of pathology and to be responsible for maintaining standards through training, examinations and professional development.*

Contact Details *Address:* 2 Chalton House Terrace, London, SW1Y 5AF, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7451 6700 *Fax:* 020 7451 6701 *Email:* info@rcpath.org

Royal College of Physicians of Edinburgh

Web: http://www.rcpe.ac.uk The Royal College of Physicians of Edinburgh is an independent professional membership organisation concerned with promoting the highest standards in internal medicine around the world. It seeks to attain its objectives by developing and overseeing an ongoing programme of medical education, training and examinations for qualified doctors who wish to undertake further (postgraduate) education and training in order to pursue a career in specialist (internal) medicine.

Contact Details *Address:* 9 Queen Street, Edinburgh, EH2 1JQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0131 225 7324

Royal College of Physicians of Ireland

Web: http://www.rcpi.ie/ The College is a wide ranging Fellowship of Medical Specialists committed to the provision of the very best qualities of care in: Internal Medicine Paediatrics and Child Health Public Health Medicine Occupational Medicine Obstetrics & Gynaecology Sports & Exercise Medicine Accident & Emergency Medicine.

Contact Details Address: 6 Kildare Street, Dublin, D2, United Kingdom. Phone: +353 1 661 6677

Royal College of Physicians of London

Web: http://www.rcplondon.ac.uk

For over 450 years the Royal College of Physicians has played a pivotal role in maintaining standards of medical practice in hospitals in England, Wales and Northern Ireland, with the aim of assuring quality care for patients. The College conducts examinations, training, education and research in medicine, and advises the Government, the public and the profession on health and medical matters.

Contact Details *Address:* 11 St Andrew's Place, Regents Park, London, NW1 4LE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7935 1174 *Fax:* 020 7487 5218

Royal College of Psychiatrists

Web: http://www.rcpsych.ac.uk *The Royal College of Psychiatrists is the professional and educational body for psychiatrists in the United Kingdom and the Republic of Ireland.*

Contact Details *Address:* 17 Belgrave Square, London, SW1X 8PG, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7235 2351

Royal College of Radiologists

Web: http://www.rcr.ac.uk *The College has some 5,600 members and Fellows worldwide representing the disciplines of clinical oncology and clinical radiology. All members and Fellows of the College are registered medical or dental practitioners.*

Contact Details Address: 38 Portland Place, London, W1B 1JQ, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7636 4432

Royal College of Surgeons of Edinburgh

Web: http://www.rcsed.ac.uk Since its foundation in 1505, the Royal College of Surgeons of Edinburgh has continuously promoted, through education, training and examination, the raising of standards in surgical practice.

Contact Details Address: Nicholson Street, Edinburgh, EH8 9DW, United Kingdom. Phone: 0131 527 1600 Email: mail@rcsed.ac.uk

Royal College of Surgeons of England

Web: http://www.rcseng.ac.uk *The College is an independent professional body committed to promoting and advancing the highest standards of surgical care for patients.*

Contact Details *Address:* 35-43 Lincon's Inn Fields, London, WC2A 3PE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7405 3474

Royal College of Surgeons of Ireland

Web: http://www.rcsi.ie/ From its foundation in 1784, the Royal College of Surgeons in Ireland (RCSI), its School of Medicine and School of Physiotherapy has sought to maintain the highest standards in education and training.

Contact Details *Address:* St Stephen's Green, Dublin, D2, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +353 1 402 2100 *Email:* info@rcsi.ie

Royal Society of Medicine

Web: http://www.roysocmed.ac.uk

The RSM provides a relaxed forum in which to meet and mix with doctors, scientists and healthcare professionals in every stage of their careers. Participation in RSM events is a really excellent way to find out more about your chosen profession and as a Member you are also able to make use of its world class library, a great bar and restaurant in central London and all for just £25 per year.

Contact Details Address: 1 Wimpole Street, London, W1G 0AE, United Kingdom. Phone: 0207 290 2900 Email: sections@rsm.ac.uk

Personal Resources Careers Guidance

Christian Vocations

Web: http://www.christianvocations.org

Christian Vocations exists to challenge Christians to discover and practise their God-given vocation and to mobilise them for his service. CV also provides a number of mission related courses. Goals in Extra Time is a course for 45yrs+, to explore gifts, ministries and opportunities. Which Way Days is a course designed to explore Christian service opportunities.

Contact Details Address: St James House, Trinity Road Dudley, West Midlands, DY1 1JB, United Kingdom. Phone: 01384 233511 Fax: 01384 233032 Email: info@christianvocations.org

Emmaus Road International

Web: http://www.eri.org Our strategy is to assist a church MOBILIZE the cross-cultural 'parts' of their Body; assist a church, mission agency or college TRAIN the cross-cultural team, both the GOERS and the SENDERS; and to NETWORK that church and team with a ministry asking for help.

Contact Details Address: 7150 Tanner Court, San Diego, CA, 92111, USA. Phone: 1-858-292-7020 Email: emmaus_road@eri.org

interchange

Careers information, advice and counselling for aid workers, mission partners and HQ staff.

c/o Interhealth *Contact Name:* Joy Lankester *Address:* 111 Westminster Bridge Road, London, SE1 7HR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7902 9000 *Fax:* 020 7902 9091 *Email:* joylankester@hotmail.com

Medical Mobilizers

Web: http://www.medicalmobilizers.org *Mobilising medical professionals for ministry & missions. Offers advice/information/resources/mentoring & medical marriage ministry.*

Director

Contact Name: Rev. Ron Lively *Address:* P.O. Box 682385, Franklin, Tennessee, 37068-2385, USA. *Phone:* 1 (615) 591-6969 or 1 (888) 663-6462 *Fax:* 1 (615) 591-4881 *Email:* info@medicalmobilizers.org

Missionary Resources.org

Web: http://www.missionaryresources.org/ *The Missionary Resource Center (MRC) is a website provided by Em*

The Missionary Resource Center (MRC) is a website provided by Emercy as a means for missionaries to find articles, links, and phone numbers for a wide variety of missionary resources, supplies, and gear. Our newest version allows missionaries from all over the world to contribute resources through a web-based control panel.

Contact Details Contact Name: Emercy International Address: PO Box 2846, Tuscaloosa, AL 35403, USA. Phone: +1 205 657 5674 Email: info@emercy.org HealthServe Pages - Personal Resources (Children's Education)

Children's Education

Encouragement

Barnabas International

Web: http://www.barnabas.org *Aims to provide encouragement, care and personal development of Christian leaders worldwide through letter writing, retreats, conferences, women's and MK ministry.*

Barnabas International Address: PO Box 11211, Rockford, IL 61126-1211, USA. Phone: +815 395 1335 Fax: +815 395 1385 Email: barnabas@barnabas.org

Emmaus Road International

Web: http://www.eri.org Our strategy is to assist a church MOBILIZE the cross-cultural 'parts' of their Body; assist a church, mission agency or college TRAIN the cross-cultural team, both the GOERS and the SENDERS; and to NETWORK that church and team with a ministry asking for help.

Contact Details Address: 7150 Tanner Court, San Diego, CA, 92111, USA. Phone: 1-858-292-7020 Email: emmaus_road@eri.org

getting God to work (GG2W)

Web: http://www.gg2w.org.uk/home/ This is a website that exists to provide Christians in the workplace with every possible resource to help them be Godly at work. GG2W is provided to be a nationwide (UK) resource for Christians in the workplace, providing information that will: facilitate Christian fellowship, - assist with workplace evangelism, - equip Christians with biblical teaching on contemporary workplace issues. -

Contact Details *Address:* C/O Christian Viewpoint for Men, Isabella House, The Avenue, Combe Down, Bath, BA2 5EH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]1225 833748 *Fax:* +44 [0]1225 835966

Mustard Seed Associates (MSA)

Web: http://www.msainfo.org

We are convinced that the way we find God's best is to intentionally connect our lives and communities of faith to the purposes of God and discover how God can use our mustard seeds to make a difference in the world. Mustard Seed Associates is committed to enabling followers of Jesus Christ to put first things first: creating new ways, in community with others, to engage the new challenges of a new century. We particularly want to be supportive of what God is doing through a new generation of leaders.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Tom & Chrstine Sine *Email:* email@msainfo.org

Sojourners

Web: http://www.sojo.net

Sojourners is a Christian ministry whose mission is to proclaim and practice the biblical call to integrate spiritual renewal and social justice. In response to this call, we offer a vision for faith in public life by: publishing Sojourners magazine, SojoMail and other resources that address issues of faith, politics, and culture from a biblical perspective; - preaching, teaching, organizing, and public witness; nurturing community by bringing together people from the various traditions and streams of the church; - hosting an annual program of voluntary service for education, ministry, and discipleship. -

Contact Details *Address:* 2401 15th Street NW, Washington DC 20009, USA. *Phone:* 1-202-328-8842 or 1-800-714-7474 *Fax:* 1-202-328-8757 *Email:* sojourners@sojo.net

Insurance

Banner Financial Services Group (BFSG)

Web: http://www.bannergroup.com *Banner Financial Services Group Limited specialises in providing international medical expenses and travel cover for individuals of all nationalities who are working and living outside their normal country of domicile.*

Contact Details *Address:* Banner House, Church Road, Copthorne, West Sussex, RH10 3RA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01342 717917 *Fax:* 01342 712534 *Email:* info@bannergroup.com

Master Policy Insurance Brokers

Web: http://www.masterpolicy.co.uk

Masterpolicy is a commercial insurance broker. We have been providing independent insurance advice for over 10 years and the Masterpolicy team has a combined experience of over 80 years. Our business relationships are built on honesty and straightforwardness, we fully understand the needs of our clients and this enables us to build long term relationships.

MasterPolicy Insurance Brokers *Address:* 152 Shortmead Street, Biggleswade, SG18 0BL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01767 318200 *Fax:* 01767 600919 *Email:* info@masterpolicy.co.uk

People in Aid

Web: http://www.peopleinaid.org *People In Aid are an international network of development and humanitarian assistance agencies. People In Aid helps organisations whose goal is the relief of poverty and suffering to enhance the impact they make through better people management and support. Many mission agencies are members.*

Operations Manager Contact Name: Christine Mallinson Address: Regent's Wharf, 8 All Saints Street, London, N1 9RL, United Kingdom. Phone: 44 (0)20 7520 2548 Email: christine@peopleinaid.org

Contact Details *Email:* info@peopleinaid.org

Marriage Matters

Love Across Latitudes

Janet Fraser Smith of Interhealth looks at cross cultural marriages - Published by Arab World Ministries; ISBN: 0904971058.

Marriage Review

Gives advice on Marriage.

Contact Details *Address:* 5 Wilton Drive, Collier Row, Romford, Essex, RM5 3TJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0708 742907

Medical Mobilizers

Web: http://www.medicalmobilizers.org *Mobilising medical professionals for ministry & missions. Offers advice/information/resources/mentoring & medical marriage ministry.*

Director

Contact Name: Rev. Ron Lively *Address:* P.O. Box 682385, Franklin, Tennessee, 37068-2385, USA. *Phone:* 1 (615) 591-6969 or 1 (888) 663-6462 *Fax:* 1 (615) 591-4881 *Email:* info@medicalmobilizers.org

Money Matters

Stewardship Services

Web: http://www.stewardshipservices.org *Stewardship Services is the operating name of The United Kingdom Evangelisation Trust (UKET).*

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 99, Loughton, Essex, IG10 3QJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 8502 5600 *Fax:* 020 8502 333 *Email:* info@stewardshipservices.org.uk

Pensions

worldbank.org Web: http://www.worldbank.org/pensions Gives a wealth of information pension information.

91

Personal Healthcare

The Doctors Support Network (DSN)

Web: http://www.dsn.org.uk The Doctor's Support Network (DSN) is a warm, friendly self-help group for doctors who have been troubled at some stage in their lives. This includes stress, severe mental distress, burnout, depression, manic depression, psychoses, eating disorders.

Contact Details *Address:* 17 Broadwalk House, Hyde Park Gate, London, SW7 5DZ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0870 321 0642 *Email:* lizzie@dsn.org.uk

Edinburgh International Health Centre

Web: http://www.eihc.org

An independent health centre, providing health care for volunteers and missionaries working overseas and those working in fulltime UK based Christian Ministry.

Contact Details

Contact Name: Dr Michael JonesAddress: Edinburgh International Health Centre, Carbury, Musselburgh, EH21 8PW, United Kingdom.Phone: 0131 653 6767Fax: 0131 653 3646Email: admin@eihc.org

Godspeed

Web: http://www.missionarycare.org

A Christ-centered faith ministry offering help to Christian missionaries and pastors who are hampered by emotional stress, situational conflict, or physical illness, to enable them to fulfill their mission and calling. At Godspeed we seek to help missionaries and pastors care for God's flock with all of the diligence of a shepherd, to restore His servants and equip them to return to and remain on the field, so that they might faithfully and effectively lead others to Christ, the Good Shepherd.

Contact Details

 Address: 4 Dickens Crest, Columbia, SC 29229, USA.

 Phone: +1 (803) 788-9141
 Fax: +1 (803) 788-9142

 Email: info@missionarycare.org

Hospital for Tropical Diseases (HTD)

Web: http://www.uclh.org/services/htd/travelclinic.shtml A UK Reference Centre for Travel Medicine providing:Pre-Travel Advice (up-to date information on all Anti-Malarials and Prophylatic drugs), Consultant led Clinics, Post-Tropical (Travel) Screening, 24 hour Travellers Healthline Advisory Service, 24 hour Fax-Back Information Service, Large Range of Specially Selected Travel Products (Including our own First Aid Kits, mosquito nets and insect repellents).

Contact Details

Address: Mortimer Market, Capper Street, off Tottenham Court Road, London, WC1E 6AU, United Kingdom.Phone: 020 7388 8989 / Travel Clinic: 020 7388 9600Fax: 020 7388 7645

Le Rucher/Mercy Ministries

'Caring for missions personnel from recruitment through retirement'. Provides routine and crisis debriefing and consultations.

Le Rucher itself *Address:* 2067 Rte de Tutegny, 01170, Cessy, France. *Phone:* +33 450 283379 *Fax:* +33 450 283385 *Email:* mercyministries@lerucher.org

Contact Details *Address:* CP442, 1215 Geneva 15, Switzerland.

medeserve

Web: http://www.medeserve.org

A UK based charity which offers people working overseas with a charity or church access to British trained family doctors for advice and reassurance via the internet.

Online healthcare for overseas workers

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 153, Oswestry, Shropshire, SY11 4WE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0) 1691 670613

PLEASE NOTE: medeserve is not intended to replace emergency cover available under an insurance policy.

Medical Advisory Services for Travellers Abroad (MASTA)

Web: http://www.masta.org

Offering the professional travel health adviser a host of services including: Direct access to the MASTA Health Risks database - print a personalised Health Brief for your travellers. The discussion area - ask a question, put your point of view or just chat with other professionals. The library - useful travel health resources. The latest news, outbreak reports - stay in touch and keep up to date.

Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health (Missionary Care)

Web: http://www.missionarycare.com

A series of brochures, a database, and two e-books: one on re-entry and one titled 'What Missionaires Ought to Know' (combining the series of brochures of the same name). Offering on-field help to independent missionaries, to missionaries whose agencies have no one designated for missionary care, and to missionaries who would prefer talking with someone outside their agencies.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Ron and Bonnie Koteskey *Address:* 122 Lowry Lane, Wilmore, Kentucky 40390, USA. *Email:* ron@missionarycare.com

TeleServe

Web: http://www.teleserve.org

TeleServe is an international not-for-profit organisation providing specialist healthcare and communications resources aiming to serve people in needy, 'frontline' situations is enabled through the provision of services to both charitable and commercial organisations. Also provides advice for volunteers working in remote parts of the world on health concerns and travel health. Links with experienced GPs and Specialists and aims to provide reassurance on diagnosis and treatment within 12 hrs.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* TeleServe Ltd *Address:* PO Box 153, Oswestry, Shropshire, SY11 4WE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01691 670613 *Fax:* 08707 061131 *Email:* info@teleserve.org

Sending & Receiving Organisations Non-UK Based Agencies

Australia

Church up a Gum Tree

We are a small Church in the remote town of Esperance, Western Australia (8 hours drive from Perth). We originally were part of the Uniting Church in Australia, and are now affiliated to Crosslinks. Even before the church started we felt the Lord asking us to provide a Christian Medical service to the emotionally, financially, and socially disadvantaged in our community. None of the other local health services are comfortable for or welcoming of the aboriginal sector of our community or those who are experiencing economic social or emotional hard times, so we are seeking to bridge this gap through or church medical ministry..

Pastor

Contact Name: Rev John Cudmore *Address:* 37 Smith Street, Esperance, WA, Australia. *Phone:* 0890717627 *Email:* espucofa@emerge.net.au

Interserve Australia

Web: http://www.interserve.org

As an international fellowship committed to serving the Christian Church, we wish to contribute directly or indirectly to the making of disciples of Jesus Christ. We invite men and women of all races who sense God's call to join us in showing God's love and in communicating the Gospel.

South and central Asia, the Gulf, Middle East, and North Africa, and in other countries where there are significant groups of migrants from these countries.

Contact Details Address: Australia. Email: kirsten@aussend.org.uk

Bangladesh Centre for the Rehabilitation of the Paralysed (CRP)

Web: http://www.crp-bangladesh.org

A modern, well equipped centre devoted mainly to the care, treatment and rehabilitation of persons with paralysis and the training and development of health professionals.

Bangladesh

CRP Administrator *Contact Name:* Adran Sym *Address:* GPO CRP Chapain, Savar, Dhaka, 1343, Bangladesh. *Phone:* (880) 2 7710464/5 or (880) 2 7711766 *Fax:* (880) 2 7710069 *Email:* info@crp-bangladesh.org

see also the Friends of CRP (FCRP) at http://www.fcrp.org.uk/

Botswana Flying Mission

Web: http://www.flyingmission.org

works in Botswana serving the mission, church, medical, and business communities by providing a flight and maintenance service of the highest quality from a central base in Botswana and extending into the southern Africa region. In 1999, Flying Mission expanded its vision to include a Christian response to the HIV/AIDS crisis. Flying Mission's HIV/AIDS Department facilitates the work of local Christian organisations in projects such as orphan care, home-based care, counselling and prevention.

We are looking for people who will raise their own support to come and be part of our HIV/AIDS Ministry.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Saralee Molodi *Address:* PO Box 1022, Gaborone, Botswana. *Email:* hr@flyingmission.org.bw

Cameroon Christian Welfare Foundation (CWF)

A foundation that is involved in Cameroon

Contact Details

Address: Christian Welfare Foundation, Mutengene Clinic, P.O Box 53, Tiko, Fako Division, SWP, Cameroon.

China

Hope Foster Home

Web: http://www.hopefosterhome.com

The Hope Foster Home in Shun Yi Beijing, China, cares for sick and physically disabled babies who have been abandoned. The babies all come from private or government-run Children's Welfare Institutes close to Beijing. Our vision is to take in these abandoned infants and young children, seek the best medical/surgical care for them and give them a home with us till (and if) they are adopted.

Director *Contact Name:* Dr. Joyce Hill MBBS, FRACGP *Address:* Beijing, China. *Phone:* 86-10-61424156 *Fax:* 86-10-61424196 *Mobile/GSM:* 13801351244 *Email:* joyce@hopefosterhome.com

Egypt

Episcopal Church of Egypt with North Africa

Oversees the work of the Manouf Hospital in Cairo

Diocesan Development Director *Contact Name:* Mark Bennett *Address:* P.O.Box 87, Zamalek 11211, Cairo, Egypt. *Phone:* +20 2 7380823 Fax: +20 2 7358941 *Email:* markb@refuge-egypt.org

Guatemala Final Harvest Ministries

Currenly advertising healthcare opportunities on www.healthserve.org/vacs/.

Contact Details *Address:* Guatemala.

Malawi

Good News Health Services

Residential and mobile clinics, family planning, home based care, HIV/AIDS counselling, nutrition and child care, water, sanitation and health awareness campaigns at grassroots level.

Welcome all visitors, especially those with skills and gifts to support the work.

Pastor & General Overseer *Contact Name:* Nelson W Millanzi *Address:* PO Box 5546, Limbe, Malawi. *Phone:* +265 09 911 372 / 09 928 135 *Email:* gnrcentre@malawi.net

Mobile/GSM: +265 01 640 576

Nepal

Human Development and Community Services (HDCS)

Web: http://www.hdcs.org.np

A Nepal Government-registered non-profit, non-government organisation; based on biblical principles and values; committed to community development; instrumental in facilitating a network of developmental opportunities in holistic mission; seeking to develop the social and spiritual skills of the nation. HDCS is engaged in the operation of hospitals and an international school, a ministry of empowerment of the marginalized, and the education and vocational training of children living with disabilities.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* HDCS *Address:* PO Box 8975, EPC 1461, Kathmandu, Nepal. *Phone:* 977 1 5592162 *Email:* info@hdcs.org.np

Electives enquiries Contact Name: HDCS Email: elective@hdcs.org.np

Team Nepal

Providing quality health services for the people of Nepal

Kathmandu Office *Address:* P.O.Box 1547, Kathmandu, Nepal. *Phone:* + 494417 *Fax:* + 480792

Kathmandu Office *Address:* P.O.Box 1547, Kathmandu, Nepal. *Phone:* +977 494417 *Fax:* +977 480792

Kathmandu Office *Address:* P.O.Box 1547, Kathmandu, Nepal. *Phone:* +977 494417 *Fax:* +977 480792

United Mission to Nepal (UMN)

Web: http://www.umn.org.np *International, interdenominational Christian agency engaged in education, engineering/industrial developments, health and rural development.*

Personnel Manager (Recruitment) *Contact Name:* United Mission to Nepal *Address:* PO Box 126, Kathmandu, Nepal. *Phone:* +977 1 4228118/4268900 *Fax:* +977 1 4225559 - requires patience *Email:* umn@umn.org.np

Contact Details

Contact Name: Maureen Hawksworth *Address:* United Mission to Nepal, PO Box 126, Kathmandu, Nepal. *Phone:* +977 1 228118/268900 *Email:* umn@umn.org.np

Nigeria

Health & Life International

'Health & Life' is a program that seeks to educate all on the best practices and strategies for combating debilitating health issues stemming from apathy, lack of knowledge, or inadequate financial resources. 'Health & life' program is designed to develop health awareness for impoverished people and to help them apply the best health practices possible through outreach and education. The program is targeted to those living in the urban areas, rural towns and villages within the countries of West Africa especially Nigeria.

Project Coordinator

Contact Name: Sam Ugwueze Aguh *Address:* 27 St. Andrews Street, Rumuobiakani, Port Harcourt, Nigeria. *Phone:* 0803-3104268 or 084-481263, 08037029771 *Email:* samaguh@yahoo.co.uk

Pakistan

Diocese of Hyderabad, Church of Pakistan

National church with medical work at Kunri Hospital

Medical Superintendent *Contact Name:* Dr Jacob Zahiruddin *Address:* Kunri Christian Hospital, District of Mirpurkhas, Pakistan. *Phone:* + 02382 78488 *Email:* jacoobz@yahoo.com

Islamabad Christians Against Narcotics (ICAN)

ICAN is a church based non-governmental organisation, which offers treatment/rehabilitation, and family services for drug users living in the low-income districts of Islamabad and Rawalpindi. For over ten years, ICAN has been reducing the problems associated with addiction through prevention and treatment services.

Contact Details *Address:* 1 School Road, Phulgran, Koran Valley, Bhara Kahu, Islamabad, Pakistan. *Phone:* +92 [0]51 233 0463 *Fax:* +92 [0]51 233 1185 *Email:* mail@ican.sdnpk.undp.org

Philippines Samboan Fund

Web: http://www.samboan.com/

A non denominational Christian missionary fund with the purpose of presenting the Gospel of Jesus Christ to the poor of Southern Cebu Island in the Phillipines in tangible ways. Provides a free clinic to treat sick poor people. Provides emergency care and rapid transport to the hospital for emergencies. Feeds hungry children, designated as malnourished.

Fund Administrator Philippines Contact Name: Reggie Nellas Address: Philippines. Phone: 011-63-32 479-4053 Email: regnel@yahoo.com

Fund Administrator USA Contact Name: Greg Mills Address: USA. Phone: 1 417 775 2767 Email: gregmills@mac.com

Rwanda

Life Christian Ministries - Rwanda

Operating in Uganda, DRC & Rwanda

Life Christian Ministries *Address:* B.P 176, Kigali, Rwanda.

Singapore Linking Hands

Web: http://www.linkinghands.org

Linking Hands mission is "Linking Global Partnerships in Medical Mission". They facilitate and connect Christian medical professionals to long/short term opportunities world-wide. The primary mission of Linking Hands is to mobilise professional Christian healthcare workers (on volunteer basis) all over the world and eventually connect them to different medical projects run by Christian Missioni Organisations or establised Church Mission Work. This includes Crisis Relief work in the acute or recovery phase. The ministry is also very much involved in providing established Student Elective Opportunities to Christian hospitals or projects in different regions of the world. Linking Hands is based in Singapore, and is solely a volunteer group. The main focus is on networking of medical personnel to needs in the different countries. Linking Hands is a web-based virtual organisation run by a group of nine volunteer doctors, a team of three IT personnel and a full time administrator. In addition to being web-based, there is personalised contact and service that Linking Hands provides through phone calls, email and actual meeting up of all our contacts. In summary the areas of networking include linking: - Christian Medical Professionals to Short/Long Term opportunities worldwide - Student Elective Programmes with Mission Hospitals -Medical Professionals/Resources for Crisis Relief - Medical Mission Leaders and Agencies to facilitate partnership -

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Dr Wei Leong Goh *Address:* Singapore. *Phone:* +65 9619 6311 *Email:* info@linkinghands.org

Linking Hands administrator Contact Name: Dr Revathi Selwyn Address: Singapore. Email: info@linkinghands.org

South Africa Ingwavuma Orphan Care

Web: http://www.orphancare.org.za

This non-profit organisation provides care to a community which is being devastated by AIDS. We provide care in the community rather than in an insitution. We have 21 lay home based carers who visit about 600 sick patients. We also have a social worker and specialised orphan workers who provide suport to the orphans as well as doing community development. We also run a Lifeskills.

Contact Details

Address: Ingwavuma Orphan Care, PO Box 272, Ingwavuma, 3968, South Africa.

OM SA

Currenly advertising healthcare opportunities on www.healthserve.org/vacs/.

Contact Details *Address:* South Africa.

Sweden

Operation Mercy

Web: http://www.mercy.t.se/

Operation Mercy is A non-governmental organisation (NGO), committed to caring for needy peoples in North Africa, the Middle East, the Caucasus and Central Asia.

Contact Details *Address:* Hjälmarberget, S - 702 31 Örebro, Sweden. *Phone:* +46 (0)19 22 41 61 *Fax:* +46 (0)19 24 78 79 *Email:* info@mercy.se

Uganda

Life Ministries Christian Centre - Uganda

Operating in Uganda, DRC & Rwanda Life Ministries Christian Centre

Address: PO Box 7573, Kampala, Uganda.

United Kingdom

The Salvation Army

Web: http://www.salvationarmy.org The Salvation Army, an international movement, is an evangelical part of the universal Christian Church. It's message is based on the Bible. Its ministry is motivated by the love of God. Its mission is to preach the gospel of Jesus Christ and to meet human needs in His name without discrimination.

246 hospitals and clinics throughout the world

International Headquarters *Contact Name:* Dr John Tomlinson FRCOG *Address:* 101 Queen Victoria Street, London, EC4P 4EP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7332 8078 *Fax:* 020 7489 1410 *Email:* Miriam_Ward@salvationarmy.org.uk

Enquiries *Contact Name:* IHQ *Address:* 101 Queen Victoria Street, London, EC4P 4EP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7332 8078

WEC International

Web: http://www.wec-int.org.uk

International, Interdenominational Mission Organisation with over 1,700 workers in 76 countries. Goal: Reaching the unreached, planting where there is no church. They use medical work as an opening for the gospel. **The Gambia, Chad, Equatorial Guinea, Ghana, Guinea, D R Congo, Middle East, Central Asia, Sri Lanka and Spain**

UK Candidates Office *Contact Name:* WEC International *Address:* Bulstrode, Oxford Road, Gerrards Cross, Bucks, SL9 8SZ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 1753 278 103 Fax: +44 1753 278166

German Candidates Office Fax: +49 6198 7914 Email: office@wi-de.de

Australian Candidates Office Fax: +61 2 9744 6820 Email: ozcoc@liveinter.net.aus

US Candidates Office Fax: +1 215 646 6202 Email: 112111.10@compuserve.com

WEC Trek *Contact Name:* Carol Ayrton *Address:* Bulstrode, Oxford Road, Gerrards Cross, Bucks, SL9 8SZ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01753 278114

Youth with A Mission (YWAM)

Web: http://www.ywam.org

International, interdenominational mission with a vision to reach the poorest and least evangelised peoples through evangelism, education, development and healthcare. Involved in relief and development work in 15 countries. Offers a four-week medical missions course each year in November.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* YWAM - UK *Address:* Highfield Oval, Ambrose Lane, Harpenden, Herts, AL5 4BX, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01582 463216 *Email:* enquiries@oval.com

YWAM - International *Contact Name:* Research & Information department *Phone:* 1 (719) 380-0505 *Email:* info@ywam.org

GO Teams *Contact Name:* GO Teams International *Address:* 13 Hitherfield Road, London, SW16 2LW, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)208 769 7290

For UK enquiries see www.ywam-england.com

USA

The Luke Society

Web: http://www.Lukesociety.org The Luke Society is an interdenominational organization of Christian health and business professionals dedicated to medical missions. We support indigenous Christian health professionals who have a vision to reach their own people. Our focus is on community health--teaching people how to prevent disease and equipping people to care for themselves, their families and their communities. Ours is a Christ-centered ministry of evangelism and discipleship. We are active in Africa, Asia, Eastern Europe and North, Central and South America.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* St Luke's Society *Address:* 2204 S. Minnesota Ave., Suite 200, Sioux Falls, SD 57105, USA. *Phone:* 00 1 605 373-9686 *Fax:* 00 1 605 373-9711 *Email:* office@lukesociety.org

Agape In Action

Web: http://www.agapeinaction.org Agape in Action seeks to bring hope to the poor and disadvantaged of the rural highlands of Guatemala's Quiché province by providing physical, medical and spiritual aid so that each person may experience the love of God.

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. Box 131089, The Woodlands, TX 77393, USA. *Phone:* +1-281-367-3864 *Email:* agapeinaction@earthlink.net

Amazon Outreach

Web: http://www.amazonoutreach.com

AMAZON OUTREACH is a non-denominational, non-profit mission organization formed to unite North and South Americans in spreading the Gospel message of Jesus Christ to the Amazon Basin in Brazil. It is our belief that by first administering to the physical and other needs of the people, a natural bridge is created which allows us to meet and fulfill their spiritual needs. Our goal is to see people healed physically and spiritually, while at the same time strengthening and planting new churches along the Amazon River

Executive Director *Contact Name:* Jed Thompson *Address:* Amazon Outreach, PO Box 742904, Dallas, Texas, TX 75374, USA. *Phone:* 00 1 972-524-0770 *Mobile/GSM:* 972-754-1958 *Email:* jed@amazonoutreach.com

Caleb Project

Web: http://www.calebproject.org/ *Caleb Project challenges the Church to complete the task of world evangelization by taking the gospel to the least evangelized people groups of the world.*

Contact Details *Address:* 10 West Dry Creek Circle, Littleton, CO, 80120, USA. *Phone:* +1 303.730.4170 *Fax:* +1 303.730.4177 *Email:* info@cproject.com

Christian Medical Mission

Web: http://www.medicalmission.com *The Christian Medical Mission is and USA organisation attempting to provide input into the healthcare of the people of the Dominican Republic.*

Elective contact *Contact Name:* Mark McDonald *Address:* 149 North State Street, Concord, New Hampshire, 03301, USA. *Phone:* 0 1 603-225-6650 *Fax:* 603-225-9495

His Healing Hands

Web: http://www.hishealinghands.com/
 A Worldwide Short Term Medical Missions Ministry Sending Foundation.
 Contact Details
 Address: 1375 Bennett Way, Templeton, CA 93446, USA.
 Phone: +01 805-434-3481

In His Image

Web: http://www.inhisimage.org *Medical/spiritual conferences, student camps, retreats and clinical outreach within the 10/40 window.* **Including rural Central Asia**

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Dr Chris Jenkins *Address:* IHI International Medical Division, 7600 St Lewis Ave, Tulsa, 74136, USA. *Phone:* (1) 918 493 7816 *Fax:* (1) 918 493 7867 *Email:* admin@inhisimage.org

International Institute for Christian Studies

Web: http://www.iics.com *Place Christians who are able to teach their disciplines from a Christian world view in secular universities overseas.*

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 12147, Overland Park, Kansas 66282 2147, USA. *Phone:* (1) 913 962 4422 *Fax:* (1) 913 962 1912 *Email:* iics@iics.com

International Service Learning (ISL)

Web: http://www.islonline.org *US Based agnecy specialising in short-term capacity building trips to developing nations for professionals and students of all disciplines*

Program Coordinator *Contact Name:* Ms Pepper Tucker *Address:* International Service Learning, Processing Center, 8104 Bel Ray Ct., Belton, MO 64012, USA. *Phone:* +1 816-322-0805 *Fax:* +1 806-0805 *Email:* info@islonline.org

Medical Ambassadors International (MAI)

Web: http://www.medicalambassadors.org

Our major mode of ministry is through Community Health Evangelism (CHE). This program seeks to transform individual lives physically, emotionally, socially and spiritually in local communities by meeting people at their point of need. These transformed individuals are then involved in transforming their neighbors, thereby transforming the community from the inside out. This is multiplied to other areas with the goal of assisting in the transformation of the country for Jesus Christ.

 Contact Details

 Address: PO Box 576645, Modesto, CA 95357-6645, USA.

 Phone: (Toll-free)1-888-403-0600
 Fax: 1-209-571-3538

 Email: info@med-amb.org

 Medical Ambassadors Canada

Address: P.O. Box 398, Shawnigan Lake, British Columbia, VOR 2WO, Canada.

See Face to Face International who handle all short-term mission trips for Medical Ambassadors International at http://www.facetofaceinternational.org/, or through the entry in HealthServe pages.

Mission of Hope Ministries

Web: http://www.medicalmissions-samoa.com *Bringing medical and spiritual help to the people of The Samoan Islands. They work through local churches providing medical care & amp; medicine for the sick.*

Medical Mission *Contact Name:* Rev. Vaifanua & Eva Pele *Address:* P.O Box 280484, Columbia, SC 29228, USA. *Phone:* 803 939 1747 *Email:* missionofhopeusa@aol.com

Mission to Haiti

Web: http://www.missiontohaiti.org *An evangelical mission founded in 1981 to meet the spiritual and physical needs of the Haitian people. The mission works in association with indigenous churches and pastors*

Mission to Haiti Address: 915 West 80th Place, Hialeah, Florida, 33014, USA. Phone: 00 1 305 823 7516 Email: info@missiontohaiti.org

Northwest Medical Teams

Web: http://nwmti.org

The mission of Northwest Medical Teams International is to demonstrate the love of Christ to people affected by disaster, conflict and poverty. They provide a wide range of health care, humanitarian aid, and disaster relief to thousands of victims of crisis every day.

Please Note that they do not place the following on teams: chiropractors, naturopaths, acupuncturists, interns, or any medical professionals licensed in countries other than the United States or Canada.

Contact Details Address: P.O. Box 10, Portland, OR. 97207-0010, USA. Phone: +1-800-959-4325 Email: volunteermail@nwmti.org

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. Box 10, Portland, OR. 97207-0010, USA. *Phone:* +1-800-959-4325 or +1-503-624-1000 *Email:* info@nwmti.org *Fax:* +1-503-624-1001

SHIC Inc. Asian Health Services Exchange (SHIC)

Web: http://www.shicasianhealth.org

SHIC stands for Serving Humanity In Crisis. It is a non-profit, charitable organisation. Our visionis to improve the quality of available healthcare and welfare care particularly for children, the handicapped, the elderly and the poor in China and in other countries of Asia. They work to reduce the suffering among them so that they can reach their full potential, realise their dreams and make their own contributions to society. It is our desire to build lasting bridges of friendship and peace through excellent service and successful co-operation with government officials in the private sector at every level and of every background. Our purpose is carried out through serving children and the poor: Foster care; - Medical Treatment Centre; - Corrective surgeries for orphans and children from poor families; - Foster care initiatives and adoption directives - Services to children of prisoners, orphans and orphanages; - Scholarship programs for the poor children whose family cannot afford part or all of their education; - Short-term clinics in remote areas to treat diseases of the poor; - Training Seminars for all levels and disciplines of the healthcare field; - Disaster Relief projects; - Internship programs for college age and high school age young people; - Surgery for yound adults, thereby increasing potential creativity and productivity during the prime time of their lives. -

Communication Co-ordinator *Contact Name:* Susan Cloer *Address:* PO Box 702194, Tulsa, OK 74170-2194, USA. *Email:* shic-usoffice@global-pc.net

see also http://www.asianchildrensassist.com

Volunteers in Medical Missions (VIMM)

Web: http://www.vimm.org

Agency based in the US. Volunteers in Medical Missions has been organized solely for the purpose of assisting Christian service agencies, churches, pastors, and missionaries in the accomplishment of their mission, for the glory of God.

Contact Details Contact Name: Volunteers in Medical Mission Address: P.O Box 756, Seneca, SC, 29679, USA. Phone: 864 885 9411 Email: missions@vimm.org

Yemen Christ Church - Aden

Christ Church in Aden has links with UK

Vacancy contact *Contact Name:* Rev Peter Crooks *Address:* Yemen. *Phone:* +927 2 201204 *Email:* chrchu@y.net.ye

Organisations Offering Short-Term Service Opportunities

Action International UK Web: http://www.actionuk.org

ACTION is an evangelical, nondenominational missionary-sending agency that works in major urban centers of Asia, Latin America and Africa. ACTION missionaries reveal the Gospel and love of Christ to neglected and abused children and their families through practical ministries that specialize in reaching the urban poor.

Action International UK Address: P.O Box 144, Wallasey, Wirral, CH44 5WE, United Kingdom. Phone: 0151 630 2451 Email: actionuk@btinternet.com

Amazon Outreach

Web: http://www.amazonoutreach.com

AMAZON OUTREACH is a non-denominational, non-profit mission organization formed to unite North and South Americans in spreading the Gospel message of Jesus Christ to the Amazon Basin in Brazil. It is our belief that by first administering to the physical and other needs of the people, a natural bridge is created which allows us to meet and fulfill their spiritual needs. Our goal is to see people healed physically and spiritually, while at the same time strengthening and planting new churches along the Amazon River

Executive Director *Contact Name:* Jed Thompson *Address:* Amazon Outreach, PO Box 742904, Dallas, Texas, TX 75374, USA. *Phone:* 00 1 972-524-0770 *Mobile/GSM:* 972-754-1958 *Email:* jed@amazonoutreach.com

ASHA

Web: http://www.asha-india.org *Serving amongst the poorest of the poor in Delhi, India.*

Friends of Asha *Contact Name:* Phil Leighton *Address:* Friends of Asha, 'Woodlands', 34 knoll Road, Sidcup, Kent, DA14 4QU, United Kingdom. Contact Details

Contact Details Contact Name: Email Contact in India *Email:* ashasoc@ndf.vsnl.net.in

G.O Ministries

Web: http://www.go-ministries.org

G reat O pportunities in *G* lobal O utreach. Dedicated to the ministry of short-term missions and the development of partnerships of ministry in the Dominican Republic and Haiti. Our goal is to recruit, equip and co-ordinate people for short-term mission adventures that will mutually challenge each participant and support the inspiring efforts of National Christian leaders abroad.

Contact Details Address: PO Box 991258, Louisville, Kentucky, 40269, USA. Phone: (1) 502 493 9846 Fax: (1) 502 493 9252 Email: goministries@go-ministries.org

Global Health Outreach (GHO)

Web: http://www.cmdahome.org/?BISKIT=1798061977&CONTEXT=cat&cat=32

Global Health Outreach exists to provide opportunities for medical, dental and other healthcare professionals, students, their families and associates to serve Christ, to share Christ and to grow in Christ. This translates into the three-fold purpose of ministering physically and spiritually to needy people, and ministering to the spiritual needs of our teams. By being the 'hands of Jesus' to needy people, we seek to fulfill His Great Commandment (Matthew 22:39; 25:36) and His Great Commission (Matthew 28:19). - The heartbeat of our mission is evangelism - We partner with national pastors, missionaries, and organizations to ensure an on-going ministry after we have departed - We work with local public health programs to impact the community for Christ - We provide team devotions and Bible studies to feed the mind and soul - CME and CDE is offered on each trip

GHO *Address:* PO Box 7500, Bristol, TN 37621, USA. *Phone:* 1-423-844-1000 *Fax:* 1-423-764-1417 *Email:* gho@cmdahome.org

A ministry of CMDA

HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (Organisations Offering Short-Term Service Opportunities)

In His Image

Web: http://www.inhisimage.org *Medical/spiritual conferences, student camps, retreats and clinical outreach within the 10/40 window.* **Including rural Central Asia**

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Dr Chris Jenkins *Address:* IHI International Medical Division, 7600 St Lewis Ave, Tulsa, 74136, USA. *Phone:* (1) 918 493 7816 *Fax:* (1) 918 493 7867 *Email:* admin@inhisimage.org

International Service Learning (ISL)

Web: http://www.islonline.org *US Based agnecy specialising in short-term capacity building trips to developing nations for professionals and students of all disciplines*

Program Coordinator *Contact Name:* Ms Pepper Tucker *Address:* International Service Learning, Processing Center, 8104 Bel Ray Ct., Belton, MO 64012, USA. *Phone:* +1 816-322-0805 *Fax:* +1 806-0805 *Email:* info@islonline.org

Jamkhed Comprehensive Rural Health Project (CRHP Jamkhed)

Web: http://www.jamkhed.org The Society for Comprehensive Rural Health Project has been working among the marginalized poor for nearly 33 years. The care in extended to all people without partiality of caste, race or religion. It is underpinned by values of compassion, justice, hope and trust. It has successfully sought to improve the well being of people through integrated efforts in health and development.

Our Vision People are made in the image of God. They are endowed with talents and abilities. And have the potential for personal growth and development. We are called to facilitate and empower them so that their health can be improved in a holistic and integrated way, available to all with equity and justice.

European Elective Students *Contact Name:* Kate Landuyt *Address:* India. *Phone:* 0031 77 3772403 *Email:* kaat.landuyt@skynet.be

CRHP Jamkhed *Address:* At. Post Tal. Jamkhed, Dist. Ahmednagar, Maharashtra - 413 201, India. *Phone:* +91 2421 221 322 Fax: +91 2421 222 892 *Email:* crhp@jamkhed.org

Links International

Web: http://www.linksinternational.co.uk

Serving the church around the world through: Capital project Funding (ProjectLink), Project Partners Scheme, Specialist Mission Teams (eg Businesslink), Resources for Missionaries and Indigenous workers (LeadrershipLink), Orphan Support Scheme (ChildLink), Reaching the Unreached, assisting Churches in UK, mainland Europe and USA in the development of world mission strategy, Teaching and training for church leaders from two-thirds world. A Pioneer Associate Ministry

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Norman Barnes *Address:* PO Box 198, Littlehampton, West Sussex, BN16 3UQ, United Kingdom. *Email:* info@linksinternational.co.uk

Medical Ministry International (MMI)

Web: http://www.mmint.org *Medical Ministry International is an opportunity to serve Jesus Christ by providing spiritual and physical health care in this world of need.*

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 1339, Allen, TX75013, USA. *Phone:* (972) 727 5864 *Fax:* (972) 727 7810 *Email:* mmitx@mmint.org HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (Organisations Offering Short-Term Service Opportunities)

Mission to Haiti

Web: http://www.missiontohaiti.org *An evangelical mission founded in 1981 to meet the spiritual and physical needs of the Haitian people. The mission works in association with indigenous churches and pastors*

Mission to Haiti Address: 915 West 80th Place, Hialeah, Florida, 33014, USA. Phone: 00 1 305 823 7516 Email: info@missiontohaiti.org

Missions International

Web: http://www.missions-international.com

Missions International is a Caribbean Interdenominational Christian Mission providing food, clothing, free medical service and other humanitarian type relief to the poor and suffering people of the Caribbean. Missions International has outreaches to most countries in the Caribbean, including Antigua, Aruba, Barbados, Curacao, Dominica, Grenada, Guyana, Martinique, St. Kitts, St. Lucia, St. Maarten, St. Vincent, Suriname, Tortola, Trinidad and Tobago and Venezuela.

Northwest Medical Teams

Web: http://nwmti.org

The mission of Northwest Medical Teams International is to demonstrate the love of Christ to people affected by disaster, conflict and poverty. They provide a wide range of health care, humanitarian aid, and disaster relief to thousands of victims of crisis every day.

Please Note that they do not place the following on teams: chiropractors, naturopaths, acupuncturists, interns, or any medical professionals licensed in countries other than the United States or Canada.

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. Box 10, Portland, OR. 97207-0010, USA. *Phone:* +1-800-959-4325 *Email:* volunteermail@nwmti.org

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. Box 10, Portland, OR. 97207-0010, USA. *Phone:* +1-800-959-4325 or +1-503-624-1000 *Fax:* +1-503-624-1001 *Email:* info@nwmti.org

Potters House Association

Web: http://www.pottershouse.org.gt Potter's House is a Guatemalan, non-profit, non-governmental, evenagelical Christian organization. For the past 16 years, Potter's House has been serving the Scavenger families of the Guatemala City garbage dump.

Potter's House Association *Address:* Section 2283, P.O. Box 02-5339, Miami, FL 33102-5339, USA. *Phone:* 011-502-475-5252 *Fax:* 011-502-472-4321 *Email:* joinus@pottershouse.org.gt

Prison Fellowship International (PFI)

Web: http://www.pfi.org *The mission of Prison Fellowship is to mobilise and assist the Christian community in its ministry to prisoners, exprisoners, victims and their families.*

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 17434, Washington DC, 20041, USA. *Phone:* +1(703) 481 0000 *Email:* info@pfi.org GAP *Email:* gap@pfi.org

HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (Organisations Offering Short-Term Service Opportunities)

Saltmine Trust

Web: http://www.saltmine.org

Saltmine is at the forefront of Christian service, totally committed to evangelism, mission and the integrity of the family. Internationally, Saltmine has been committed to Eastern Europe since the 1970's. The principle ministry is in Bulgaria where Saltmine is involved in teaching programmes, support for building projects in churches and children's homes and organising humanitarian aid.

Contact Details

Address: St James House, Trinity Road, Dudley, West Midlands, DY1 1JB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]1384 454800 *Fax:* +44 [0]1384 454850 *Email:* mail@saltmine.org

SIM-UK

Web: http://www.sim.co.uk

An International, Inter-denominational, Evangelical Christian mission agency, working in over 40 countries in a variety of ministries - Evangelism / Church planting, Discipleship and Leadership, Training Translation and Literacy, Health Care and HIV/AIDS, Children's work, Community Development.

Angola, Benin, Bolivia, Burkina Faso, Cote d'Ivoire, Ecuador, Ghana, Guinea, India, Liberia, Madagascar, Mongolia, Niger (Galmi Hospital), Nigeria (Egbe, Evangel Hospitals), Pakistan, Peru, South Africa (Mseleni), Sudan, Zambia (mukingi & Luampa)

Enquiries

Contact Name: Karen HutchinsonAddress: SIM-UK, Wetheringsett Manor, Wetheringsett, Stowmarket, Suffolk, IP14 5QX, United Kingdom.Phone: 01449 766464Fax: 01449 767148Email: info@sim.co.uk

Contact Details

Contact Name: Steve Francis (Personnel Administrator) or Rachel Macinnes (Youth and Student Missions Advisor)

Address: SIM-UK, Wetheringsett Manor, Wetheringsett, Stowmarket, Suffolk, IP14 5QX, United Kingdom.Phone: 01449 766464Fax: 01449 767148Email: enquiries@sim.co.uk

Soapbox Trust

Web: http://www.soapboxtrust.com *Soapbox is a charitable trust registered in the United Kingdom that provides opportunities for people to go on a short term mission project in some of the poorest communities throughout the world.*

Soapbox Communication Trust *Address:* Guardian House, Borough Road, GODALMING, Surrey, GU7 2AE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0) 1483 861131 *Fax:* +44 (0) 1483 869942 *Email:* info@soapboxtrust.com

Contact Details Contact Name: Kathy or Shaun Phone: 0161 718 0104 Email: projects@soapboxtrust.com

Through The Roof

Web: http://www.throughtheroof.org

The vision of Through the Roof is to make the Christian message of salvation through Jesus Christ available to disabled people and those in their immediate circle. This is achieved by: 1) Equipping and training churches and other organisations to be inclusive of disabled people. 2)Encouraging and equipping disabled people for leadership. 3)Providing support and fellowship for disabled people and their families.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Paul Dicken - Director *Address:* PO Box 353, Epsom, Surrey, KY18 5WS, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01372 749955 *Fax:* 01372 737040 *Email:* info@throughtheroof.org

Wheels for the World *Email:* glenda@wftw.org.uk

HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (Organisations Offering Short-Term Service

Opportunities)

Volunteers in Medical Missions (VIMM)

Web: http://www.vimm.org *Agency based in the US. Volunteers in Medical Missions has been organized solely for the purpose of assisting Christian service agencies, churches, pastors, and missionaries in the accomplishment of their mission, for the glory of God.*

Contact Details Contact Name: Volunteers in Medical Mission Address: P.O Box 756, Seneca, SC, 29679, USA. Phone: 864 885 9411 Email: missions@vimm.org

Yayasan Berkati Indonesia

An Indonesian NGO

Overseas Hospitals

Bangladesh Lamb Hospital

Integrated community health and development project with 150 bed hospital in rural north west Bangladesh. The community programme works with about 350,000 of the poorest people in the area. The hospital provides services in comprehensive obstetric care (about 3500 deliveries per year), gynaecology, paediatrics, medicine and general surgery. We have a community based rehabilitation programme for children with disabilities. There is also a very active training centre, training health and development workers for our own and other agencies including the Governement of Bangladesh. The research component of the project is also expanding. Our vision is to see people living as God intended in spiritually, physically, socio-economically, and emotionally healthy communities. The project also has an English medium school for staff children and volunteers are always welcome there.

Medical Director *Contact Name:* Dr. Ruth Lennox *Address:* PO Parbatipur, DT Dinajpur, 5250, Bangladesh. *Email:* medicaldirector@lambproject.org

Short-term Coordinator Contact Name: Robyn Edwards Address: Lamb Hospital, Parbatipur, Dinajpur 5250, Bangladesh. Email: stw@lambproject.org

Bolivia

'Harry Williams' Hospital

A Salvation Army 25-bed hospital, focussing on maternal child health and paediatrics. It serves a widespread catchment area in which a mobile unit operates and a community health programme has developed. HIV/AIDS is becoming a significant issue.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Administrator *Address:* 'Harry Williams' Hospital, Huayra Khassa, Suecia 1038-58, Casilla 4099, Cochabamba, Bolivia. *Fax:* 00 591 43 231601 *Email:* harrywil@pino.cbb.entelnet.bo Electives

Contact Name: Administrator *Address:* Harry Williams Hospital, Huayra Khassa, Suecia 1038-58, Casilla 4099, Cochabamba, Bolivia. *Fax:* 00 591 43231601 *Email:* harrywil@pino.cbb.entelnet.bo

Burkina Faso Clinique Medico-Chirurgicale (O.N.G)

A hospital providing a surgical service to complement a government run medical service in Burkino Faso

Contact Details *Address:* Burkina Faso.

Cameroon

Hopital de Meskine

Opened in 1994, the hospital addresses the whole realm of health problems ranging from sanitation and preventive health education in the community to curative procedures (e.g., strangulated hernia repair), C-sections, corrective surgery for leprosy patients, and physical therapy. The medical staff provides surgery, maternity services, and general medicine along with treatment in the outpatient clinic.

Contact Details *Address:* BP 382, Maroua, Cameroon. *Email:* dltmolden@aol.com

UK Elective Contact *Contact Name:* Janet Cairns *Address:* Action Partners, Bawtry Hall, Bawtry, Doncaster, DN10 6JH, United Kingdom.

French speakers should contact mcwafield@aol.com.See Medical Centres of West Africa

China

China Municipal Hospital

The Qingdao, China Municipal Hospital. This is the largest city hospital in Qingdao with 1000 beds in a new state of the art 21 story hospital

Contact Details Address: Qingdao, China. Email: tarheels@cassen.net

Ghana

Christian Health Association of Ghana (CHAG)

Web: http://www.chagghana.org/ Founded in 1967, CHAG is made up of a range of Christian health institutions. It was formed with the aim of fostering closer partnership between church related services and the Ministry of Health to promote competent total health care to the people being served.

Contact Details Address: P. O. Box 7316, Accra - North, Ghana. Phone: +233-21-777815 / 772226

India

Catherine Booth Hospital

A Salvation Army 300-bed general hospital including special departments in medicine, surgery, paediatrics, ophthalmology, obstetrics, orthopaedics. There is an associated nurses' training school and community health department. Nearby there are Salvational Army vocational training centres for physically handicapped.

Enquiries

Contact Name: The Administrator *Address:* Catherine Booth Hospital, Nagercoil 629 001, Kanyakumari District, Tamil Nadu, India. *Fax:* C/o The Salvation Army Territorial Headquarters 00 91462 577152 *Email:* ISE_mail@ISE.salvationarmy.org

Electives

Contact Name: The Administrator

Address: Catherine Booth Hospital, Nagercoil 629 001, Kanyakumari District, Tamil Nadu, India. *Fax:* c/o The Salvation Army Territorial HQ 00 91462 577152 *Email:* ISE_mail@ISE.salvationarmy.org

Coimbatore Christian Hospital

Web: http://www.cchtrust.org *Registered Christian health care, reaching the unreached with the love of Christ, bringing hope adn healing to the nation.*

Contact

Contact Name: Sandy William *Address:* Post Box 6710, Coimbatore, 641041, India. *Phone:* 0044 7887980490 *Email:* info@cchtrust.org

Danish Mission Hospital

Web: http://www.dmh.8m.com *A Christian Mission Hospital in service of the rural poor in deep interior Tamilnadu of South India. An ideal Hospital to get the real experience in Tropical Medicine.*

Chief Executive Officer *Contact Name:* Raju Asirvadam *Address:* Santhapetai Tirukoilur, Villupuram Dist, 605757, Tamilnadu, India. *Email:* dmhosp@satyam.net.in

Chief Executive Officer *Contact Name:* Raju Asirvadam *Address:* Santhapetai Tirukoilur, Villupuram Dist- 605757, Tamilnadu, India. *Email:* dmhosp@satyam.net.in

Emmanuel Hospital Association (EHA)

Web: http://www.eha-health.org/

EHA is a fellowship of Christian institutions and individuals that exists to transform communities through caring, with primary emphasis on the poor and marginalized. EHA cares through provision of appropriate health care, empowering communities through health and development programmes, spiritual ministries and leadership development.

Central Office Address: 808/92, Deepali Building, Neru Place, NEW DELHI, 110019, India. Phone: +91 11 643 2055/6461487 Fax: +91 11 646 1487 Email: info@eha-health.org

See also Emmanuel Healthcare & amp; EHA USA

Evangeline Booth Hospital

A Salvation Army 70 bed hospital with a focus on maternal child health and an emerging community health outreach process.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* The Administrator *Address:* Evangeline Booth Hospital, Nidubrolu, Guntur District 522 123, AP, India. *Fax:* C/o The Salvation Army Territorial Headquarters - 00 914 713 16258 *Email:* ISW_mail@ISW.salvationarmy.org Electives *Contact Name:* The Administrator *Address:* Evangeline Booth Hospital, Nidubrolu, Guntur District 522 123, A.P, India. *Fax:* C/o The Salvation Army territoiral HQ

Email: ICT_mail@ICT.salvationarmy.org

Herbertpur Christian Hospital (HCH)

Web: http://www.northindiacalls.com

located in a village setting in the foothills of the Himalayas, 160 miles north of Delhi and 25 miles west of the Uttaranchal Sate capital, Dehradun. The hospital was founded in 1936 by the late Dr Geoffrey Lehmann. The hospital provides a range of services including a 100 bed in patient unit, General Surgery, Paediatrics & Paediatric Surgery, Orthopaedics, Obstetrics & Gynaecology, Community Health, Ophthalmology, General medicine, Dental services, Clinical psychology, Occupational therapy, Physiotherapy.

Contact Details Address: P.O. Herbertpur, District Dehradun, Uttaranchal 248142, India. Phone: +91-1360-250260 Email: herbertpur@eha-health.org Coordinator for Medical Electives at HCH

Coordinator for Medical Electives at HCH Contact Name: Dr Jeff Leman *Address:* Herbertpur Christian Hospital, PO Herbertpur, Distt: Dehradun, Uttaranchal 248142, India. *Phone:* +91-1360-250260 *Email:* electives@eha-health.org

Jamkhed Comprehensive Rural Health Project (CRHP Jamkhed)

Web: http://www.jamkhed.org The Society for Comprehensive Rural Health Project has been working among the marginalized poor for nearly 33 years. The care in extended to all people without partiality of caste, race or religion. It is underpinned by values of compassion, justice, hope and trust. It has successfully sought to improve the well being of people through integrated efforts in health and development.

Our Vision People are made in the image of God. They are endowed with talents and abilities. And have the potential for personal growth and development. We are called to facilitate and empower them so that their health can be improved in a holistic and integrated way, available to all with equity and justice.

European Elective Students *Contact Name:* Kate Landuyt *Address:* India. *Phone:* 0031 77 3772403 *Email:* kaat.landuyt@skynet.be

CRHP Jamkhed *Address:* At. Post Tal. Jamkhed, Dist. Ahmednagar, Maharashtra - 413 201, India. *Phone:* +91 2421 221 322 *Fax:* +91 2421 222 892 *Email:* crhp@jamkhed.org

Landour Community Hospital (LCH)

Web: http://www.eha-health.org/hospitals_landour.htm

Started in May 1931, LCH is located in the township of Mussoorie, at 7,000 feet above sea level in the Himalayan foothills. It serves the people of the township as well as the nearby villages. The hill people in the villages are very poor, living at a subsistence level, with high infant and maternal mortality rates, compounded by malnutrition. Many are refugees from Tibet and Nepal. LCH offers General Surgery, Medicine, Obstetrics & Gynecology, Paediatrics, Anesthesia, Dental services, Ophthalmology and Community Health services. It has a bed capcity of 35, and an outpatient capcity of around 100 paitents per day.

Medical Superintendant *Contact Name:* Dr Sam Thomas *Address:* Landour Community Hospital, Musoorie - 248 179, Disst. Dehradun, Uttaranchal, India. *Phone:* +91 0135 2632541 *Email:* amitims@sancharnet.in

Emmanuel Hospital Association Main Office Address: 808/92, Nehru Place New Delhi - 110019, India. Phone: +91-11-26432055 Email: electives@eha-health.org

Part of the Emmanuel Hospital Assocation, see http://www.eha-health.org

Mennonite Brethren Medical Centre

Currenly advertising healthcare opportunities on www.healthserve.org/vacs/. Contact Details *Address:* India.

Vellore Christian Medical College and Hospital (CMC Vellore)

Web: http://www.cmch-vellore.edu

The Christian Medical College Vellore occupies a prominent place among medical institutions in India (and in the world) as a 2,000-bed multi-campus complex that is a vital, diverse, inter-denominational community. CMC Vellore affirms a shared commitment to healing of the total person in the spirit of Christ and the pursuit of professional excellence in the care of those who are disadvantaged, disabled, and marginalized.

Contact Contact Name: Director Address: Medical College Campus, Vellore 632002, Tamil Nadu, India. Phone: +91 0416 222102, 222121, 221346, 223603 Fax: +91 0416 - 232035

Friends of Vellore *Contact Name:* Richard Smith *Address:* Flempton Hall, Bury Road, Flempton, Bury St Edmonds, Suffolk, IP28 6EG, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01284 728453 *Email:* friendsofvellore@flemphall.clara.co.uk

Israel Nazareth Hospital

Web: http://www.nazhosp.com/ *A District General Hospital for Galilee, recognized by the Ministry of Health in Israel, and part of the network of health care for the region. Based in the town of Nazareth.*

Contact Details *Address:* Nazareth, Code 16100, P.O. BOX 11, Israel. *Email:* hannakhamis@nazhosp.com

See EMMS Nazareth

Jordan

Anoor Sanatorium

Currenly advertising healthcare opportunities on www.healthserve.org/vacs/.

Contact Details *Address:* Jordan.

Kenya

A.I.C Kijabe Hospital

A 210 bed hospital run by the Africa Inland church, an evangelical Protestant denomination based in Kenya. This modern hospital is located about an hour's drive northwest of Nairobi and serves both in a primary care and as a referral hospital for medical and surgical services

AIC has strong links with Africa Inland Mission (AIM)

HealthCare Division Address: P.O.Box 20, Kijabe, Kenya. *Email:* healthcareasst.kh@kijabe.net

Chogoria Hospital

PCEA Chogoria Hospital is a rural hospital run by the Presbyterian Church of East Africa, on the fertile slopes of Mt Kenya, 200km north-west of Nairobi. With a total of 312 beds, the hospital's five inpatient wards offer medical, surgical, paediatric, obstetric, and private services. Two operating theatres are equipped to perform a wide range of elective and emergency surgery; the smaller theatre is used for tubal ligation, vasectomy and eye surgery, as well as emergency surgery. A large outpatient department has consulting, examination, treatment, and surgical rooms, plus eye, dental, X-ray and laboratory units. Special services include a physiotherapy unit, AIDS counselling, and a chaplaincy service. Clinical officers and doctors run the general outpatient services; regular special clinics cater for diabetes, tuberculosis, mental health, general surgery, gynaecology, paediatric and antenatal services. There is a dedicated daily clinic for HIV/AIDS care and ARV therapy, with home-based care and community involvement. The Community Health Department of the hospital supervises 32 clinics in the catchment area, each of which is run by a nurse, responsible for preventative and basic curative services. Health education in the community is a priority. There is an emphasis on training programmes, with an active College of Nursing offering KRCHN training on site and by distance learning. There is a regular succession of medical students both from Kenya and abroad, for their elective periods. Kenyan medical graduates are posted by the government to do their one-year internship training in the hospital. And there is now a post-graduate M.Med training programme for Family Practice, linked with Moi University in western Kenya, with the aim of training the all-round-competent doctors so badly needed in rural Kenya.

PCEA Hospital Address: P.O.Box 36, Chogoria 6041, Kenya.

Christian Health Association of Kenya (CHAK)

Web: http://www.chak.or.ke/

The Christian Health Association of Kenya (CHAK) is an NGO whose mission is to have all member units and the secretariat in their integrated holistic ministry to contribute to a just and healthy nation. CHAK membership serves a large population in Kenya, as the health units provide over 40% of health services in the country and CHAK members constitute approximately 15-20% of all health services in the country.

Contact Details

Address: P.O. Box 30690, ,, Musa Gitau Road, Nairobi, Kenya. *Phone:* 254-2-441-920/445-160 *Fax:* 254-2-440-306 *Email:* chak@insightkenya.com

Kapsowar Hospital

Web: http://www.geocities.com/duke_drool/Kapsowar.html

Part of Africa Inland Church Health Ministries. Kapsowar Hospital is an 80 bed Hospital. It is the only hospital in the district and serves a least an area of a houndred thousand people. Staffed by mostly Kenyans, with a few expatriots who fill roles as doctors and nurses. Kapsowar is located in the Marakwet District. At an Altitude of 7500ft.

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. Box 68, Kapsowar, Kenya. *Email:* blrhodes6@aol.com

Maua Methodist Hospital

Web: http://gbgm-umc.org/global_news/full_article.cfm?articleid=1269 Based in Kenya, this is the only full service hospital for a district with a population of 600,000. The hospital was begun as a mission hospital in 1928 by British Missionaries and is supported also by the United Methodist Church.

Contact Details *Address:* P.O. Box 63, Maua, Nyambine, Kenya.

RC Diocese of Bungoma, Kenya

Currenly advertising healthcare opportunities on www.healthserve.org/vacs/.

Contact Details *Address:* Kenya.

St Luke's Hospital

A 150 bed missionary hospital Contact Details Address: PO Box 16, Kaloleni, Mombasa, Kenya.

Madagascar

Hopitaly Vaovao Mahafaly Web: http://www.mandritsara.org.uk

Good News Hospital in Madagascar. A mission hospital with community health project. Spreading the gsopel is of primary importance to them.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Dr David Mann *Address:* BP 12, 415 Mandritsara, Madagascar. *Phone:* 00 +873+686 460 061 Fax: 00 +873+686 460 062 *Email:* davidmann@uuplus.com

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Dr David Mann *Address:* BP 12, 415 Mandritsara, Madagascar. *Phone:* 00 +873+686 460 061 *Fax:* 00 +873+686 460 062 *Email:* davidmann@uuplus.com

When e-mailing please only use text.

Malawi

Beit Trust Cure International Hospital

Currenly advertising healthcare opportunities on www.healthserve.org/vacs/.

Contact Details Address: PO Box 31236, Blantyre 3, Malawi.

Christian Health Association of Malawi (CHAM)

Web: http://www.pcusa.org/health/international/profiles/cham.htm

Coordinates under one umbrella the work of different church denominations in the health field and serves as a liaison between the churches and government health authorities. There are 152 health units affiliated to CHAM representing eighteen different churches and church organizations among which are 20 hospitals, 32 primary health centers, 83 health centers, 13 dispensaries, 1 mental health service center, 1 mobile unit and 2 health posts. There are also twelve associate members - these are non church-related units. Together these units are responsible for more than 35% of the health services in the country

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Ruth Mwandira *Address:* PO Box 30378, Lilongwe 3, Malawi. *Email:* rhmwandira@malawi.net

Ekwendeni Mission Hospital

Ekwendeni Mission Hospital has existed since the 1889, after being established by Scottish missionaries as a dispensary. It is a 230-bed capacity hospital owned by CCAP Synod of Livingstonia since 1962 and registered under Christian Health Association of Malawi. It is located in north east part Mzimba (largest district in Malawi), about 25 km from Mzuzu city along the M1 road to Karonga. It has a catchment of 600 sq km, serving a population of over 74,000 people and also a referral population of over 200,000 people from neighboring areas, district in northern region and Tanzania and Zambia. It has 297 staff members working in clinical, nursing, Primary Health Care, administration, maintenance and Chaplaincy departments. These provide preventive, curative and rehabilitative health services to patients and the community.

Elective contact *Contact Name:* Ekwendeni Mission Hospital *Address:* Malawi. *Email:* ekwehealth@sdnp.org.mw

Mulanje Mission Hospital

Mulanje Mission Hospital is in Malawi. The hospital has developed into a 192 bed general hospital in Mulanje district with over 475,000 inhabitants. The immediate catchment area for the hospital and its Primary Health Care program is 71 villages with around 66,000 people.

Medical Director *Contact Name:* Dr Roland van de Ven *Address:* Mulanje Mission Hospital, PO Box 45, Mulanje, Malawi. *Phone:* 265 1 467044 *Fax:* 265 1 467022 *Email:* mmh@malawi.net

Nigeria

Seventh-Day Adventist Hospital

A 120 bed Christian Mission Hospital located in a semi-rural area of southwestern Nigeria, with a Family Residency as well as a Housemanship programme. They have 4 full time consultants (two in family Medicine and two in Obstretrics/Gynecology). They regularly have medical students from Nigeria and other parts of West Africa as well as the US do international/mission medicine rotations with us. We see a variety of medical cases including malaria, tuberculosis, meningitis, tetanus, peptic ulcer disease, hypertension, diabetes, renal disease, and AIDS. Surgical cases such as typhoid perfprations, hernias, complicated deliveries, prostatectomies, cancers, road traffic accidents, and other types of trauma are common.

Family Medicine Consultants *Contact Name:* Drs Jason and Blen Lohr *Address:* Seventh-Day Adventist Hospital, P.M.B 5513, Ile-Ife, Osun State, Nigeria. *Email:* missionlohrs@aol.com

Elective contact *Contact Name:* Herb Giebel *Address:* Nigeria. *Email:* giebelnet@aol.com

Vom Christian Hospital

Vom Christian Hospital is situated on Jos Plateau at a height og 400ft. The nearest large town Bukuru is 12 miles away. It was established in 1922 by Dr and Mrs Barnden and developed into a small district general hospital.

Vom Christian Hospital *Contact Name:* Administrator *Address:* PMB 06, Vom, Via Jos, Plateau State, Nigeria.

Elective students need to apply through Action Partners

Pakistan

United Christian Hospital, Lahore (UCH)

Web: http://www.lahoremission.com/index.php

United Christian Hospital was created as response to the influx of Muslim refugees from India to Pakistan in 1947. It was set up as a first aid center but mushroomed into a full fledged hospital within a year. UCH was long considered as one of the top medical centres in Pakistan and was proud to be known as first medical center where open heart surgery was performed.

Administration Department *Address:* GULBERG - III, LAHORE, Pakistan. *Phone:* 5763573 *Email:* bilquis_din@yahoo.co.uk

Papua New Guinea Gulf Christian Services

Supports the work of Kapuna and Kikori Hospitals in Papua New Guinea

Contact Details

Contact Name: Gulf Christian Service *Address:* c/o Kapuna Hospital, Free Mail Bag, Baimuru, Gulf Province, Papua New Guinea. *Email:* kapuna@online.net.pg; kikori@datec.net.pg

Rwanda

Anglican Diocese of Cyangugu, Rwanda

Responsible for the running of a small health centre called Mont Cyangugu serving a population of genocide survivors and returned refugees

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Bishop Emeritus, Kennneth Barham *Address:* Rwanda. *Email:* bishopken@compuserve.com

Kibogora Hospital

A 200 bedded hospital under the auspices of the Free Methodist church of Rwanda, situated in the SW of the country.

Contact Details Contact Name: Sheila Etherington Address: Kibogora Hospital, BP 861, Kigali, Rwanda. Mobile/GSM: 00250 0854 1206 Email: sac@uuplus.com

Elective liason

Contact Name: Sheila Etherington *Address:* BP 861, Kigali, Rwanda. *Mobile/GSM:* 00250 0854 1206

Sierra Leone

Nixon Memorial Methodist Hospital

Nixon Memorial Methodist Hospital, Segbwema Sierra Leone. was destroyed near the end of the civil war1998. It is now being rebuilt and now has 3 wards open as well as Outpatients, an Under 5s Clinic and a Community Health programme. The School of nursing re-opened in Kenema shortly after the hospital fell to the rebels, and it moved back to Segbwema at the end of 2005.

President of the Methodist Conference in Sierra Leone Contact Name: Rt Rev Francis Nabieu Address: Methodist Church Office, PO Box 64, Freetown, Sierra Leone. Email: francisnabieu@yahoo.com

South Africa Manguzi Hospital

Web: http://www.kznhealth.gov.za/manguzihospital.htm Manguzi is a small town in the northern most part of Kwa Zulu Natal, 15 km from the Mozambique border. Founded by the Methodist Church in 1948 and still maintaining a Christian ethos, Manguzi is perhaps one of the best functioning examples of the District health system in action.

Contact Contact Name: Dr Colin Pfaff Address: P Bag X301, KwaNgwaase 3973, South Africa. Email: colin@galacticomm.org

Mseleni Hospital

Web: http://www.mseleni.co.za *Situated in a remote area of northern KwaZulu Natal, this 184 bedded hospital has a strong Christian ethos. Situated 60 Km from the border with Mozambique, it provides primary healthcare for a rural community of some 75,000 people*

Mseleni Hospital Address: P.O.Box 161, Sibhayi 3967, KwaZulu, Natal, South Africa. Email: victor@mseleni.co.za

Sri Lanka

Navajeevana Health Care Centre

Christian medical and dental out patients clinic to especially low income groups in an urban setting. Commitment to wholistic health care. Meeting the challenge of achieving excellence in primary care in a resource poor setting. Links also with the National Hospital of Sri Lanka and Colombo South Teaching Hospital.

Medical Director

Contact Name: Dr Jayantha Thambar

Address: Navajeevana Health Care Centre, No. 1 P.T de Silva Mawatha, Station Road, Dehiwela, Sri Lanka. *Email:* jaytham@sltnet.lk

Medical Director *Contact Name:* Dr Jayantha Thambar *Address:* Navajeevana Health Care Centre, No. 1 P.T de Silva Mawatha, Station Road, Dehiwela, Sri Lanka.

Tanzania

Berega Hospital

Berega Hospital is a diocesan hospital serving 100,000 people in a poor, rural region of Tanzania. The hospital is expanding to meet the growing needs of its community.

Medical Superintendent *Address:* P O Box 320, Morogoro, Tanzania.

Kilimanjaro Christian Medical Centre (KCMC)

Web: http://www.kcmc.ac.tz/ KCMC is a tertiary referral hospital for over 11 million people in Northern Tanzania. The hospital has over 450 beds, with hundreds of outpatients attending the centre everyday. It is part of the Tumaini University which has 16 schools of Allied Health Sciences.

As a Christian institution, KCMC is committed to proclaim Christ through healing, teaching and research. It strives to combine professional excellence with a spirit of compassion.

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 3010, Moshi, Tanzania. *Phone:* +255 27 2754377-2754383 *Fax:* +255 27 2754381/2752038 *Email:* kcmcadmin@kcmc.ac.tz

Director of Hospital Services *Contact Name:* Mrs Munisi / Mrs Hunter *Address:* KCMC, P.O Box 3010, EAT, Moshi, Tanzania. *Email:* international@kcmc.ac.tz

Nursing Elective Applications *Contact Name:* Mrs. C. Mbuya *Address:* Tanzania. *Email:* matronsec@kcmc.ac.tz

Mvumi Hospital

Hospital in Central Tanzania. Takes Elective students

Medical Superintendent *Address:* P.O.Box 82, Mvumi, Dodoma, Tanzania. *Email:* ismbha@tztechno.com

Thailand Kwai River Christian Hospital (KRCH)

Web:

http://www.cmda.org/AM/Template.cfm?Section=Search&template=/CM/HTMLDisplay.cfm&ContentID=4620 Located in Kanchanaburi Province, Thailand, KRCH is a public health and community service center serving a mountainous rural area along Thailand's border with Myanmar (also called Burma) since 1961. It is a collaborative effort between several foreign mission boards and the Church of Christ in Thailand.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Kathy Welch, MD *Address:* Kwai River Christian Hospital, Sangklaburi District, Kanchanaburi Province, 71240, Thailand. *Phone:* 66-034-595-532 *Email:* dockathy@loxinfo.co.th

Uganda Kisiizi Hospital

Web: http://www.i-spillman.freeserve.co.uk/KISIIZI.htm The Hospital was established in 1958 by the Ruanda Mission and subsequently handed over to the Church of Uganda, being now part of the ministry of the North Kigezi diocese based in Rukungiri.

Contact Details Address: PO Box 109 Kabale, Uganda. Fax: 00871 761 587 166 Email: kisiizihospital@hotmail.com

Kiwoko Hospital

Web: http://www.fokh.org.uk *Kiwoko Hospital services approximately half a million people in the Luwero triangle, an area roughly half the size of Northern Ireland, and annually treats around 23,000 outpatients and around 6,000 inpatients. They have 6 doctors. This rural mission hospital is based 90KM from Kampala, offering hospital and community based*

healthcare services to the local community.

Honorary Secretary, Friends of Kiwoko *Contact Name:* Mr Michael Johnston *Address:* Uganda. *Email:* feedback@fokh.org.uk

Contact Details Address: P O Box 149, Luwero, Uganda. Email: kiwoko@ieazy.com

Student enquiries *Contact Name:* Guest House Manager *Address:* Kiwoko Hospital, PO Box 149, Luwero, Uganda.

United Arab Emirates Oasis Hospital

Web: http://www.oasishospital.org

The Oasis Hospital is located in the Oasis City of Al Ain which lies about 80 miles East of Abu Dhabi, the capital of the United Arab Emirates. It aims to provide quality, international health care and services for the communities it serves by representing the compassion and love of Jesus Christ with sensitivity to the individual person and their families. Their vision is to be the hospital of choice for people and their families in Al Ain and neighbouring communities.

H R Manager *Contact Name:* Lamis Abdo *Address:* P.O.Box 1016, Al Ain, Abu Dabi, United Arab Emirates. *Phone:* 00971 3 7221251 *Fax:* 00971 3 7222007 *Email:* labdo@oasis.smart.net

Volunteer Recruitment Co-ordinator *Contact Name:* Carol Rubesh *Address:* Oasis Hospital, PO Box 1016, Al Ain, United Arab Emirates. *Email:* crubesh@tapmail.org

United Kingdom Hospice Africa

Web: http://hospice-africa.merseyside.org/

Hospice Africa, a UK registered charity, was founded to provide or support the provision of palliative care to terminally ill cancer patients in the African setting. This was to be achieved in two ways: a) The establishment of a 'model' hospice providing a direct home care based service to patients and their families. b) The development of an education programme for health professionals and volunteers, using the 'model' hospice as a teaching model.

Hospice Africa (UK) *Contact Name:* Lesley Phipps *Address:* 16 Arden Close, Ainsdale, Southport, PR8 2RR, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 [0]1704 573 170 *Email:* hospaf@connectfree.co.uk

Director of Medical Services *Contact Name:* Anne Merriman FRCP *Address:* Hospice Africa (Uganda), P.O. Box 7757, Kampala, Uganda. *Phone:* + 256-41-266867 *Fax:* + 256-41-510087 *Email:* anne@hospicecafrica.org.ug

Uganda Office *Address:* P.O. Box 7757, Kampala, Uganda. *Phone:* + 256 41 267 488

Ludhiana Christian Medical College, India (CMC Ludhiana)

Web: http://www.cmcludhiana.in The mandate of C.M.C. Ludhiana is to train doctors, nurses and paramedicals to serve the needy throughout the country. The Christian Medical College and Hospital was established in 1894, to be run by women, for women and children. Today the 740 bed hospital admits around 15,000 patients each year and treats another 250,000 through its outpatient department clinics, now housed in a new, spacious and functional building near the hospital's entrance. The Medical College admits 50 students each year, plus postgraduate study, while the College of Nursing offers a degree (B.Sc.[N]) course and a diploma (General Nursing and Midwifery) course.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* c/o Friends of Ludhiana *Address:* 8 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. *Email:* foluk@charis.co.uk

Enquiries *Contact Name:* c/o Friends of Ludhiana *Address:* 8 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. *Email:* foluk@charis.co.uk

Administration *Contact Name:* Christian Medical College & Hospital *Address:* Brown Road, Ludhiana 141.008, Punjab, India. *Phone:* 91 (0) 161 2643171 Fax: 91 (0) 161 2600816 *Email:* cmcmsoffice@sify.com

HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (Overseas Hospitals)

Mildmay International

Web: http://www.mildmay.org.uk

The Mildmay Centre is a specialist HIV/AIDS Care and Training Centre. Our clinics are outpatient clinics and we see about 150-200 patients a day, over half of whom are children. We provide palliative care and rehabilitation services including the provision of antiretroviral therapy and care is given through a multi-disciplinary team. Our training centre provides training for over 1,000 health care professionals each year in different aspects of HIV/AIDS care.

Director of International Development *Contact Name:* Graham Blois *Address:* 1 Nelson Mews, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 44 1702 394450 *Fax:* 44 1702 394454 *Email:* bloisg@globalnet.co.uk

Uganda Centre Address: P O Box 24985, KAMPALA, Uganda.

Director of Mildmay International Study Centre Contact Name: Julia Downing Address: PO Box 24985, Kampala, Uganda. Phone: +256 77640241 Email: julia_downing@hotmail.com

USA

The Fistula Foundation

Web: http://http://www.fistulafoundation.org

The Addis Ababa Fistula Hospital was founded in 1974 by Australian obstetrician-gynecologist, Drs. Catherine Hamlin, and her New Zealand born ob-gyn husband, Reginald. The Hospital has restored the lives and hopes of more than 32,000 women who would have otherwise perished or suffered lifelong complications brought on by childbirth injuries, specifically obstetric fistula. Today, the hospital provides free fistula repair surgery to approximately 1,200 women every year and cares for 35 long-term patients

Contact Name: The Fistula Foundation

Address: 1171 Homestead Road Suite 265, Santa Clara, California 95050, USA. *Email:* info@fistulafoundation.org

Zambia

Chikankata Salvation Army Hospital

A 150 bed general hospital with training schools for nurses, midwives and laboratory assistants. There is an associated leprosy control programme and rehabilitation centre. A mobile community health team operates in the surrounding districts. There are five associated rural health centres. An AIDS care, prevention and control programme has developed since 1987. A four phase nutrition programme is conducted.

Enquiries

Contact Name: The Senior Medical Officer *Address:* The Salvation Army Hospital, Chikankata, PB S2, Mazabuka, Zambia. *Fax:* C/o The Salvation Army Territorial Headquarters - 00 26 1 226784 *Email:* ZAM_leadership@ZAM.salvationarmy.org

Electives

Contact Name: The Senior Medical Officer *Address:* The Salvation Army Hospital, Chikankata, PB S2, Mazabuka, Zambia. *Fax:* C/o The Salvation Army Territorial HQ 00 2601226784 *Email:* ZAM_leadership@ZAM.salvationarmy.org

Mtendere Mission Hospital

Web: http://www.mtendere.org

Mendere Hospital is a non profit making institution belonging to the Zambian Catholic Diocese of Monze. The hospital functions thank to contributions of the Catholic Diocese of Milano in Italy, the Sisters of Charity of St Capitanio and Gerosa (also called Sisters of the child Mary), the Governement of the Republic of Zambia and the donations from International Organisations and Ngos.

Contact Details Address: PO Box 287, Kafue, Zambia. Phone: 00 260 01 515 056 Fax: 00 260 01 515 007 Email: mtende@zamnet.zm

HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (Overseas Hospitals)

Mukinge Hospital

Web: http://www.webmissions.org/mukinge/index.html

Mukinge Hospital was founded by Dr. Bob Foster in the early 1950's in the Kasempa area of Zambia. It has 200 beds divided between 7 separate inpatient wards for general medical/surgical, maternity (1,300 - 1400 deliveries a year), acute paediatrics, malnutrition, isolation, and TB. In addition, it includes an active out-patient department and numerous support services. The hospital cares for an average of 150-160 inpatients per day, and 160-180 outpatients per day. 'Local patients' travel as far as 5 days on foot / bike to reach the hospital, with a growing number of other patients coming to Mukinge's rural / remote setting when they are unable to obtain adequate care in the cities.

Mukinge Hospital Address: PO BOX 120092, Kasempa, Zambia. Phone: 260-8-251086 Email: mukhosp@zamnet.zm

Elective Enquiries *Address:* Zambia. *Phone:* 44 [0]1449 766 464 *Fax:* 44 [0]1449 767 148 *Email:* enquiries@sim.co.uk

St Francis Mission Hospital

A busy general hospital in Eastern Zambia providing inpatient and outpaitent care to a large population of subsistence farmers. The hospital has specialist and general medical officers as well as clinical officers, registered and enrolled nurses and midwives. Major speciality disciplines are represented and the clinical services are supported by basi x-ray and laboratory services.

Overseas mission hospital *Contact Name:* Dr Shelagh Parkinson *Address:* P.O Box 11, Katete, Zambia. *Phone:* 00 260 0()62 52210/52344 Fax: 00 260 (0) 62 52278 *Email:* saintfrancis@zamtel.zm

Zimbabwe

Bonda Hospital

Currenly advertising healthcare opportunities on www.healthserve.org/vacs/.

Contact Details *Address:* Zimbabwe.

Howard Hospital

A Salvation Army 100-bed general hospital with nursing and midwifery training schools. A student centre of the Community Health Department of the University of Zimbabwe is affiliated with the hospital with whom it cooperates in community health in the surrounding districts.

Enquiries

Contact Name: The Chief Medical Officer *Address:* Howard Hospital, PO Box 190, Glendale, Zimbabwe. *Fax:* C/o The Salvation Army Territorial Headquarters: 00 26 34 72 6658 *Email:* ZIM_leadership@ZIM.salvationarmy.org

Electives

Contact Name: The Chief Medical Officer *Address:* Howard Hospital, PO Box 190, Glendale, Zimbabwe. *Fax:* C/o The Salvation Army Territorial HQ 00 26 34 72 6658 *Email:* ZIM_leadership@ZIM.salvationarmy.org

Tshelanyemba Hospital

A Salvation Army 85 bed general hospital with a community health programme.

Enquiries

Contact Name: The Administrator *Address:* Tshelanyemba Hospital, Tshelanyemba, Maphisa, Zimbabwe. *Fax:* Fax C/o The Salvation Army Territorial Headquarters: 00 26 34 72 6658 Electives

Contact Name: The Administrator

Address: Tshelanyemba Hospital, Tshelanyemba, Maphisa, Zimbabwe. *Fax:* c/o The Salvation Army Territorial HQ 00 26 3472 6658

HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (Overseas Hospitals)

United Bulawayo Hospitals

MHC Electives UBH is one of 4 referral hospitals in Zimbabwe. Situated in the Western part of the country, it receives patients from a 200000 sq km area. Range of pathology is varied and extensive. HIV related illness is common. Through economic decline facilities have deteriorated; much can still be done and seen. Practical experience is guaranteed. Visits to district & mission hospitals, some by light aircraft are encouraged. Students keen to participate in research projects welcome. Interest in surgery an advantage.

Consultant Surgeon *Contact Name:* Michael Cotton FRCS, FACS *Address:* 59 Circular Drive, Burnside, Bulawayo, Zimbabwe. *Phone:* 00+263+9 24 5240

UK Based Agencies

Action International Ministries (UK) (ACTION)

Web: http://www.actionuk.org/

ACTION missionaries penetrate the slums of major Third World cities to bring the Gospel of Jesus to street children, impoverished families, and victims of political or natural disasters. ACTION's strategy for ministry among the urban poor focuses on reversing the trends of poverty through church-based loan programs, vocational training, disaster relief, and medical ministries.

Assistant to UK Director *Contact Name:* Stpehen Dunning *Address:* PO Box 144, Wallasey, Merseyside, CH44 5WE, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 [0]151 630 2451 *Email:* stephen@actionuk.org

See Action International at http://www.actionintl.org/

African Revival Ministries

The primary aim of African Revival Ministries (which run these two health facilities, among a number of other activities in several Central African countries) is to bring the good news of Jesus.

Burundi

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Alex Haxton *Address:* 26 Birling Park Avenue, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN2 5LQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01892 547100 *Fax:* 01892 549141 *Email:* alexhaxton@aol.com

BMS World Mission

Web: http://www.bmsworldmission.org/

BMS World Mission personnel and partner organisations work in over 30 countries worldwide, mostly in six major area: church planting, development, disater relief, education, health and media. Enabling the world's people to know Christ, alleviating suffering and injustice and improving the quality of life with people as our primary agent of change.

Albania, Bangladesh, Nepal, North Africa, South Central Asia.

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 49, 129 Broadway, Didcot, Oxfordshire, OX11 8XA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01235 517 654 *Fax:* 01235 517 601 *Email:* volunteers@bmsworldmission.org

Student Electives *Contact Name:* Ruth Robinson *Address:* PO Box 49, 129 Broadway, Didcot, Oxfordshire, OX11 8XA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01235 517 700 *Fax:* 01235 517 601 *Email:* shortterm@bmsworldmission.org

Short-term Opportunities Contact Name: Jo Phone: 01235 517647 Email: missionteams@bms.org.uk

Christian Blind Mission (CBM)

Web: http://www.cbmuk.org.uk Worldwide Christian service in eye care and projects for blind and other disabled people. Working in over 100 developing countries

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Christian Blind Mission *Address:* Vision House, 7/8 Oakington Business Park, Dry Drayton Road, Oakington, Cambridge, CB24 3DQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01223 484700 *Fax:* 01223 484701 *Email:* info@cbmuk.org.uk Electives *Contact Name:* Christian Blind Mission *Address:* Vision House, 7/8 Oakington Business Park, Dry Drayton Road, Oakington, Cambridge, CB24 3DQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01223 484700 *Fax:* 01223 484701 *Email:* info@cbmuk.org.uk *N.B Students Grants - those working in a hospital in Africa with an ophthalmology component.*

Christian Outreach Relief and Development (CORD)

Web: http://www.cord.org.uk

CORD (Christian Outreach, Relief and Development) is a UK based Christian relief and development agency, working to improve the living standards for vulnerable and maginalised people in some of the world's poorest and neediest areas.

Albania, Afghanistan, Cambodia, Mozambique, Tanzania, Vietnam, Zambia

Personnel Section Address: 1 New Street, Learnington Spa, Warwickshire, CV31 1HP, United Kingdom. Phone: 01926 315301 Fax: 01926 885786 *Email:* recruitment@cord.org.uk

Church Mission Society (CMS)

Web: http://www.cms-uk.org A major Anglican missionary society with extensive medical work worldwide. Banladesh, Cambodia, D R Congo, Egypt, Laos, Middle East, Nigeria, North Africa, Pakistan, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Tanzania, Uganda, Yemen

Personnel

Contact Name: Stuart Buchanan Address: PO Box 1799, Oxford, OX4 9BN, United Kingdom. Phone: 0845 620 1799 Fax: 01865 776375 Email: stuart.buchanan@cms-uk.org

Crosslinks

Web: http://www.crosslinks.org Evangelical Anglican mission pioneering innovatives with national Anglican churches throughout the world. Has links in Ethiopia, Tanzania, Kenya, India, Asia

UK office Address: 251 Lewisham Way, London, SE4 1XF, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 8691 6111 Fax: 020 8694 8023 *Email:* mission@crosslinks.org

Belfast Office Address: 60a Castlereagh St, ee, Belfast, BT5 4NH, United Kingdom. Phone: 028 9046 6489 Email: stephanie@belfast.region.crosslinks.org

Dublin Office Address: 3 Belgrave Road, Rathmines, Dublin 6, Ireland. Phone: 00 33 1497 6103 Email: arun@crosslinks.connect.ie

Friends of Ludhiana

Web: http://www.friendsofludhiana.org.uk Friends of Ludhiana is the U.K. support base for the work centred at the Christian Medical College and Hospital (CMC), Ludhiana, Punjab, North India.

Punjab, North India

Enquiries Contact Name: Friends of Ludhiana Address: 8 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7407 5500 Email: ludhiana@gotadsl.co.uk

Electives Contact Name: Heather Smith Address: 8 Marshalsea Road, London, SE1 1HL, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 7928 1173 Email: ludhiana@gotadsl.co.uk

HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (UK Based Agencies)

Jian Hua Foundation

Jian Hua seeks to provide foreign expertise to China in all disciplines to enable us to fulfil our purpose which is to build China through co-operation in education, development, medical & social services, serving her peoples with compassion, integrity and expertise. For further information please see http://www.healthserve.org/pubs/a0233.htm

Long and short term opportunities.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Mrs Sue Wernham *Address:* 32 Morley Road, Basingstoke, RG21 3LW. *Phone:* +44 (1256) 324431 *Email:* sue.wernham@jhf-china.org

Contact Details Contact Name: Douglas Noble Address: 4 Lynn Drive, Eaglesham, Glasgow, G76 0JJ, United Kingdom. Email: douglas.noble@doctors.org.uk

Latin Link UK

Web: http://www.latinlink.org *International, interdenominational mission committed to mission to and from Latin America*.

People Resources Dept *Address:* Latin Link, 87 London St., Reading, RG1 4QA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0118 967 7100 *Email:* info@latinlink.org Individual Placement Co-ordinator

Contact Name: Manny Garcia *Address:* Latin Link, 87 London St, Reading, RG1 4QA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0118 967 7100 *Email:* info@latinlink.org

Links International

Web: http://www.linksinternational.co.uk

Serving the church around the world through: Capital project Funding (ProjectLink), Project Partners Scheme, Specialist Mission Teams (eg Businesslink), Resources for Missionaries and Indigenous workers (LeadrershipLink), Orphan Support Scheme (ChildLink), Reaching the Unreached, assisting Churches in UK, mainland Europe and USA in the development of world mission strategy, Teaching and training for church leaders from two-thirds world. A Pioneer Associate Ministry

Contact Details

Contact Name: Norman Barnes *Address:* PO Box 198, Littlehampton, West Sussex, BN16 3UQ, United Kingdom. *Email:* info@linksinternational.co.uk

Medair

Web: http://www.medair.org *Medair provides relief and rehabilitation in favour of the most vulnerable, mostly women, children and the sick, in countries affected by war or natural disaster.*

Afghanistan, North Sudan, South Sudan, India, Mozambique, Kosovo, Uganda

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Medair *Address:* Unit 3, Taylors Yard, 67 Alderbrook Road, London, SW12 8AD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 8772 0100 *Fax:* 020 8772 0101 *Email:* united.kingdom@medair.org

Runs crisis situation seminars

Middle East Christian Outreach (MECO)

Web: http://www.aboutmeco.org/ *MECO is an international and interdenominational fellowship of evangelical Chrisitans who share the vision of extending the kingdom of God among Middle East people, in partnership with the national churches* **Egypt, Jordon, Lebanon, Northern Iraq, Turkey, UAE, Yemen.**

Enquiries Contact Name: MECO Address: 22 Culverden Park Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN4 9RA, United Kingdom. Phone: 01892 521541 Fax: 01892 549745 Email: uk@aboutmeco.org

Contact Details Contact Name: Pam Lloyd Address: 22 Culverden Park Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN4 9RA, United Kingdom. Phone: 01892 521541 Fax: 01892 549745 Email: info@twoffice.co.uk

Mission Africa

Web: http://www.missionafrica.org.uk Mission Africa brings the message of Christ to unreached people in Africa, disciples believers in their faith and seeks to bring God's love and care to the sick, hurting and destitute.

Chief Exec *Contact Name:* Rev P Bailie *Address:* 14 Glencregagh Court, Belfast, BT6 0PA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 028 9040 2850 *Fax:* 028 9079 9190 *Email:* info@missionafrica.org.uk

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Jane Robertson *Address:* 14 Glencregagh Court, Belfast, BT6 0PA, United Kingdom. *Email:* qua.iboe@ukonline.co.uk

Formally known as Qua Iboe Fellowship

OMF International

Web: http://www.omf.org.uk *Working alongside the South East Asian Church, providing professional services including medical care.* **Cambodia, Japan, Taiwan, Thailand, China**

Contact Details Address: OMF International (UK), Station Approach, Borough Green, Sevenoaks, Kent, TN15 8BG, United Kingdom. Phone: 01732 887299 Fax: 01732 887224 Email: omf@omf.org.uk

Operation Mobilisation (OM)

Web: http://www.uk.om.org Interdenominational, International Mission, planting churches and meeting practical needs, working worldwide.

Enquiries Contact Name: Lorraine Ferrier Address: The Quinta, Weston Rhyn, Oswestry, Shropshire, SY10 7LT, United Kingdom. Phone: 01691 773388 Fax: 01691 778378 Email: contact@uk.om.org

People International

Web: http://www.peopleintl.org *Working exclusively in Central Asia to plant churches and provide healthcare and education to the poor and disadvantaged.*

Contact DetailsAddress: UK Office, PO Box 310, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN4 9WF, United Kingdom.Phone: 01892 545509Fax: 01892 545520Email: peopleuk@aol.com

Poplars Church (Romania)

Web: http://www.poplarschurch.f9.co.uk

Church based mission agency of Poplars Church demonstrating their faith by placing individuals at points of need in Brasov, Romania. Since 1990 they have placed approx. 2000 volunteers in various locations/institutions in Brasov.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Norman Daniels *Address:* Poplars Church Office, York House, 46 Watson Road, Worksop, Nottinghamshire, S80 2BQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01909 530 171 *Email:* romania@poplarschurch.co.uk Student liaison *Contact Name:* Diane Cornelius or Norman Daniels

Contact Name: Diane Cornelius or Norman Daniels *Address:* Poplars Church (Romania), York House, 46 Watson Road, Worksop, Nottinghamshire, S80 2BQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01909 530 171 *Email:* romania@poplarschurch.co.uk

Prebyterian Church In Ireland

Working in Nepal, Malawi and Kenya .

Overseas Executive Secretary Contact Name: Rev. Vel Marrs Address: Church House, Belfast, BT1 6DU, United Kingdom. Phone: 028 9032 2284 Email: overseas@presbyterianireland.org

Red Sea Mission Team (RSMT)

Aim to plant churches and provide practical care to those in need. **Djibouti, Mali, Middle East, Pakistan**

Contact Details *Address:* PO Box 19929, London, N3 1WW, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 8346 1222 Fax: 020 8346 9782 *Email:* postbox@rsmt.u-net.com

The Salvation Army

Web: http://www.salvationarmy.org The Salvation Army, an international movement, is an evangelical part of the universal Christian Church. It's message is based on the Bible. Its ministry is motivated by the love of God. Its mission is to preach the gospel of Jesus Christ and to meet human needs in His name without discrimination.

246 hospitals and clinics throughout the world

International Headquarters *Contact Name:* Dr John Tomlinson FRCOG *Address:* 101 Queen Victoria Street, London, EC4P 4EP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7332 8078 *Fax:* 020 7489 1410 *Email:* Miriam_Ward@salvationarmy.org.uk

Enquiries *Contact Name:* IHQ *Address:* 101 Queen Victoria Street, London, EC4P 4EP, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7332 8078

SAO Cambodia

Web: http://www.sao-cambodia.org *Proclaiming the gospel of Jesus to the people of Cambodia through word and deed. Working in partnership with several mission groups through International Co-operation Cambodia.*

Contact Details Address: Bawtry Hall, Bawtry, Doncaster, DN10 6JH, United Kingdom. Phone: 01302 714004 Fax: 01302 710027 Email: admin@sao-cambodia.org HealthServe Pages - Sending & Receiving Organisations (UK Based Agencies)

SIM-UK

Web: http://www.sim.co.uk

An International, Inter-denominational, Evangelical Christian mission agency, working in over 40 countries in a variety of ministries - Evangelism / Church planting, Discipleship and Leadership, Training Translation and Literacy, Health Care and HIV/AIDS, Children's work, Community Development.

Angola, Benin, Bolivia, Burkina Faso, Cote d'Ivoire, Ecuador, Ghana, Guinea, India, Liberia, Madagascar, Mongolia, Niger (Galmi Hospital), Nigeria (Egbe, Evangel Hospitals), Pakistan, Peru, South Africa (Mseleni), Sudan, Zambia (mukingi & Luampa)

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Karen Hutchinson *Address:* SIM-UK, Wetheringsett Manor, Wetheringsett, Stowmarket, Suffolk, IP14 5QX, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01449 766464 *Fax:* 01449 767148 *Email:* info@sim.co.uk

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Steve Francis (Personnel Administrator) or Rachel Macinnes (Youth and Student Missions Advisor) *Address:* SIM-UK, Wetheringsett Manor, Wetheringsett, Stowmarket, Suffolk, IP14 5QX, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01449 766464 *Fax:* 01449 767148 *Email:* enquiries@sim.co.uk

South American Missionary Society (SAMS)

Web: http://www.samsgb.org *Long worked in close partnership with the Anglican Church of the southern cone of Latin America , and some dioceses of the Episcopal Church of Brazil .*

Personnel SecretaryAddress: Prospect BusinessPhone: 020 8502 3504Fax: 020 8502 3504Email: persec@samsgb.org

Youth and Volunteer Coordinator *Contact Name:* Suzanne Potter *Address:* Unit B7, The Seedbed Centre, Langston Road, Loughton, Essex, IG10 3TQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 8787 7083 *Email:* youthcoord@samsgb.org

No electives

United Society for the Propagation of the Gospel (USPG)

Web: http://www.uspg.org.uk *Anglican mission agency with a wide range of ministries in over 50 Countries.*

Enquiries *Contact Name:* USPG *Address:* 200 Great Dover Street, London, SE1 4YB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0845 2731701 *Email:* USPG@uspg.org.uk

Vision International Healthcare Limited

Providing care and treatment to the blind in Central Asia in the name of Christ. **Pakistan, Mongolia, Tajikistan, Uzbekistan**

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Bob Challis (Mon, Wed & Fri) *Address:* PO Box 248, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN2 4YT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01892 863300 *Fax:* 01892 861123 *Email:* 100142.3521@compuserve.com

World Gospel Mission (WGM)

Web: http://www.wgm.org WGM is working to train national Christians to take the Good News to their own people, leading converts into selfpropagating, self-supporting, and self-governing congregations. Bolivia, Honduras, Burundi, Kenya

Contact *Contact Name:* World Gospel Mission *Address:* 130 Gilford Road, Lurgan, Craigavon, BT66 7AH, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 028 3832 8197 *Fax:* 028 3832 8197

Contact Details *Address:* 8 Beechcroft, Dollinstown, Craigavon, BT66 7GL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 028 3832 8197 *Fax:* 028 3832 8197

World Horizons

Web: http://www.worldhorizons.org

Our primary direction in mission is toward the nations of the 10/40 window and the Muslim world. Our strategy involves prayer in new areas followed by teams working in these areas. Our goal is to see the Lord glorified in His church as it expands to include new groups of people.

Contact Details

Address: MWG Office, North Dock, Llannelli, Carmarthenshire, SQ15 2LF, United Kingdom.Phone: 01554 750005Fax: 01554 773304Email: mwg.office@virgin.net

World Vision UK

Web: http://www.worldvision.org.uk

World Vision is a Christian charity and one of the world's leading relief and development agencies, currently working in nearly 100 countries and helping over 100 million people in their struggle against poverty, hunger and injustice, irrespective of their religious beliefs.

Contact Details

Address: World Vision House, Opal Drive, Fox Milne, Milton Keynes, Bucks, MK15 0ZR, United Kingdom.Phone: 01908 841000Fax: 01908 841001Email: info@worldvision.org.uk

Supplies Building Projects

Help to Mission #agencies with building projects

Brass Tacks

Web: http://www.brass-tacks.org.uk/

Brass Tacks is a registered charity set up in the UK in 1986 to provide practical support for Christian projects and general missionary work. Their objectives are to relieve missionaries and full time Christian workers of their maintenance and building work: to build new or extend existing schools, camps, church buildings, children's homes, hospitals and recording studios; to encourage Christians by involving them in mission work

Contact Details *Address:* 17 Osborne Avenue, Wallasey, Merseyside, CH45 1JD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0151 630 1182 *Fax:* 0151 630 1182 *Email:* serving@brass-tacks.org.uk

Drugs

Affordable Medicines for Africa (AMFA)

US funded, non profit making, supplies Christian mission organisations.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Tom Wagner *Address:* AMFA, P O Box 62229, Marshaltown 2107, Jo'burg, South Africa. *Phone:* +27 11 240 6003 *Fax:* +27 11 836 8919 *Email:* tomw@hollard.co.za

Durbin PLC

Web: http://www.durbin.co.uk Exporting medical supplies world-wide for almost 40 years has given them a thorough knowledge of the needs and requirements of export customers. We regularly supply UK, European and US medicines to Doctors, Pharmacies, Hospitals, Military and Government Agencies, Charities and other relief organisations around the world.

Contact Details

Address: 180 Northolt Road,South Harrow, Middlesex, HA2 0LT, United Kingdom.Phone: 020 8869 6500Fax: 020 8869 6565Email: sales@durbin.co.ukFax: 020 8869 6565

Took over from ECHO doing most of what they did but not supplying reconditioned surgical equipment. Not a charity.

Humedica International Aid

Web: http://www.humedica.org German-based Humedica provides medical supplies, supports children's homes and day care in India, Sri Lanka, Brazil and Kosovo, and keeps a database of health professionals prepared to fly to help after disasters such as earthquakes.

Managing Director *Contact Name:* Wolfgang Gross *Address:* Goldstrasse 7-9, 87600 Kaufbeuren, Germany. *Phone:* +49 (8341) 9661480 *Fax:* +49 (8341) 96614811 *Email:* info@humedica.org

Intercare

Web: http://www.intercare.org.uk

Inter Care is a registered charity based in Leicester, founded in 1974 to collect surplus medicines (and basic medical equipment) to donate and deliver direct to rural medical centres in sub-Saharan Africa. Inter Care was begun because its founders had seen at first hand that many rural clinics in Africa have the staff to deliver basic health care, but they could not obtain the essential medicines and basic equipment. In contrast surplus medicines were being thrown away or destroyed in Britain. Inter Care now collects appropriate surplus medicines and matches them to specific needs in Africa.

Enquiries *Contact Name:* Inter Care *Address:* 46 The Halfcroft, Syston, Leicester, LE7 1LD, United Kingdom. *Phone:* (0116) 269 5925 *Fax:* (0116) 269 6805 *Email:* info@intercare.org.uk

International Network of Drug Information Centres (INDICES)

Web: http://www.essentialdrugs.org/indices/about.php *A leading global network of drug information centres.*

John Bell & Croyden

Web: http://www.johnbellcroyden.co.uk *John Bell & Croyden is London's landmark healthcare store and pharmacy with a world wide reputation for professionalism and innovation.*

Store/Customer ServicesAddress: 50-54 Wigmore Street, London, W1U 2AU, United Kingdom.Phone: 020 7935 5555Fax: 020 7935 9605Email: jbc@johnbellcroyden.co.uk

Wolfs Pharmaceuticals

Pharmaceutical supplier (used by the Leprosy Mission).

Contact Details *Address:* Molenberglei 20, 2627 Schelle, Belgium. *Phone:* +32 3 8808760 *Fax:* +32 3 8441648

Equipment

Computer Aid

Web: http://www.computer-aid.org

Computer Aid International was set-up as a registered charity in 1998 in response to the enormous demand for quality and affordable access to computers from the developing world.

Computer Aid International has several aims including: Increasing the number of refurbished computers being re-used overseas and identifying and working with those organisations in recipient countries able to derive maximum value from refurbished computers

Dentaid

Web: http://www.dentaid.org

Dentaid is working to provide equipment, training, and resources to dentists, hospitals, and community dental programs in the Developing World and Eastern Europe where tooth decay is rife, abscesses can cause death, and DIY extractions are commonplace. In line with WHO recommendations Dentaid is working to integrate oral health into existing Primary Health Care Programmes.

Contact DetailsAddress: The Old Sawmills, Giles Lane, Landford, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP5 2BG, United Kingdom.Phone: 01794 324249Fax: 01794 323871Email: info@dentaid.org

Global Healthcare Projects (GHP)

Offering advice, training, procurement and consultancy on medical, dental and lab equipment.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Mr Len Cornish *Address:* 58 Oakfield, Goldsworth Park, Woking, Surrey, GU21 3QS, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01483 480420 *Fax:* as phone *Email:* len-cornish@the-owl.freeserve.co.uk

Mission Supplies Ltd (MSL)

Web: http://www.missionsupplies.co.uk *Obtains vehicles, office equipment, educational supplies, building materials etc. for mission and development agencies. Mission Supplies Ltd is also involved in freighting too.*

London Office *Address:* Airport House, King's Mill Lane, South Nutfield, Surrey, RH1 5JY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01737 823812 *Fax:* 01737 823771 *Email:* enquires@missionsupplies.co.uk

Export Desk Freephone *Phone:* 0800 018 3370

Motivation

Web: http://www.motivation.org.uk

Motivation's vision is to improve the quality of life of as many wheelchair users worldwide as possible through the comprehensive provision of suitable wheelchairs designed specifically for the local environment and the associated training and education that must accompany their distribution if an individual is to achieve their maximum potential.

Contact Details *Address:* Brockley Academy, Brockley Lane, Backwell, Bristol, BS48 4AQ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* +44 (0)1275 464012 *Fax:* +44 (0)1275 464019 *Email:* motivation@motivation.org.uk

Robbec Medical Supplies

Web: http://www.robbec.co.za A South African based organisation, which supplies autoclaves, ECG & USS equipment, OT tables, education and other medical supplies.

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Duncan Beck *Address:* Robbec Medical, 9 Mount Joy Street, Wilbart, Germiston, South Africa. *Phone:* +27 11 4504192 *Fax:* +27 11 4555396 *Email:* robbec@worldonline.co.za

Tropical Health Technology

Web: http://www.tht.ndirect.co.uk/ *Distributor of low price medical books to developing countries.*

Contact Details *Address:* 14 Bevills Close, Doddington, March, Cambridgeshire, PE15 0TT, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01354 740825 Fax: 01354 740013

Email: thtbooks@tht.ndirect.co.uk

Vision Aid Overseas (VAO)

Web: http://www.vao.org.uk *UK-registered charity dedicated to helping people in developing countries whose lives are blighted by bad eyesight, particularly in those cases where spectacles can help.*

Contact Details Address: 12 The Bell Centre, Newton Road, Manor Royal, Crawley, West Sussex, RH10 2FZ, United Kingdom. Phone: 01293 535016 Fax: 01293 535026 Email: info@vao.org.uk

Freighting

John Bell & Croyden

Web: http://www.johnbellcroyden.co.uk John Bell & Croyden is London's landmark healthcare store and pharmacy with a world wide reputation for professionalism and innovation.

Store/Customer ServicesAddress: 50-54 Wigmore Street, London, W1U 2AU, United Kingdom.Phone: 020 7935 5555Fax: 020 7935 9605Email: jbc@johnbellcroyden.co.uk

Medical Missionary News

Web: http://www.mmncontainers.com Supporting the work of overseas Christian Missionaries, Medical Missionary News (MMN) is a registered charity that receives and transports needed goods and supplies to various countries in the world. This includes the purchasing of medicines and provision of medical supplies to hospitals and clinics.

Contact Details *Address:* Unit 1, Victory Close, Fulmar Way, Wickford Business Park, SS11 8YW, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01268 765266 Fax: 01268 764016 *Email:* mmncontainers@btconnect.com

Mission Supplies Ltd (MSL)

Web: http://www.missionsupplies.co.uk Obtains vehicles, office equipment, educational supplies, building materials etc. for mission and development agencies. Mission Supplies Ltd is also involved in freighting too.

London Office *Address:* Airport House, King's Mill Lane, South Nutfield, Surrey, RH1 5JY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01737 823812 *Fax:* 01737 823771 *Email:* enquires@missionsupplies.co.uk Export Desk Freephone

Export Desk Freephone Phone: 0800 018 3370

Missionary Aviation Fellowship (MAF)

Web: http://www.maf-uk.org MAF's purpose is to speed physical and spiritual care to people in places of deepest human need. Remote places where flying is not a luxury, but a lifeline.

Today worldwide, the MAF partnership operates over 150 aircraft from bases in 30 countries

Contact Details *Address:* Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone, Kent, CT20 2TN, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01303 850 950 *Email:* maf@maf-uk.org

Travel General Travel

Missionary Aviation Fellowship (MAF)

Web: http://www.maf-uk.org MAF's purpose is to speed physical and spiritual care to people in places of deepest human need. Remote places where flying is not a luxury, but a lifeline.

Today worldwide, the MAF partnership operates over 150 aircraft from bases in 30 countries

Contact Details Address: Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone, Kent, CT20 2TN, United Kingdom. Phone: 01303 850 950 Email: maf@maf-uk.org

North South Travel

Web: http://www.northsouthtravel.co.uk *Offers Discounts with profits going to Charities.*

Contact Details *Address:* Moulsham Mill Centre Parkway, Chelmsford, Essex, CM2 7PX, United Kingdom. *Fax:* 01245 608291 *Email:* brenda@northsouthtravel.co.uk

Travel Websites

BAA

Web: http://www.baa.com/

UK Flight Arrivals, Flight Timetable, Airport News, Duty Free shopping. This is the official website for Heathrow, Gatwick, Stansted, Southampton, Glasgow, Edinburgh and Aberdeen airports, and BAA company information.

cheapflights.co.uk

Book cheap flights, holidays, short breaks and hotels cottages and villas.

Department of Health

Web: http://www.doh.gov.uk *UK Government Department, amongst other things, provides useful travel and travel health information.*

flightbureau

Web: http://www.thinkflights.com *Handles travel arrangements for mission and church workers. Can help with flights, car hire, hotels, travel insurance, rail and ferry travel as well as information on visas, route planning and other travel related services*

Contact Details Contact Name: flightbureau Address: 39 Newington Road, Edinburgh, EH9 1QW, United Kingdom. Phone: 0845 4564359 Email: missions@flightbureau.com

MapQuest

Web: http://www.mapquest.co.uk *MapQuest.com provides free maps, driving directions, and live traffic reports. MapQuest.com helps businesses integrate maps and driving directions into their own applications.*

Medical Advisory Services for Travellers Abroad (MASTA)

Web: http://www.masta.org

Offering the professional travel health adviser a host of services including: Direct access to the MASTA Health Risks database - print a personalised Health Brief for your travellers. The discussion area - ask a question, put your point of view or just chat with other professionals. The library - useful travel health resources. The latest news, outbreak reports - stay in touch and keep up to date.

Multimap

Web: http://www.multimap.com *Online maps to everywhere plus directions, aerial photos and location based services. See also www.streetmap.co.uk for UK street maps.*

National Rail

Web: http://www.nationalrail.co.uk/ *The gateway to Britain's National Rail network. Journey planning, service updates & useful information related to the UK rail network.*

The Trainline

Web: http://www.thetrainline.com *Use The TrainLine to find out times, book tickets and reserve seats for any train operator in mainland UK.*

UK Railways on the Net

Web: http://www.rail.co.uk *Information about UK trains. Includes journey planner and other links to travel services available on the World-Wide-Web.*

Vehicle Hire & Sales

Autosave

Web: http://www.autosave.co.uk For over 20 years Autosave has continued to achieve the best possible prices for our wide range of customers, including churches, schools and numerous leading charities.

Contact Details *Address:* Ivy House, The Dale, Sheffield, S8 0PS, United Kingdom. *Fax:* 0114 255 4949 *Email:* helpline@autosave.co.uk

Trust Vehicle Services

Web: http://www.trustvehicles.com/

Trust Vehicle Services is a family business specialising in the selling, buying and long-term hire of nearly-new and used cars. They are committed to being fair with their prices and honest in their dealings. The service they offer is friendly and personal and can be tailor-made to specific requirements.

Contact Details

Address: Whatley's Garage, High Street, Horam, Heathfield, East Sussex, TN21 0EL, United Kingdom.Phone: 01435 812995Fax: 01435 813337Email: mikewilding@trustvehicles.com

UK Accommodation Elsewhere

Glyndley Manor Cottages

Self catering accommodation with outdoor swimming pool, lake and tennis. Nr Eastbourne, Sussex.

Contact Details *Phone:* 01323 843481

The Wycliffe Centre

Web: http://www.wycliffe.org.uk

The Wycliffe Centre occupies a 23 acre site at Horsleys Green in Buckinghamshire. It provides administrative support to members both here and overseas and also contains a training centre and a range of other key departments, as well as operating a conference centre and a nursery.

Contact Details *Address:* Horsleys Green, High Wycombe, Bucks, HP14 3XL, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01494 682200 Fax: 01494 682300 *Email:* centre_enquiries@wycliffe.org

In or Near London

Bethlehem Christian Centre

Web: http://www.bethlehem-accommodation-london.org.uk *Low budget accommodation for Christians in London whilst on ministry or time of refreshment. Located in West London it's only four stops by tube from Heathrow Airport.Also provides conference facilities ideal for small conferences, Alpha weekends etc.*

Bethlehem Christian Centre *Address:* Hounslow, London, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 8744 5333 *Email:* hounslow.mission@btinternet.com *Accommodation available - Single, double, triple and quad rooms. Cost - £22 per night per person inclusive.*

The Foreign Missions Club (FMC)

Web: http://www.foreignmissionsclub.org

The Foreign Missions Club was founded in 1893 and over the years has provided accommodation to thousands of missionaries, Christian Workers, overseas visitors and other guests. Most are short stay visitors but those attending courses or studying may stay up to three months.

Contact Details *Address:* 20-26 Aberdeen Park, Highbury, London, N5 2BJ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7226 2663 *Fax:* 020 7704 1853 *Email:* fmc1893@aol.com

Methodist International Centre

Web: http://www.micentre.com *Methodist International Centre was opened in June 1998 and provides a welcoming home for students of all nationalities and religions.*

Warden / Manager *Contact Name:* Mrs Maura Cooke *Address:* 81-103 Euston Street, London, NW1 2EZ, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7380 0001 *Fax:* 020 7387 5300 *Email:* sales@micentre.com

The Mothers Union

Web: http://www.themothersunion.org *The Mothers Union have guest rooms at Mary Sumner House. Cost for B & B is £31. If you are a non-member a £5 initial registration cost (first visit only) is charged.*

Contact Details *Address:* Mary Sumner House, 24 Tufton Street, London, SW1P 3RB, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 020 7222 5533 Fax: 020 7222 1591 *Email:* mu@themothersunion.org

St Edward's House

St Edward's is an Anglican monastry. Guests are expected to attend Holy Communion at 7.30am. B & B and evening meal is £35. Silent meals.

Contact Details *Address:* St Edward's House, 22 Great College Street, London, SW1P 3QA, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 0207 222 9234

St Matthew's House

Located near to Westminster Abbey.

Contact Details *Phone:* 020 7222 3704

Youth Hostels

Locations include City of London, Earls Court, Hampstead Heath, Holland House, Oxford Street & Rotherhithe.

Contact Details *Phone:* Bookings: 020 7373 3400 Fax: 020 7373 3455 *Email:* yhalondonreservations@compuserve.com

Retreat Centres

Bethlehem Christian Centre

Web: http://www.bethlehem-accommodation-london.org.uk *Low budget accommodation for Christians in London whilst on ministry or time of refreshment. Located in West London it's only four stops by tube from Heathrow Airport.Also provides conference facilities ideal for small conferences, Alpha weekends etc.*

Bethlehem Christian Centre Address: Hounslow, London, United Kingdom. Phone: 020 8744 5333 Email: hounslow.mission@btinternet.com

Accommodation available - Single, double, triple and quad rooms. Cost - £22 per night per person inclusive.

Keswick Convention Centre

Web: http://www.keswickconv.com/ *Hosts of the annual Keswick Convention. Set amongst the stunning scenery of the Lake District and offering facilities required for residential groups.*

Main Postal Address *Address:* Keswick Convention Centre, Skiddaw Street, KESWICK, CA12 4BY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 017687 80075 Fax: 017687 75276 *Email:* center@keswickconv.com

Le Rucher/Mercy Ministries

'Caring for missions' personnel from recruitment through retirement'. Provides routine and crisis debriefing and consultations.

Le Rucher itself *Address:* 2067 Rte de Tutegny, 01170, Cessy, France. *Phone:* +33 450 283379 Fax: +33 450 283385 *Email:* mercyministries@lerucher.org

Contact Details *Address:* CP442, 1215 Geneva 15, Switzerland.

Littledale Hall

Web: http://www.littledalehall.co.uk *For pastoral retreats and others.*

Contact Details *Contact Name:* Wendy Rushton *Address:* Littledale Hall, Littledale, Nr. Lancaster, LA2 9EY, United Kingdom. *Phone:* 01524 770266 Fax: 01524 771553 *Email:* littledale@littledalehall.co.uk

Penhurst Retreat Centre

Retreat centre in East Sussex. Contact Details Address: The Manor House, Penhurst, Nr Battle, East Sussex, TN33 9QP, United Kingdom. Email: penhurst@fish.co.uk

Index

Organisation	
2001 Pray	
3x5 (WHO 3 by 5 Initiative)	
A.I.C Kijabe Hospital	
Academic Courses	
ACAPS (Asociacion Cristiana Argentina de Profesionales de la Salud)	
ACC (Association of Christian Counsellors)	23
ACEPS Portugal (Associação Cristã Evangélica de Profissionais de Saúde)	9
ACM (Arbeitsgemeinschaft Christlicher Mediziner)	6, 15
ACTION (Action International Ministries (UK))	
Action International Ministries (UK)	
Action International UK	
Action Partners Training	
Acts on the Net	
ACUPS (Asociacion Cristiana Uruguaya de Profesionales de la Salud)	
AD2000 and Beyond	
Adventist international Medical Society	
AERDO (The Association of Evangelical Relief & Development Organizations)	
Affordable Medicines for Africa	
Africa School of Missions	
African Medical and Research Foundation	
African Revival Ministries	
Afronets	
AFRO-NETS	
Agape In Action	
AGCAE Germany	
Ageing and Development	
AIDS Action	44
AIMS (Adventist international Medical Society)	23
Amazon Outreach	
AMCE Ecuador	
AMDCG (Asociacion Medica Dental Cristiana Guatemala)	
AMFA (Affordable Medicines for Africa)	130
AMOCPA (Asociación Médica Odontológica Cristiana de Panamá)	
AMREF (African Medical and Research Foundation)	
Anglican Diocese of Cyangugu, Rwanda	
Anoor Sanatorium	
APMT (Association of Professional Music Therapists)	
APT (Action Partners Training)	
Arbeitsgemeinschaft Christlicher Mediziner	
Arbeitsgemeinschaft Evangelischer Arzte der Schweiz	
Archae-Austria	
ASHA	
Asocaitia Medicilor Crestini	
Asociacion Cristiana Argentina de Profesionales de la Salud	
Asociacion Cristiana Uruguaya de Profesionales de la Salud	11
Asociacion Medica Cristiana de Costa Rica	
Asociacion Medica Cristiana El Salvador Asociacion Medica Dental Cristiana Guatemala	
Asociación Médica Odontológica Cristiana de Panamá	
Associação Cristã Evangélica de Profissionais de Saúde Association of Christian Counsellors	ອ ວວ
The Association of Evangelical Relief & Development Organizations	
Association of Professional Music Therapists Association of Surgeons of Great Britain and Ireland	····· / 1 71
ATIAS (Project Atlas: Manning Montal Uselth Descurres Around the World)	····· / 1 / 7
ATLAS (Project Atlas: Mapping Mental Health Resources Around the World)	
BAA	
BAA BAAT (British Association of Art Therapists)	
Bangor Worldwide Missionary Convention	
Bangor Wondwide Missionary Convention Banner Financial Services Group	
BAOT (British Association of Occupational Therapists)	
BAPO (British Association of Prosthetists and Orthotists)	
יווט ווטאטעפה וופטווים, א איז איז די דייטטענעט די א געערא איז א	

Barnabas International	87
BBC (Belfast Bible College)	42
BCC (Birmingham Christian College)	42
BCMA (Christian Medical Association Bulgaria)4	4, 13
BDA (British Dietetic Association)	71
Be whole	
Beit Trust Cure International Hospital	.113
Belfast Bible College	
Berega Hospital	
Bethlehem Christian Centre	
BFSG (Banner Financial Services Group)	88
Bible Colleges	
Birmingham Christian College	
BMS World Mission	
Bonda Hospital	
Book Aid International	
BOS (British Orthoptic Society)	
Brass Tacks	
British Association of Art Therapists	
British Association of Occupational Therapists	71
British Association of Prosthetists and Orthotists	
The British Council	
British Dietetic Association	
British Leprosy Relief Association	
British Nutrition Foundation	
British Orthoptic Society	
British Red Cross	
Building Projects	
Burrswood Christian Centre	
CAF (Charities Aid Foundation)	
CaF (Contact a Family)	
Caleb Project	
CANA (Christian AIDS/HIV National Alliance)	
CARE (Christian Action, Research and Education)	
Careers Guidance	
Catherine Booth Hospital	
CBM (Christian Blind Mission)	
CCIH (Christian Connections for International Health)	
CCOM (Churches Commission on Mission)	
CDC (Centre For Disease Control).	
CDF (Christian Dental Fellowship)	
Center for Global Health	
Centre For Disease Control	
Centre for Health planning and management	
Centre for International Child Health	
Centre for International Health Studies, Queens Margaret College	
Centre for the Rehabilitation of the Paralysed	94
CHAG (Christian Health Association of Ghana)	
Chain of Hope	
CHAK (Christian Health Association of Kenya)	
CHAM (Christian Health Association of Malawi)	
Charities Aid Foundation	
Charities with a Medical Interest	
Chartered Society of Physiotherapists	
CHAWN (Christian Health & Wholeness Network)	
cheapflights.co.uk	135
Chikankata Salvation Army Hospital	
Children's Education	
China Municipal Hospital	109
CHMS (Council of Heads of Medical Schools)	
Chogoria Hospital	
Christ Church - Aden	
Christian Action, Research and Education	
Christian AIDS/HIV National Alliance	10

Christian Blind Mission	
Christian Connections for International Health	
Christian Dental Fellowship	11, 19
Christian Health & Wholeness Network	
Christian Health Association of Ghana	
Christian Health Association of Kenya	
Christian Health Association of Malawi	
Christian in Overseas Service Trust	
Christian Institute	28
Christian Medical & Dental Fellowship Indonesia	
Christian Medical and Dental Associations	
Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship of Australia	
Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship of Hong Kong	
Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship Singapore	9
Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship Swaziland	
Christian Medical and Dental Society of Canada	
Christian Medical Association Bulgaria	
Christian Medical Association Korea.	
Christian Medical Association of Bangladesh	
Christian Medical Association of India	
Christian Medical Association of Ukraine Christian Medical Board of Tanzania	
Christian Medical Fellowship	
Christian Medical Fellowship Korea	
Christian Medical Fellowship Lithuania	
Christian Medical Fellowship of Egypt	
The Christian Medical Fellowship of Kenya	
Christian Medical Fellowship of Pakistan	
Christian Medical Fellowship of South Africa	
Christian Medical Fellowship of Zimbabwe	
Christian Medical Fellowship Zambia	12
Christian Medical Fellowship, Hungary (Kereszteny Orvosok Magyarorszagi Tarsasaga)	
	/ 10
Christian Medical Mission	100
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives	
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development	100 20, 23 60, 123
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association	100 20, 23 60, 123 62
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations)	100 20, 23 60, 123 62 4
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare)	100 20, 23 60, 123 62 4 13
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest)	100 20, 23 60, 123 62 4 13 23
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare)	100 20, 23 60, 123 62 4 13 23 28
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest)	100 20, 23 60, 123 62 4 13 23 28 20, 24
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest)	100 20, 23 60, 123 62 4 13 23 28 28 20, 24 60, 85
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation Christian Shroad	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\20, 24\\60, 85\\94\\24\end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\20, 24\\60, 85\\94\\24\end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation Christian Shroad	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\20, 24\\60, 85\\94\\24\\20, 24\end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Pharmacy Christians in Science	$\begin{array}{c} \dots \dots 100 \\ 20, 23 \\ \dots 60, 123 \\ \dots 62 \\ \dots 4 \\ \dots 13 \\ \dots 23 \\ \dots 28 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 60, 85 \\ \dots 94 \\ \dots 24 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 53 \end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Christians in Science Chrzescijanskie Stowarzyszenie Medyczne	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\53\\9\end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Pharmacy Christians in Science	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\53\\9\end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Christians in Science Christians in Science Church Mission Society Church Mission Society	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\20, 24\\60, 85\\94\\20, 24\\20, 24\\53\\9\\53\\9\\94\\94\\94\\$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Christians in Science Church Mission Society Church Mission Society Church Scommission on Mission	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\20, 24\\60, 85\\94\\24\\20, 24\\53\\9\\94\\23\\9\\123\\94\\28\end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Welfare Foundation Christians Abroad Christians in Caring Professions. Christians in Pharmacy Christians in Science Chrzescijanskie Stowarzyszenie Medyczne Church Mission Society Churches Commission on Mission Churches Medical Association of Zambia	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\28\\20, 24\\60, 85\\94\\24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\53\\94\\94\\28\\94\\28\\21\end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Vocations Christians Melfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Pharmacy Christians in Science Church Mission Society Church Mission Society Churches Commission on Mission Churches Medical Association of Zambia CI (Christian Institute)	$\begin{array}{c}100 \\20, 23 \\60, 123 \\62 \\4 \\13 \\23 \\28 \\20, 24 \\60, 85 \\94 \\24 \\20, 24 \\20, 24 \\53 \\94 \\28 \\94 \\28 \\21 \\28 \\21 \\28 \end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association . Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network . Christian Therapists Network . Christian Welfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Christians in Science Church Mission Society Church Mission Society Churches Commission on Mission Churches Medical Association of Zambia CI (Christian Institute) CICH (Centre for International Child Health)	$\begin{array}{c}100\\20, 23\\60, 123\\62\\4\\13\\23\\28\\20, 24\\60, 85\\94\\24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\20, 24\\21\\23\\94\\28\\21\\28\\21\\28\\38\end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Therapists Network Christian Welfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions. Christians in Caring Professions. Christians in Science Chrzescijanskie Stowarzyszenie Medyczne Church Mission Society Church up a Gum Tree. Churches Commission on Mission. Churches Medical Association of Zambia. CI (Christian Institute). CICH (Centre for International Child Health) CiCP (Christians in Caring Professions)	$\begin{array}{c} \dots 100 \\ 20, 23 \\ 60, 123 \\ 62 \\ 13 \\ 23 \\ 23 \\ 23 \\ 23 \\ 23 \\ 23 \\ 2$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christians Welfare Foundation. Christians in Caring Professions. Christians in Caring Professions. Christians in Science. Chrzescijanskie Stowarzyszenie Medyczne. Church Mission Society. Church up a Gum Tree. Churches Commission on Mission. Churches Medical Association of Zambia. CI (Christian Institute). CICH (Centre for International Child Health) CiCP (Christians in Caring Professions). Clinique Medico-Chirurgicale (O.N.G)	$\begin{array}{c} \dots 100 \\ 20, 23 \\ \dots 60, 123 \\ \dots 62 \\ \dots 4 \\ \dots 13 \\ 23 \\ \dots 28 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 60, 85 \\ \dots 94 \\ \dots 24 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 53 \\ \dots 94 \\ \dots 21 \\ \dots 94 \\ \dots 28 \\ \dots 21 \\ \dots 28 \\ \dots 38 \\ \dots 20, 24 \\ \dots 108 \\ \dots $
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Vocations Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Christians in Science Church Mission Society Church up a Gum Tree Churches Commission on Mission Churches Medical Association of Zambia CI (Christians in Caring Professions) CICH (Centre for International Child Health) CiCP (Christians in Caring Professions) Clinique Medico-Chirurgicale (O.N.G) CMA (Christian Medical Association Korea)	$\begin{array}{c} & 100 \\ & 20, 23 \\ & 60, 123 \\ & 62 \\ & 4 \\ & 13 \\ & 23 \\ & 23 \\ & 28 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 60, 85 \\ & 94 \\ & 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 94 \\ & 23 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 28 \\ & 38 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 108 \\ & 10, 18 \end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Vocations Christian Velfare Foundation Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Churches Isotexet Churche Mission Society Churches Commission on Mission Churches Medical Association of Zambia CI (Christian Institute) CICH (Centre for International Child Health) CiCP (Christians in Caring Professions) Clinique Medico-Chirurgicale (O.N.G) CMA (Christian Medical Association of Bangladesh)	$\begin{array}{c} & 100 \\ & 20, 23 \\ & 60, 123 \\ & 62 \\ & 4 \\ & 13 \\ & 23 \\ & 23 \\ & 28 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 60, 85 \\ & 94 \\ & 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 28 \\ & 38 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 108 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 4, 13 \end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Research Association Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christian Vocations Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Churches Stowarzyszenie Medyczne Churches Commission on Mission Churches Medical Association of Zambia CI (Christian Institute) CICH (Centre for International Child Health) CICP (Christians in Caring Professions) Clinique Medico-Chirurgicale (O.N.G) CMAB (Christian Medical Association of India)	$\begin{array}{c} & 100 \\ & 20, 23 \\ & 60, 123 \\ & 62 \\ & 4 \\ & 13 \\ & 23 \\ & 23 \\ & 23 \\ & 23 \\ & 23 \\ & 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 108 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 11, 13 \\ & 7, 16 \end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission	$\begin{array}{c} & 100 \\ & 20, 23 \\ & 60, 123 \\ & 62 \\ & 4 \\ & 13 \\ & 23 \\ & 23 \\ & 28 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 60, 85 \\ & 94 \\ & 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 103 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 19 \\ \end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Chrzescijanskie Stowarzyszenie Medyczne Church Mission Society Church up a Gum Tree Churches Commission on Mission Churches Medical Association of Zambia CI (Christian Institute). CICP (Christians in Caring Professions) Clinique Medico-Chirurgicale (O.N.G) CMA (Christian Medical Association of Bangladesh) CMAI (Christian Medical Association of Bangladesh) CMAI (Christian Medical Association of India) CME Ludhiana (Ludhiana Christian Medical College, India)	$\begin{array}{c} & 100 \\ & 20, 23 \\ & 60, 123 \\ & 62 \\ & 4 \\ & 13 \\ & 23 \\ & 28 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 60, 85 \\ & 94 \\ & 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 38 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 108 \\ & 38 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 108 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 118 \\ \end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission	$\begin{array}{c} & 100 \\ & 20, 23 \\ & 60, 123 \\ & 62 \\ & 4 \\ & 13 \\ & 23 \\ & 28 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 60, 85 \\ & 94 \\ & 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 21 \\ & 28 \\ & 38 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 108 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 111 \\ & 118 \\ & 111 \\ \end{array}$
Christian Medical Mission Christian Nurses and Midwives Christian Outreach Relief and Development Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (ICMDA Member Organisations) Christian Support Organisations (National Christian Healthcare) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations with a healthcare Interest) Christian Support Organisations (Organisations without a healthcare Interest) Christian Therapists Network Christian Therapists Network Christian Vocations Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Caring Professions Christians in Science Chrzescijanskie Stowarzyszenie Medyczne Church Mission Society Church up a Gum Tree Churches Commission on Mission Churches Medical Association of Zambia CI (Christian Institute). CICP (Christians in Caring Professions) Clinique Medico-Chirurgicale (O.N.G) CMA (Christian Medical Association of Bangladesh) CMAI (Christian Medical Association of Bangladesh) CMAI (Christian Medical Association of India) CME Ludhiana (Ludhiana Christian Medical College, India)	$\begin{array}{c} & 100 \\ & 20, 23 \\ & 60, 123 \\ & 62 \\ & 4 \\ & 13 \\ & 23 \\ & 28 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 60, 85 \\ & 94 \\ & 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 123 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 20, 24 \\ & 123 \\ & 94 \\ & 28 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 10, 18 \\ & 111 \\ & 111 \\ & 111 \\ & 12 \end{array}$

CMDF (Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship of Hong Kong)	6, 1	5
CMDF Ghana		
CMDF Swaziland (Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship Swaziland)		
CMDFA (Christian Medical and Dental Fellowship of Australia)		4
CMDS (Christian Medical and Dental Society of Canada)		5
CMF (Christian Medical Fellowship)11	, 1	9
CMF Ethics pages	5	3
CMF Lithuania (Christian Medical Fellowship Lithuania)	••••	7
CMF Mexico (Sociedad Medica Cristiana)8	3, 1	7
CMF Netherlands (Protestants Christelijke Artsen O Secretariat)8		
CMF of New Zealand		
CMF South Africa (Christian Medical Fellowship of South Africa)9		
CMFE (Christian Medical Fellowship of Egypt)5		
CMS (Church Mission Society)		
CNM (Christian Nurses and Midwives)20		
Coimbatore Christian Hospital		
College of Occupational Therapists		
College of Venereal Disease		
Commonwealth Health Matters		
Commonwealth Medical Awards		
Computer Aid		
Contact		
Contact a Family		
CORD (Christian Outreach Relief and Development)60,		
COST (Christian in Overseas Service Trust)	3	5
Council of Heads of Medical Schools		
CRHP Jamkhed (Jamkhed Comprehensive Rural Health Project)	11	0
Crosslinks	12	3
Crown Agents		
CRP (Centre for the Rehabilitation of the Paralysed)		
CSP (Chartered Society of Physiotherapists)		
CTN (Christian Therapists Network)), 2	4
Current Problems in Pharmacovigilance		
CWF (Christian Welfare Foundation)	9	4
Danish Mission Hospital		
Dansk Kristelig Sygeplejeforening		
Dentaid		
Dental Training For Missions	6	2
Department for International Development	l, 7	6
Department of Health		
Department of International and Comparative Education		
DfID (Department for International Development)		
Diabetes International		
DICE (Department of International and Comparative Education)		
Diocese of Hyderabad, Church of Pakistan	9	6
Directory of Social Change	3	4
DisasterInfo		
DKS (Dansk Kristelig Sygeplejeforening)	1	4
The Doctors Support Network	9	2
Drugs		
Drugs and Therapeutics Bulletin	4	5
DSN (The Doctors Support Network)	9	2
DTB (Drugs and Therapeutics Bulletin)	4	5
Durbin PLC	13	60
EA (Evangelical Alliance)		
EAA (Ecumencial Advocacy Alliance HIV/AIDS Campaign)25		
ECHO (ECHO International Healthcare)24		
ECHO International Healthcare		
Ecumencial Advocacy Alliance HIV/AIDS Campaign25	5, 5	3
Edinburgh International Health Centre	9	2
Eesti Kristlike Arstide Ühing5		
EHA (Emmanuel Hospital Association)	11	0
EHA (USA) (Emmanuel Hospital Association USA)		
Ekwendeni Mission Hospital	11	3

Ellel Ministries	
Ellis-Fermor & Negus	
Elsewhere	
EMAS (Evangelical Medical Aid Society)	
Emergency Multilingual Phrasebook	
EMFI (Evangelical Medical Fellowship of India)	
EML (Expedition Medicine & Leadership)	
Emmanuel Hospital Association	
Emmanuel Hospital Association USA	
Emmaus Road International	
Enablement	
Encouragement	
Episcopal Church of Egypt with North Africa	
Equip to Serve	
Equipment	
Essential Drugs Monitor	
Estonian Christian Physicians' Society (Eesti Kristlike Arstide Ühing)	
Ethics & Social Issues	
Evangelical Alliance	
Evangelical Medical Aid Society	
Evangelical Medical Fellowship of India	
Evangeline Booth Hospital	
Expedition Medicine & Leadership	
Faculty of Accident and Emergency medicine	
Faculty of Family Planning and Reproductive Health Care	
Faculty of Occupational Medicine	
Faculty of Public Health Medicine	
FAEM (Faculty of Accident and Emergency medicine)	
Faithworks	
Family Welfare Association EGAS (Educational Grants Advisory Service)	
Far Eastern Broadcasting Association	
FEBA Radio (Far Eastern Broadcasting Association)	
Final Harvest Ministries	
Finnish Christian Medical Society (Suomen Kristillinen Laakariseura)	6, 15
The Fistula Foundation	
flightbureau	
Flying Mission	
FMC (The Foreign Missions Club)	
Footsteps	
The Foreign Missions Club	
formerly International Student Christian Services (Friends International)	
Freighting	
Friends International	
Friends of Ludhiana	
Fundraising (General)	
Fundraising (Grants for Elective Students)	
Fundraising (Grants for Mature Students)	
G.O Ministries	
General	
General Medical Council	
General Travel	
Generating Change	
German Society for Tropical Surgery	
getting God to work	
GG2W (getting God to work)	
GHO (Global Health Outreach)	
GHP (Global Healthcare Projects)	
Global Change	
Global Connections	
The Global Fund (The Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria)	
The Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria	34, 57, 69, 76
Global Health Outreach	
Global Healthcare Projects	
Global Medicine Network	

Global Volunteer Network	
Glyndley Manor Cottages	
GMC (General Medical Council)	
GMN (Global Medicine Network)	
Godspeed	
Good Acts Society Good News Health Services	
Gospel Cards Etc - share the Good News with Gospel Cards	
Grants for Elective Students	03 35
Grants for Mature Students	
The Grants Register	
Greek Christian Medical & Dental Association	
Gulf Christian Services	
GVN (Global Volunteer Network)	
Handicap International	77
Hard of Hearing Christian Fellowship	25, 66
'Harry Williams' Hospital	108
HCFI (Healthcare Christian Fellowship International)	
HCH (Herbertpur Christian Hospital)	110
HDCS (Human Development and Community Services)	
Heal the Nations	
Health & Life International	
Health Action Health InterNetwork Access to Research Initiative	
Health InterNetwork Access to Research Initiative	
Health Unlimited	
Healthcare Christian Fellowship International	
Healthlink Worldwide	
HealthWrights	
Henry Martin Trust	
Herbertpur Christian Hospital	
HINARI (Health InterNetwork Access to Research Initiative)	
His Healing Hands	
HK NCF (Hong Kong Nurses Christian Fellowship)	
HMT (Henry Martin Trust)	
Hong Kong Nurses Christian Fellowship	16
Hope Foster Home	
Hopital de Meskine	
Hopitaly Vaovao Mahafaly	
Hospice Africa	
Hospital for Tropical Diseases	
Howard Hospital	
HPC (Health Professions Council)	
HTD (Hospital for Tropical Diseases)	
Human Development and Community Services Humedica International Aid	
IAS (The International AIDS Society)	
ICAN (Islamabad Christians Against Narcotics)	
ICC (International Christian College)	
ICEH (International Centre for Eye Health)	
ICHN (International Child Health Network)	
ICMDA (International Christian Medical & Dental Association)	
ICMDA Member Organisations	
ICRC (International Red Cross)	
ICTHES (International Community Trust for Health and Education Services)	
id21	57, 77
IDS (Institute of Development Studies)	77
IFES (International Federation of Evangelical Students)	
IFMSA (International Federation of Medical Student's Associations)	
In His Image	
In or Near London	
INDICES (International Network of Drug Information Centres)	
Information & Courses (Academic Courses)	
Information & Courses (Bible Colleges)	

Information & Courses (Medical Books, Journals and Publishers)		
Information & Courses (Other Healthcare Mission Related Courses)		
Ingwavuma Orphan Care		
Institute of Development Studies		
Insurance		
Intensive Care Society		
Intercare		
interchange		
Interchange Training		
Interdev International Aid Inc		
The International AIDS Society		
International Centre for Eye Health	····· J7,	20
International Child Health Network		77
International Christian College		
International Christian Medical & Dental Association		
International Community Trust for Health and Education Services		
International Federation of Evangelical Students		
International Federation of Medical Student's Associations		
International Health and Development Course		
International Healthcare Organisations		
International Institute for Christian Studies	10	00
International Justice Mission		
International Medical Bodies		
International Network of Drug Information Centres	1	30
International Red Cross	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	78
International Service	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	78
International Service Learning		
International Substance Abuse & Addiction Coalition		
International Support Group for Chartered Physiotherapists		
The International Training Network		
Internet Health		
Internet Resources (Ethics & Social Issues)		
Internet Resources (International Healthcare Organisations)		56
Internet Resources (Opportunities)		
Internet Resources (Resources)		
Interserve Australia		
IS (International Service) ISAAC (International Substance Abuse & Addiction Coalition)		
ISG4CP (International Support Group for Chartered Physiotherapists)		
ISL (International Service Learning)		
Islamabad Christians Against Narcotics		
ITN (The International Training Network)		
Jamkhed Comprehensive Rural Health Project		
The Japan Christian Medical Association,		
JCMDA (The Japan Christian Medical Association,)		16
JCN (Journal of Christian Nursing)		
JCORE (Jewish Council for Racial Equality)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	78
Jewish Council for Racial Equality		
Jian Hua Foundation		24
John Bell & Croyden		
Joint Committee on Postgraduate training for General Practice	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	72
The Joint United Nations Programme on HIV/AIDS		
Journal of Christian Nursing		46
Journal of Community Eye Health	4	46
Jubilee 2000		53
Kaiser Network: Spotlight on the HIV/AIDS Epidemic	53, ´	78
Kaisernetwork.org (Kaiser Network: Spotlight on the HIV/AIDS Epidemic)		
Kapsowar Hospital		
KCMC (Kilimanjaro Christian Medical Centre)		
KCMF (Christian Medical Fellowship Korea)		18
Kereszteny Orvosok Magyarorszagi Tarsasaga		16
Keswick Convention Centre KFSS (Kristent Forum for Sykepleiere og Sykepleierstudenter)		
AT SS (AT ISTENT FOR AND TOT SYKEPIEIETE OF SYKEPIEIETSUGENTET)	•••••••••••	ΙQ

Kibogora Hospital	115	5
Kilimanjaro Christian Medical Centre	116	3
Kings Communication Centre	51	1
Kisiizi Hospital	117	7
Kiwoko Hospital	117	7
KLF Denmark (Kristelig Laegeforening i Danmark)	5, 14	4
KLM Sweden (Kristna Läkare och Medicinare)	1(0
KNCF (Korea Nurses Christian Fellowship)		
Korea Nurses Christian Fellowship		
KRCH (Kwai River Christian Hospital)		
Kristelig Laegeforening i Danmark	5,14	1
Kristent Forum for Sykepleiere og Sykepleierstudenter	18	3
Kristna Läkare och Medicinare		
Kunde Foundation		
Kwai River Christian Hospital		
КWМар		
Lamb Hospital		
Landour Community Hospital		
Latin Link UK		
Lawyers Christian Fellowship		
LCF (Lawyers Christian Fellowship)		
LCH (Landour Community Hospital)		
Le Rucher/Mercy Ministries		
Leche Trust		
LEPRA (British Leprosy Relief Association)		
LICC (London Institute for Contemporary Christianity)		
Life Christian Ministries - Rwanda		
Life Ministries Christian Centre - Uganda		
Linking Hands		
Links International		
Littledale Hall		
Liverpool School of Tropical Medicine		
London Institute for Contemporary Christianity London School of Hygiene and Tropical Medicine		
London School of Theology		
Love Across Latitudes		
Love Across Latitudes		
Ludhiana Christian Medical College, India	44 11۶	2
The Luke Society		
MAF (Missionary Aviation Fellowship)		
MAI (Medic Assist International)		
MAI (Medical Ambassadors International)		
Manguzi Hospital		
MAP International		
MapQuest		
MARC		
Marriage Matters		
Marriage Review		
MASTA (Medical Advisory Services for Travellers Abroad)93		
Master Policy Insurance Brokers		
Maua Methodist Hospital		
MDDUS (Medical and Dental Defence Union of Scotland)		
MDDUS (The Medical and Dental Defence Union of Scotland)	36	3
MDU (Medical Defence Union)	73	3
MECO (Middle East Christian Outreach)	125	5
Medair60		
Medecins Sans Frontieres	78	9
medeserve2	5, 92	2
Medic Assist International5		
Medical Advisory Services for Travellers Abroad93	, 135	5
Medical Ambassadors International	101	l
The Medical and Dental Defence Union of Scotland	36	3
Medical and Dental Defence Union of Scotland	73	3

Medical Defence Union	
Medical Emergency Relief International	79
Medical Ethics Alliance	26
Medical Guidelines	63
Medical Ministry International	
Medical Missionary News	
Medical Mobilizers	
Medical Protection Society	
Medical Societies and Allied Professions	
Medical Women's Federation	
Medics Guide to work and Electives	
Medics' Guide to Work and Electives aroung the world	
Medics Travel	
MEDICSTRAVEL	
Medmissions	
MedSIN	
Member care	
Membercare by Radio	
MEMCare by Radio (Membercare by Radio)	
Mennonite Brethren Medical Centre	
Merlin (Medical Emergency Relief International) Methodist International Centre	
Michodist International Centre	
Mican Challenge Micah Network	
Middle East Christian Outreach	
MIDIRS (Midwives Information and Resource Service)	
Midwives Information and Resource Service	
Mildmay International	
Mission Africa	
Mission Finder Ministries	
Mission of Hope Ministries	
Mission Supplies Ltd	
Mission to Haiti	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health)	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health)	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health Missionary Resources.org	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org Missions International.	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International)	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International)	
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International). Money Matters. Moorlands College . The Mothers Union. Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society).	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College . The Mothers Union. Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates)	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International). Money Matters. Moorlands College . The Mothers Union. Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society). MSA (Mustard Seed Associates). Mseleni Hospital.	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College . The Mothers Union. Motivation . MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates). MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres).	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters Moorlands College The Mothers Union Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres) MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd)	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College The Mothers Union. Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital. MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) Mtendere Mission Hospital	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters Moorlands College The Mothers Union Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres) MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.)	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International). Money Matters. Moorlands College . The Mothers Union. Motivation . MPS (Medical Protection Society). MSA (Mustard Seed Associates). Mseleni Hospital. MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) . MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters Moorlands College The Mothers Union Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres) MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital Mukinge Hospital	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International). Money Matters. Moorlands College . The Mothers Union. Motivation . MPS (Medical Protection Society). MSA (Mustard Seed Associates). Mseleni Hospital. MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd). MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital. Mulanje Mission Hospital. Multimap.	$\begin{array}{c}101, 105\\ .31, 67, 133, 134\\93\\93\\31, 64, 85\\105\\105\\104\\90\\42\\138\\79, 131\\73\\54, 87\\115\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\120\\114\\79\\135\\$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College The Mothers Union Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres) MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) Mtendere Mission Hospital MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital Mulanje Mission Hospital Multimap	$\begin{array}{c}101, 105\\ .31, 67, 133, 134\\93\\93\\31, 64, 85\\105\\105\\104\\90\\42\\138\\79, 131\\73\\54, 87\\115\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\120\\114\\79\\135\\79\end{array}$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Resources.org Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters Moorlands College The Mothers Union Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres) MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) Mtendere Mission Hospital MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital Mulanje Mission Hospital Multimap Mustard Seed Associates	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Resources.org Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) More Matters Moorlands College The Mothers Union Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) MsA (Mustard Seed Associates) MsF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital Mulanje Mission Hospital Mustard Seed Associates Mvumi Hospital	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International). Money Matters. Moorlands College. The Mothers Union. Motivation . MPS (Medical Protection Society). MSA (Mustard Seed Associates). Mseleni Hospital. MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd). Mtendere Mission Hospital MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital. Multimap. Music Therapy International Inc. Mustard Seed Associates. Mvumi Hospital. MWF (Medical Women's Federation)	$\begin{array}{c}101, 105\\ .31, 67, 133, 134\\93\\93\\31, 64, 85\\105\\105\\104\\90\\42\\138\\79, 131\\73\\54, 87\\115\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\120\\114\\79\\135\\79\\$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College . The Mothers Union. Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital. MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) Mtendere Mission Hospital MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital. Mulanje Mission Hospital Multimap. Music Therapy International Inc. Mustard Seed Associates. Myumi Hospital. MWF (Medical Women's Federation). National Advice Centre for Postgraduate Medical Education	$\begin{array}{c}101, 105\\ .31, 67, 133, 134\\93\\93\\93\\31, 64, 85\\105\\105\\104\\90\\42\\138\\79, 131\\73\\54, 87\\115\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\120\\114\\79\\54, 87\\116\\79\\54, 87\\$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College The Mothers Union Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital. MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) Mtendere Mission Hospital MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.) Mukinge Hospital Mulanje Mission Hospital Mustard Seed Associates Mvumi Hospital MWF (Medical Women's Federation). National Advice Centre for Postgraduate Medical Education National Christian Healthcare	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International). Money Matters. Moorlands College The Mothers Union. Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society). MSA (Mustard Seed Associates). MSeleni Hospital. MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd). Mtendere Mission Hospital. MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital. Mulanje Mission Hospital. Mustard Seed Associates. Mvumi Hospital. MWF (Medical Women's Federation). National Advice Centre for Postgraduate Medical Education National Christian Healthcare National Electronic Library for Health.	$\begin{array}{c}101, 105\\ .31, 67, 133, 134\\93\\93\\93\\31, 64, 85\\105\\105\\104\\90\\42\\138\\79, 131\\73\\54, 87\\115\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\120\\114\\79\\120\\114\\$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College The Mothers Union. Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) Mtendere Mission Hospital MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.) Mukinge Hospital Multimap. Music Therapy International Inc. Music Therapy International Inc. Musicard Seed Associates Mvumi Hospital. MVF (Medical Women's Federation) National Advice Centre for Postgraduate Medical Education National Electronic Library for Health. National Rail	$\begin{array}{c} 101, 105\\ .31, 67, 133, 134\\93\\93\\93\\31, 64, 85\\105\\105\\104\\90\\42\\138\\79, 131\\73\\73\\54, 87\\115\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\120\\114\\79\\120\\114\\79\\$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship. Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health). Missionary Care (Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org. Missions International. MMI (Medical Ministry International). Money Matters. Moorlands College . The Mothers Union. Motivation . MPS (Medical Protection Society). MSA (Mustard Seed Associates). Mseleni Hospital. MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) Mtendere Mission Hospital . MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital . Mulanje Mission Hospital . Mulanje Mission Hospital . Mustard Seed Associates . Mustard Seed Associates . Mustard Seed Associates . Music Therapy International Inc.). Mukinge Hospital . Mulanje Mission Hospital . Music Therapy International Inc. Mustard Seed Associates . Mvumi Hospital . Music Therapy International Inc. Mustard Seed Associates . Mvumi Hospital . Mustard Seed Associates . Mvumi Hospital . Mustanal Electronic Library for Health. National Rail . Navajeevana Health Care Centre .	$\begin{array}{c} 101, 105\\ .31, 67, 133, 134\\93\\93\\93\\31, 64, 85\\105\\104\\90\\104\\90\\104\\90\\104\\90\\104\\90\\104\\90\\104\\90\\105\\105\\90\\105\\105\\90\\105\\105\\105\\105\\105\\105\\$
Mission to Haiti Missionary Aviation Fellowship Missionary Care (Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health) Missionary Care: Missions & Mental Health. Missionary Resources.org Missions International MMI (Medical Ministry International) Money Matters. Moorlands College The Mothers Union. Motivation MPS (Medical Protection Society) MSA (Mustard Seed Associates) Mseleni Hospital MSF (Medecins Sans Frontieres). MSL (Mission Supplies Ltd) Mtendere Mission Hospital MTI (Music Therapy International Inc.) Mukinge Hospital Multimap. Music Therapy International Inc. Music Therapy International Inc. Musicard Seed Associates Mvumi Hospital. MVF (Medical Women's Federation) National Advice Centre for Postgraduate Medical Education National Electronic Library for Health. National Rail	$\begin{array}{c}101, 105\\ .31, 67, 133, 134\\93\\93\\31, 64, 85\\105\\104\\90\\42\\138\\79, 131\\73\\54, 87\\115\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\131, 133\\119\\79\\120\\114\\54, 87\\116\\73\\13\\13\\13\\$

NCF Canada (Nurses Christian Fellowship Canada)	
NCF Scotland (Nurses Christian Fellowship Scotland)	
NCFA (Nurses Christian Fellowship Australia)	
NCFI (Nurses Christian Fellowship International)	
NCMDA (Nigerian Christian Medical & Dental Association)	
NeCIP (Network of Christians in Psychology)	
NELH (National Electronic Library for Health)	
NetAid	
Network of Christians in Psychology	1, 26
New Foundations	6/
Nixon Memorial Methodist Hospital NMAP	
NMAP NMC (Nursing and Midwifery Council)	
Non-UK Based Agencies	
Norges Kristelige Legeforening	94 8
North South Travel	134
Northwest Medical Teams	
Nurses Christian Fellowship	
Nurses Christian Fellowship Australia	
Nurses Christian Fellowship Canada	
Nurses Christian Fellowship International	
Nurses Christian Fellowship Scotland	
Nursing Abroad	
Nursing and Midwifery Council	
Oak Hill College	42
Oasis Hospital	
Occupational Therapy International Outreach Network	61
OCMS (Oxford Centre for Mission Studies)	
OCU (Order of Christian Unity)	1, 54
ODA UK (Overseas Doctors Association)	
OHCAF (Overseas Healthcare Advisory Forum)	
OJHAS (Online Journal of Health and Allied Sciences)	
OM (Operation Mobilisation)	
OM SA	
OMF International	
OMNI Online Journal of Health and Allied Sciences	
Operation Mercy Operation Mobilisation	125
Opportunities	
Order of Christian Unity	
Organisations Offering Short-Term Service Opportunities	103
Organisations with a healthcare Interest	23
Organisations without a healthcare Interest	
Organization for Safety & Asepsis Procedures	
OSAP (Organization for Safety & Asepsis Procedures)6'	
Other Healthcare Mission Related Courses	50
Other Secular Organisations	
Other Useful Addresses (Charities with a Medical Interest)	
Other Useful Addresses (International Medical Bodies)	
Other Useful Addresses (Medical Societies and Allied Professions)	71
Other Useful Addresses (Other Secular Organisations)	
Other Useful Addresses (Royal Colleges and Faculties)	
Overseas Doctors Association	
Overseas Healthcare Advisory Forum	
Overseas Hospitals	
Oxfam	
Oxford Centre for Mission Studies	
PACCS (Pan African College of Christian Surgeons)	
Pan African College of Christian Surgeons	
Partnership In Local Language Resources	
PATH (Program for Appropriate Technology in Health) Pathologists Overseas	
	09

Penhurst Retreat Centre	
Pensions.	
People in Aid	
People International	
Personal Healthcare	
Personal Resources (Careers Guidance)	
Personal Resources (Children's Education)	
Personal Resources (Encouragement) Personal Resources (Insurance)	
Personal Resources (Marriage Matters)	
Personal Resources (Money Matters) Personal Resources (Pensions)	.90
Personal Resources (Personal Healthcare)	
PFI (Prison Fellowship International)	.92 105
PLLARS (Partnership In Local Language Resources)	
PMF Belgium	12
Poplars Church (Romania)	
Postmission	
Potters House Association	
Practical Pharmacy for Developing Countries	
Prebyterian Church In Ireland	126
Premier Online	
Primary Health Care Unit, Manchester University	
Prison Fellowship International	
Program for Appropriate Technology in Health	
Project Atlas: Mapping Mental Health Resources Around the World	47
Project MedSend	
Protestants Christelijke Artsen O Secretariat	17
RC Diocese of Bungoma, Kenya	
Red Sea Mission Team.	
Redcliffe College	
Resources	
Retreat Centres	
Robbec Medical Supplies	
Royal College of Anaesthetists	
Royal College of General Practitioners,	
Royal College of Midwives	83
Royal College of Nursing of the United Kingdom	
Royal College of Ophthalmologists	
Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health	
Royal College of Pathologists	
Royal College of Physicians of Edinburgh	
Royal College of Physicians of Ireland	
Royal College of Physicians of London	
Royal College of Psychiatrists	
Royal College of Radiologists	
Royal College of Surgeons of Edinburgh	
Royal College of Surgeons of England	
Royal College of Surgeons of Ireland	.84
Royal Colleges and Faculties	.82
Royal Society of Medicine	
RSMT (Red Šea Mission Team)	
SALT (Salt and Light Trust)	.51
Salt and Light Trust	
Saltmine Trust	
The Salvation Army	126
Samboan Fund	.97
SAMS (South American Missionary Society)	127
SAO Cambodia	126
SATELLIFE (SATELLIFE Global Health Information Network)	.80
SATELLIFE Global Health Information Network	.80
SCP (Society of Chiropodists and Podiatrists)	
Sending & Receiving Organisations (Non-UK Based Agencies)	
Sending & Receiving Organisations (Organisations Offering Short-Term Service Opportunities)1	103

Sending & Receiving Organisations (Overseas Hospitals)	108
Sending & Receiving Organisations (UK Based Agencies)	
Seventh-Day Adventist Hospital	114
SHARing point	
SHIC (SHIC Inc. Asian Health Services Exchange)	
SHIC Inc. Asian Health Services Exchange	
SIGN (Medical Guidelines)	63
SIL International	
SIM-UK	
Singapore Nurses' Christian Fellowship	18
Skillshare International	
The Smile Train	
SNCF (Singapore Nurses' Christian Fellowship)	18
Soapbox Trust	106
Sociedad de Medicos Y Odontologos Cristianos Evangelicos de Venezuela	12
Sociedad Medica Cristiana	
Society of Chiropodists and Podiatrists	74
Society of Radiographers	
Sojourners	
SOR (Society of Radiographers)	74
Source	
South American Missionary Society	127
Speak	55
Spring Harvest WHEREhouse Online	61
St Columba's Fellowship	
St Edward's House	
St Francis Mission Hospital	120
St Johns College, Nottingham	
St Luke's Hospital	
St Matthew's House	
St Thomas Handshake to Kware	55
Stewardship Services	
Suomen Kristillinen Laakariseura	
Supercourse	48
Supplies (Building Projects)	129
Supplies (Drugs)	130
Supplies (Equipment)	
Supplies (Freighting)	
Swifen Charitable Trust (for Telemedicine)	
Taiwan Christian Medical Association	
TASK (Training, Advice, Service, Training)	
Teaching and Projects Abroad	
Team Nepal	
TeleServe	
Theological Resource Exchange Network	
Therapy Students Christian Fellowship	
THET (The Tropical Health and Education Trust)	
Through The Roof	106
Training, Advice, Service, Training	
The Trainline	
Transactions of Royal Society of Tropical Medicine & Hygiene	
Travel (General Travel)	
Travel (Travel Websites)	
Travel (Vehicle Hire & Sales)	
Travel Websites	
Treating HIV & AIDS: A Training Toolkit	48
TREN (Theological Resource Exchange Network)	
Trinity College	
Tropical Doctor	48
The Tropical Health and Education Trust	37, 81
Tropical Health Technology	
Trust Vehicle Services	
TSCF (Therapy Students Christian Fellowship)	
Tshelanyemba Hospital	120

UCCF (Universities & Colleges Christian Fellowship)	
UCH (United Christian Hospital, Lahore)	114
Uganda Christian Medical Fellowship	
UK Accommodation (Elsewhere)	
UK Accommodation (In or Near London)	
UK Accommodation (Retreat Centres)	
UK Based Agencies	. 122
UK Christian Handbook Online	65
UK Consortium on AIDS and International Development	9, 81
UK Railways on the Net	. 135
UMN (United Mission to Nepal)	96
UNAIDS (The Joint United Nations Programme on HIV/AIDS)	
UNICEF	
Union Medica Evangelica de Espana	10
United Bulawayo Hospitals	
United Christian Hospital, Lahore	
United Mission to Nepal	
United Protestant Medical Bureau	
United Society for the Propagation of the Gospel	
United States Agency for International Development	81
Universities & Colleges Christian Fellowship	
University of Zambia Medical Library	81
UPMB (United Protestant Medical Bureau)	
USAID (United States Agency for International Development)	
USPG (United Society for the Propagation of the Gospel)	
Vacation Work Publications	
VAO (Vision Aid Overseas)	
Vehicle Hire & Sales	136
Vellore Christian Medical College and Hospital	
VIMM (Volunteers in Medical Missions)	
Vision Aid Overseas	
Vision International Healthcare Limited	
Voluntary Service Overseas	
Volunteers in Medical Missions	
Vom Christian Hospital	
VSO (Voluntary Service Overseas)	
Wallington Missionary Auctions	
The Way	65
WCC (World Council of Churches)	2, 55
WEA MC (World Evangelical Alliance Commission on Mission)	
WEC International	
Wellcome Trust	
WFSA (World Federation of Societies of Anaesthesiologists)	
WGM (World Gospel Mission)	127
WHO (World Health Organisation)	
WHO 3 by 5 Initiative	59
Winston Churchill Memorial Trust	36
WMMA (Wallington Missionary Auctions)	36
Wolfs Pharmaceuticals	
World Anaesthesia	
World Anaesthesia Online	
World Council of Churches	
World Evangelical Alliance Commission on Mission	
World Federation of Societies of Anaesthesiologists	
World Gospel Mission	. 127
World Health Organisation	
World Horizons	
World Service Enquiry	
World Vision UK	
worldbank.org	
WSE (World Service Enquiry)	
Wycliffe Associates	
The Wycliffe Centre	
Xalt	65

Yayasan Berkati Indonesia	107
Youth Hostels	138
Youth with A Mission	
YWAM (Youth with A Mission)	
ZACH (Zimbabwe Association of Christian Hospitals)	